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FEDERAL RESPONSE TO AIDS

MONDAY, AUGUST 1, 1983

House oF REPRESENTATIVES,
INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS
AND HuMaN RESOURCES SUBCOMMITTEE
OF THE COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS,
h Washington, D.C.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:05 a.m., in room
2154, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Ted Weiss (chairman of
the subcommittee) presiding. .

Present: Representatives Ted Weiss, Sander M. Levin, Robert S.
Walker, Alfred A. (Al) McCandless, and Larry E. Craig.

Also present: Representative Barbara Boxer.

Staff present: James R. Gottlieb, staff director; Susan Steinmetz,
professional staff member; James F. Michie, chief investigator;
Gwendolyn S. Black, secretag, and Hugh Coffman, minority pro-
fessional staff, Committee on Government Operations.

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN WEISS

Mr. WEiss. Good morning.

The subcommittee will come to order.

Let the record show that a quorum was present. We have Mr.
Walker, who is the ranking minority member on the committee to
my immediate right, Larry Craig at the end of the table on my
right, and Barbara Boxer on my immediate left.

would like to begin this hearing by extending my appreciation
to the many witness2s who have traveled here from across the
country to express their concerns about acquired immune deficien-
cy syndrome [AIDS] and the Federal Government’s response to this
public health emergency.

The AIDS epidemic continues its cruel relentless pace. The most
recent data from the Centers for Disease Control reveals almost
2,000 reported cases and 730 fatalities in this country alone. The
number of cases is still doubling every 6 months. The young age of
the victims and the debilitating nature of the disorder deepens the
human tragedy of AIDS. And there is little sign that researchers
are close to unraveling the mystery of the epidemic.

For far too long our collective response, societal as well as gov-
ernmental, to the crisis was haphazard and inexcusably slow. But
within the last few months, the consensus for urgent and exhaus-
tive action has solidified. The Federal Government, in fulfilling its
duty to protect the Nation’s health and safety, must mobilize its
enormous resources to meet this challenge as quickly as possible.
Moreover, Congress, the administration, and the Public Health

(1
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Service must act aggressively to provide care and compassion to
the victims with respect to their right to confidentiality.

This forum will enable regresentatives from many groups in-
volved with AIDS to share their concerns and insights about the
epidemic with Federal officials. At the same time, it will afford the
administration an opportunity to describe its activities and respond
to concerns that may be raised. I believe that such an exchange
will increase Government responsiveness to those affected by its
decisions. In this situation, the quality of these decisions may de-
termine whether people live or die.

As part of this subcommittee’s oversight responsibilities, we have
initiated an inquiry into the Department of Health and Human
Services’ efforts to extinguish the epidemic. Unfortunately, the re-
fusal of the Department to provide full access to its staff and
records has seriously hampered our oversight work. However,
during our preliminary inquiry, many issues have emerged which
will be addressed during these hearings. These include:

Are adeguate resources available for research, treatment, and
prevention?

How comprehensive are the research and surveillance activities?

Has the Government’s response been timely?

q W-h%t is the extent of coordination in the efforts to fight the epi-
emic?

What is the scope of public education and how effective is it?

How accessible is health care for persons with AIDS?
teclgeé%e confidentiality of those who suffer from AIDS being pro-

In the course of our preliminary oversight work, CDC has sug-
gested that their unwillingness to cooperate with this subcommit-
tee was based largely on confidentiality. There is no justification
for this excuse to deny Congress complete access to information on
the agency’s AIDS activities.

I want to make it unquestionably clear, as I have to the Depart-
ment, that the subcommittee has no interest or intention of collect-
ing names or other identifying information regarding individual
patients. There is serious concern whether CDC should even have
this information as long as there are alternative procedures in

lace to assure adequate research. It is my understanding that

DC is in the process of developing such a system so that it will no
Ionger be necessary for any agency at the Federal level to maintain
such records. _

I believe that there is a strong need to assure that the confiden-
tiality of all patients and research participants is preserved, and I
am exploring several possible legisiative remedies, similar to the
provisions already contained in the Federal law to protect partici-
pants in drug abuse and prevention activities.

The growing sense of national emerger:gr that has catapulted
AIDS into the headlines has also intensified the fight against the
epidemic. Unfortunately, at the same time rumors and misconcep-
tions have unleashed a public panic that diverts attention from the
real needs. The epidemic has even been used as an excuse to
malign gaf;s and Haitians and to disregard their fundamental
human rights. The best way to counter the hysteria and prejudice
is to provide the public with accurate and timely information. I am
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contf_ident that this hearing will help disseminate this needed infor-
mation.

Before we ask our first set of witnesses to testify, I would like to
ask the other members, starting with Mr. Walker, for whatever
opening statements they would care to make.

Mr. WaLkER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chairman, acquired immune deficiency syndrome, commonly
known as AIDS, is a serious public health problem. Determined
systematic research, accurate communication and intense coopera-
tion between Government, private citizens, scientists, and commu-
nity groups will be necessary to insure a timely resolution of the
AIDS threat.

I am hopeful, Mr. Chairman, that during the next 2 days of hear-
ings, we can help focus attention on what has been done to discover
the cause of AIDS and what can be done to eradicate this unfortu-
nate condition. It is important that we strive to avoid engaging in
hysteria and harangues that serve only to scare the public. )

There seems to have been a tendency to speak out first about
AIDS and check the facts later. Jay Winsten, director of the Office
of Health Policy Information at the Harvard School of Public
Health, has written:

“Public health information-—and misinformation—has a power-
ful effect on society, and the few highly inflammatory news reports
on AIDS has done considerable damage.”

Winsten adds:

“The absence of concrete information on AIDS, its cause, its
mode of transmission and the extent to which it might spread, per-
mits public fears to grow unrestrained.”

For a variety of reasons the homosexual community and the pop-
ular media chose to focus extraordinary attention on AIDS. Unfor-
tunately, the resultant hysterical reaction in some segments of our
society has been an undesirable and unneeded result.

We should not lose sight of a simple fact. With the knowledge
they have now, medical researchers will readily state that most
people are not going to get AIDS. Homosexual males, particularly
those with very high numbers of sexual liaisons, intravenous drug
abusers and users, hemophiliacs, and Haitians are the groups at
risk. Let me emphasize that we need to protect these people, we
need to help them, but AIDS is not spreading widely on a geo-
graphic or demographic basis.

e want an AIDS cure; we need AIDS prevention. If counselors,
sensitive to the affected communities, must speak to lifestyle issues
to help prevent AIDS, I urge them to do it. Topics like sexual activ-
ity or drug abuse are never comfortably discussed but doctors,
mental health officials, and community counselors must be pre-
pared to do so if it can mean one less person with AIDS. |

I spoke of a cure, and I believe we will eventually solve this
- medical mystery. It will be done, most likely, by painstaking re-
search and through an accumulation of knowledge. We should be
careful to avoid the inevitable push for more money as if dollars
are a magic potion. : :

Let’s let our scientists work. We can prod them, but let us allow
for the time needed to get all the facts; let us have the necessary
peer review and let us have the studies and exchange of informa-
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tion that will eliminate this awful problem. More money may be
needed but let us use our resources wisely.

Attention has certainly been focused on AIDS. Research is un-
derway within Federal agencies and in university and private labo-
ratories. Let us maintain our perspective, deal in facts, and hope
for the earliestlz\l)ossible resolution of this unfortunate problem.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you very much, Mr. Walker.

Before we Froceed, I indicated previously that Mrs. Boxer, who is
a member of the full committee, is with us. We have also been
joined by Mrs. Burton of California. We may have other members
join us during the course of these hearings today and tomorrow.

Without objection, I would like permission from the subcommit-
tee to allow any members on the full committee or Members of the
House to join with us and to participate to the extent that their
time permits. Without objection, it is so directed.

Ll?t me ask at this point Mr. Craig if he has any comments to
make.

Mr. Craic. I compliment you on holding these hearings. I think
that Mr. Walker has stated both the obvious and the necessary as
it relates to this most critical national problem. I hope that this
hearing, and those who attend and participate in this hearing over
the next couple of days, will focus not only on what we are current-
ly doing, but what must be done to bring this problem within the
bounds of control, and hopefully to find a solution and a cure to
this disease. :

From what I have heard and am now aware of, there appears to
be a growing national hysteria that need not continue if the kind
of information that can go forth from this hearing is allowed to go
forth and is responsibly reported in the press. It cannot be treated
in that way if we are to bring it to a conclusion and allow the agen-
cies of this Government, who are now pouring millions of dollars
into the necessary and appropriate research for this problem, are
allowed to address it in the only way they can, as it relates to
medical science and the proper procedures for bringing this prob-
lem to a conclusion.

I hope that is the %oal of this hearing. If it is handled and con-
ducted in a responsible fashion, that certainly can be the outcome,
and we can be direct participants in solving this most important
national problem, Mr. Chairman. .

Thank you.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you, Mr. Craig.

Mrs. Boxer?

Mrs. Boxer. Thank you. :

I want to thank the members of the committee for allowing me

“to participate in this particular subcommittee hearing on a subject
that is very close w my heart and to my congressional district, I
want to thank the chairman for holding these hearings and for the
leadership he has shown in fighting this disease, and I have worked
with him on many bills. : . :

The tragedy of AIDS disease is very well known, as I said, to my
con jonal district. But only with the understanding of Members
%fg £ ngress from all over this country will we be able to win this

t. :
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Recently the Congress appropriated $12 million for AIDS re-
search. We need to do more. Dollars will have to fund this research
just as dollars funded research for all other baffling disease.

These hearings give us an opportunity to examine how well our
Government is responding, and what more we can do to ease the
pain and ease the fears of the American people and, above all, help
to find the cause and cure of AIDS.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Wgiss. Thank you, Mrs. Boxer.

We have just been joined by one of the more active members of
the subcommittee, Mr. McCandless.

Would you care to make an opening comment?

Mr. McCanprLess. Thank you very much, Mr. Chaxrman

I have no statement at this time.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you.

I think we are ready to proceed at this point with the hearing.

I think the best place to begin is to hear from witnesses who are
struggling each day with the terrifying prognosis of AIDS, the
names and faces behind the statistics announced each week. They
are here to share their personal and unique experiences, to help
the Government become more responsive and sensitive to their
needs, and to partlmpate in the decisionmaking that affects their
survival.

We are an oversight and investigative committee. We administer
an oath or affirmation to each of our witnesses.

So first let me introduce the three of you: Michael Callen of New
York, Roger Lyon of San Francisco, and Anthony Ferrara of Wash-
ington, D.C.

We want to welcome each of you on behalf of the subcommittee.
We very much appreciate your willingness to come before this sub-
commiftee and share with us your personal expenences and
thoughts regarding this epidemic.

I would appreciate if you would all stand at this pomt raise your
right hands.

Do you affirm to tell the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but
the truth?

“ L<lat the record indicate each of the witnesses has nodded affirma-
ively.

Thank you.

We have asked you, instead of submitting prepared statements,
as is the usual course, if you would simply each briefly recount
your own story of being diagnosed and describe the emotional and
physical dimensions of the change in your life. If we may, let us
begm with you, Mr. Callen.

STATEMENT OF MICHAEL CALLEN, NEW YORK CITY

Mr. CarLLEN. In December of 1981 I had some blood testing done
by my private physician, and those tests indicated that I wss
immune deficient. In December of 1981 there was very little known
about this disease, but there was in the gay press beginning to be
reports of increased instances of very unusual diseases, and they
outlined some of the symptoms. I was very concerned because I had
some of these symptoms—fevers, night sweats, general lymphade-

~
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nopathy, swelling of the lymph nodes, malaise, fatigue. So I had
myself tested and, as I indicated, in December of 1981 I was told I
was immune deficient.

The effect of being told that I was immune deficient was devas-
tating. I called my parents and said “I am going to die.” I was not
hospitalized until the summer of 1982, when I was diagnosed with
cryptospordiosis, which is one of the qualifying opportunistic infec-
tions according to the CRC definition of this syndrome.

I was hospitalized for over a week with what is known as the
wasting syndrome. It was the lowest point of my life. I was con-
vinced from everything I read and heard that 1 was going to die.
But I recovered from that specific infection, and 1 was rehospita-
lized in the fall of 1982. They suspected pneumocystis pneumonia. I
had a bronchoscopy performed and other tests. It turned out to be
bronchitis. But my story really illustrates one of the consistent sto-
ries for people who have this syndrome. So little is known. -

When my doctor indicated to me in December of 1981 that I was
immune deficient 1 said, “What does that mean?’ And he said,
“We don’t know.”” So now a lot of pecple who are being told they
?re immune deficient are simply waiting, waiting for the next in-

ection.

Now, I have come to believe that I am going to beat this disease.
I no longer think that I am going to die. But it is very difficult
when you pick up newspapers or turn on the television and you
hear that no one has fully recovered from this syndrome, and that
80 percent of those diagnosed with the syndrome are dead after 2
years.

So I guess that is my story—waiting around for infections, check-
ing myself every morning for Kaposi’s sarcoma lesions and waiting
for information about this disease to be forthcoming.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you very much, Mr. Callen.

Mr. Lyon.

STATEMENT OF ROGER LYON, SAN FRANCISCO, CALIF.

Mr. Lyon. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

1 was diagnosed with Kaposi sarcoma on February 3 of this year.
Prior to that time I was having absolutely no AIDS-related symp-
toms whatsoever. On physical exam at that time three lesions were
found internally. Prior to that I was being treated for an amoebic
disorder, no real syz'gftoms of AIDS.

February 3, basically 100, I think more exactly 180 days ago, I
became aware I had a life-threatening disease. February 4 I en-
tered UC, I went to University of California without an appoint-
ment, at the suggestion of my doctor, and started what is called
their staging process—a battery of tests to determine the extent of
this disease. At that time I was basically numb. I had no feeling. 1
twelcs just moving. UC has been—they have been very kind and help-

ul.

One of the tests that is used to determine the extent of a disease
today diagnosed as pneumocystis pneumonia, which my doctor was
100 percent sure I had, was a bronchoscopy.

On February 28 1 went in for a bronchoscopy, which is basicallz
an invasive procedure, a lung biopsy. At that time the doctors too
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six biopsies. One of the biopsies, unfortunatley, gave me a pneumo-
thorax, collapsed my lung, and at that time I was hospitalized for 4
days. Also, at this time my family was visiting, they had no idea of
what was going on, did not at that time even know that 1 was gay.
So the first time they saw me was in the hospital with chest tubes,
and they were quite concerned. Fortunately for me, they took ev-
erything as well as—better than I could ever expect. They were
wonderful.

Since then I have gone through the staging process, upper and
lower endoscopies, other invasive procedures. They wanted to do
lymph node biopsies to determine whether it is in the lymph nodes
but I refused. Fortunately, I hve been very lucky. The disease, the
Kaposi’s sarcoma, has not spread. There were three lesions, one
was biopsied. The remaining two appear to have disappeared, gone
into remission. That does not mean I do not have AIDS. Basically
that means I do not have symptoms of Kaposi's sarcoma at this
time. But my immune system is still very suppressed and extreme-
ly susceptible to many opportunistic infections.

Since that time, in late April I came down with a very severe
shortness of breath. The doctor again thought I had pneumocystis
pneumonia. Fortunately, he was only 80 percent sure at this time. I
was convinced that it was not. They did another bronchoscopy and
they found cytomegalovirus. That was all. Since then, that has
cleared up, and I have been very fortunate that no other symptoms
have appeared.

However, it is a matter of day-to-day waiting, waiting for some-
thing to happen, living in constant fear that I am going to wake up
one morning to find lesions, waking up finding that I have some
other opportunistic infection, cryptospordiosis, possibly pneumocys-
tis pneumonia.

At this time I am basically living in fear of what is to come.
Other than that, it is a day-to-day wait-and-see process.

Mr. Wxiss. How old are you?

Mr. Lyon. 34.

Mr. WErss. Mr. Callen, how old are you?

Mr. CALLEN. 28,

Mr. Weiss. Mr. Ferrara?

Mr. FERRARA. 30. :

Mr. Weiss. If you will respond to the question that we asked.

STATEMENT OF ANTHONY FERRARA, WASHINGTON, D.C. .

Mr. FerraraA. The first idea there was something wrong with me
was last summer. I had lymphadenopathy, swollen lymph glands
especially around the jaws and throat and under the arms. That
continued for a few months, but the whole time I felt quite good. I
continued to run and jog and I experienced no fatigue, no night
sweats, no fevers. In fact, in November, I finished the Marine
Co'f‘ﬁs marathon, when I was supposedéy‘; verg, very ill.

e lymphadenopathy went away. I thought nothing further
of it. But all along, I had been reading about AIDS, and of course,
as every conscious gay man should be, was very worried about it.

In February, I saw two small purple lesions, one on the inner
aspect of each of my lower thighs, and I knew what they were, or I-

JREE0000006_0011



- 8-

knew what they could be, and I said I would wait a month and-if
they were still there in a month I would seek treatment or seek a
diagnosis. Well, in the beginning of March they were still there.

I belong to the George Washington University HMO. I went
there and told them that they really should biopsy one of these le-
sions to see what it was, gave them my sexual history and told
them that there was a good chance I did have AIDS. They biopsied
it, and the diagnosis was Kaposi’s sarcoma. That was March 8.

Obviously the first day I was very, very upset, and I went into a
deep depression for about a month. I came home that night and my
significant other held me in his arms, and I said to him, “ dol
feel like Ali McGraw, it is just like a movie, it is really terrible, it
is the most horrible thing that ever ha Yened.”

My depression lasted a month, and I decided if there was any
chance I was going to get over this, if I had any-chance of surviving
at all, I would have to have a more positive attitude and just con-
tinue on, live my life as best I can, and try to not worry about it
too much.

I was very lucky. I had the choice of being treated at GW by a
very good cancer specialist there, who instilled a great deal of con-
fidence in me, or I had the choice of being treated at the National
Institutes of Health. I think it was an easy choice, because I
think—NIH wanted me because I was so healthy at that point. I
was a good specimen for research I think. And also, I felt that if I
have the disease and no one knows anything about it, the best
place to be treated would be where they are doing the research.

The choices were being treated at GW, with a mild form of chem-
otherapy called VP-16, which now is thought doesn’t have much
effect on Kaposi's sarcoma, or beingntreated with interferon at
NIH. So I have been on and off at NIH since then. I have gone
through two protocols, one was alpha interferon, and the second
was gamma interferon. Both are made from blood cells, one is
made—the gamma interferon is.made from the immune blood cells
themselves, that is my understanding.

I am going to go back. In fact when I leave here today I am going
back there and probably going to spend the next 6 weeks doing a
third protocol, 2 to 3 weeks of plasma pheresis, and then interleu-
ken 2, which has been getting a lot of press lately. And that brings
me to today.

Mr. WEeiss. Thank you very much.

Because I know that all of my colleagues on the panel will have
numerous questions and because we have a large number of wit-
nesses, | am going to defer further questions on my part and begin
the 5-minute questioning phase. At the end of the questioning, if
there are still areas that you feel we have not touched on, I will
give you an opportunity to come back and fill in whatever gaps
exist. . .

With that, if I may, let me ask Mr. Walker if he has questions.

Mr. WaLker. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Ferrara, what has been the attitude of the nurses, the tech-
nicians, and the officials at NIH toward you and the other persons
with AIDS who are under treatment at NIH?.

Mr. FErrARrA. ] think the nurses and the doctors that deal with
us the most, those in the Institute of Allergies and Infectious Dis-

JREE0000006_0012



9

eases and in the National Cancer Institute, are invariably compas-
sionate and helpful. The nurses and doctors take the minimal pre-
cautions possible.

When the nurses may come into contact with our blood, for ex-
ample when they give us an IV, or they give us a shot, they will
wear gloves. Other than that, very few precautions are taken,
except handwashing when entering and leaving the room. The doec-
tors very often do not use gloves to examine us.

The doctors of course are researchers. So sometimes, because
they are researchers, they are not really schooled in the best bed-
side manner, but I think generally they are extremely compassion-
ate. They are working very hard, many of the doctors are there
from morning until late at night. They are as desperate to find a
solution to this problem as we are.

Mr. WALKER. Some critics of the Federal response to AIDS have
criticized the use of interferon, which you said you have been treat-
ed with, and the potential of interleuken 2. I understand that you
are going to undergo treatment with interleuken 2. Could you tell
the subcommittee how you feel about the treatment that you have
had with interferon, and then also whether you are optimistic or
pessimistic about your upcoming treatment with interleuken 2?

Mr. FERrARA. The first type of interferon, the alpha interferon,
which I believe is being used elsewhere in the country, I felt had
some effect. I felt that it stopped the spread of the Kaposi’s. I felt
that there was some remission.

The doctors, however, felt that the response was not good enough
to continue. They would like to see a 50 percent remission before
they would continue with a particular drug.

I think the problem with interferons is that there is very little
known. They are still being experimented with. It is like penicillin
when it was first discovered, they didn’t know what dosage to give,
they didn’t know how to give it. I think that is the problem the
dgctors are experiencing with the interferon. I think there is hope
there.

The second type of interferon, whether it was the dosage or
whether it was for other reasons, whether the drug itself simply
did not work, there was a spread in my Kaposi's lesions. I felt that
the gamma interferon had no effect at all.

Obviously I am very, very hopeful for interleuken 2. Every AIDS
patient clings to hope. And the laboratory results for interleuken 2
are extremely good. The doctors feel it has the potential, although
the results at this point are inconclusive—it has the potential of re-
storing the immune system to near normal.

My layman’s understanding of what it does, and this might be
more beneficial to you than what the doctors tell you, is that it es-
sentially bypasses the T-4 cells, the helper cells, and it is the sub-
stance that the T-4 cells emit to tell the other body cells to fight
disease. An analogy would be insulin for diabetics. It would bypass
the T-4 cells and have the effect that those cells would have on
their own.

Mr. WaLkeRr. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you, Mr. Walker.
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I want to take note of the fact that we have just been joined by
another outstanding Member of the House on our committee, Mr.
Levin of Michigan. Welcome.

Mrs. Boxer.

Mrs. Boxger. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I wanted to ask the panel, if anyone can address this, if you feel
that you are given enough information about the disease, and then
the second part, do you think that the gay communities throughout
the country, from your knowledge, are being given enough informa-
tion so that they can perhaps make some changes in their life to
try and avoid it.

Would you comment on that?

Mr. CaLLEn. Well, I am still using the same information that I
knew in early 1982 when people asked me questions about the dis-
ease. As far as I can tell, there hasn’t been much new information
at all. Some members of my community ar}»lpear to be numb, be-
cause there hasn’t been much new about the disease coming out
from research centers. A lot of people just don’t want to hear about
it any more, and they say “when you have the cure, let us know.”

I think that certainly in New York City the gay community has
been straining to make what little information there is available in
a way that is accessible to the community, and organizations like
the Gay Men’s Health Crisis have done an outstanding job dissemi-
nating what little information exists.

Mrs. Boxer. Mr. Lyon.

Mr. Lyon. In San Francisco it is very much the same experience
as New York. There is no new information. Every bit of informa-
tion that has come out has been very widely disseminated. People
are hungry for information. The city government, the public heafth
officials, the city of San Francisco have, g3 far as I am concerned,

one overboard and made information :(wvailable. Public forums
ave been held. Many of the health care facilities have asked pa-
tients and health care officials to come and explain, “tell us every-
thing you know, give us the information in order that we can
dispel many of the fears.”
e main problem is there is no new information. It is a rehash
over and over and over again of the same information.

Mr. FErRrARA. I agree with Mr. Lyon. I believe the problem is
more misinformation than lack of information.

I do my best to do as much as I can to dispel misconceptions
about the disease. People don’t have to be afraid to be in the same
room with us, people don’t have to be afraid to swim in the same
swimming pool. I believe that gay organizations across the country
should be given more information concerning guidelines that can
be disseminated to the gay community in terms of—in terms of
ways that gay men can protect themselves from the disease, rather
than causing the paranoia and hysteria that the information that
has been disseminated so far has caused.

Mrs. Boxer. Do I have time for one last question?

Do you find that you have a support system out in your commu-
nities to help you get through this experience?

Mr. FERRARA.-Shall I start?

Yes. Personally, my support system is quite good. I have a lover
who has been very supportive and very loving. I have good friends
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who help me a great deal. No one has shunned me. My employers
have been very good to me. They have given me a parking space
downtown so I won’t have to ride on the Metro.

I believe the gay community can do more to provide support
services for people who are stricken with the disease. I think part
of the problem there is again a lack of information.

The gay groups in Washington are having great difficulty finding
. out who needs help. I think there must be more coordination be-
tween the hospitals who treat AIDS patients and the gay communi-
ty support services. There is a problem there of course with doctor-

atient confidentiality. But I believe that can be gotten around by
aving the hospitals involved and the doctors involved make the
patients aware that these support services are available.

For example, the doctors and the nurses at NIH are very com-
passionate and very supportive. But they are not gay. They don’t
understand the special psychological needs of gay people. The gay
community can help there, and I believe that many of the hospitals
who are treating AIDS patients are hindering those efforts.

I believe that information can be disseminated and withou
breaching the doctor-patient confidentiality problem. :

Mr. CaLLEN. I cofounded a support group called Gay Men With
AIDS, which is run by those of us gay men who have been diag-
nosed with the syndrome. It has madé the difference for me. It is
really what relieved some of the fear on a day-to-day basis. I saw
other people fighting for their lives. We share information, we talk
about doctors, hospitals, and treatments. For me AIDS was another
closet, was another coming out.

When I was first diagnosed there wasn’t the terrible stigma that
is attached to being diagnosed with AIDS now. So it never occurred
to me not to identify myself to my friends as having the disease.
But since that time, because of a lot of the misinformation and
often hysterical coverage in the media, [ know a number of people
who refuse to identify themselves to their community, even to their
family, as having the syndrome, because there is such tremendous
stigma and isolation attached to it.

But my support group meets in my living room, because there
isn’t any other space. I know in New York City we are trying to get
a community center, but apparently we are going to have to raise
$2 million to purchase it. -

I am a member of another support group which meets in the
cramped offices of the National Gay Task Force. I am really glad
they have made this space available. But it interrupts their activi-
tieg. We sit in the room where their hotline is. And people come
and go.

I think that there is a need for government to support the com-
munity-based efforts in the various cities, to make support services
available to people who need it.

Mr. Lyon. My support system is primarily all private. Friends, 1
have a fantastic group of friends who have been behind me, in
every decision that I have made all the way through. My family is
right there also. -

There are also some other private groups. One I will mention,
the Shanty Group, the AIDS-KS Foundation. Information? There
are phone lines available if you want to call someone, if you want
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to talk any time of the day, they are there. Primarily personal sup-
port groups. Nothing that anyone else, including the Federal Gov-
ernment, has set up. It is all personal. And I think those are the
best support groups. -

Mrs. Boxer. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you very much.

Mr. McCandless.

Mr. McCanbpLEss. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Gentlemen, the Department of Health and Human Services has
supplied us with statistics. I find them interesting and wish to
throw them out for whatever value it mafy be.

If you wish to comment, it might be of assistance to us, and par-
ticularly me, in understanding the circumstances a little better.

According to these statistics, the total cases reported, both
United States and foreign, are approximately 2,100. Of these two-
thirds are in the States of New York and California, with the
greatest percentage in the metropolitan areas of New York City,

an Francisco, and Los Angeles. -

Can you comment on why there is a concentration of cases in
these areas with respect to the total figures, and the rest of the
United States? -

Mr. CaLLEN. Well, I am not an epidemiologist. I think it indicates
there are many, many unusual features about this syndrome. It in-
dicates the need for really high quality epidemiological research to
explain the unusual pattern of this disease. And to date, none of
the epidemiology has been published.

One hears rumors that the epidemiology of the CDC was poorly
constructed and rly written. I don’t know what the reason is,
but I understand that they have had some difficulty finding a
medical journal to publish the study.

The question of epidemiology and why the disease seems to be
clustered in large urban centers will tell us a lot about who gets
this disease and who doesn’t and why. And sc I don’t have any
more answers than anybody else. But I am very, very eager for the
epidemiology to be done and done right and done quickly.

Mr. Weiss. May 1 indicate, although obviously the question is ab-
solutely appropriate to these witnesses, there will be additional wit-
nesses in paneis later on who can address some of the expert areas.

Mr. McCanpLess. Thank you.

That is all I have at this time, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. WEiss. Thank you, Mr. McCandless.

Mr. Levin.

Mr. Levin. I don’t have any questions.

Thank you for your testimony.

Mr. Craig.

Mr. CraiG. Thank {)ou very much.

To all of you on the panel, thank you for frour openness, your
honesty and forthrightness in your testimony. It is critically impor-
tant that you are willing to come forward and discuss this serious
gr&l)b_lem in the way you have—if we are to be participants here in

elping.

I have a couple of questions, I think reflective of how the gay
community is responding. You mentioned earlier, some fears and
concerns on your part and the community’s part.
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Has there been, or is there now, because of the fear of this dis-
ease, an exodus if you will, from the areas or the communities Mr.
McCandless talked about, New York and San Francisco specifically
where the larger number of cases are reported. In places where it
seems to be relatively well understood that there are large popula-
tions in the gay community—have people left the community out
of fear? Are they leaving?

Would any of you respond to that, as best you can?

Mr. Ferrara. Well, first of all, I think it is impossible to leave
the gay community. You are either a member of the community or
not.

Mr. Craic. OK. That is a valid statement. :

What 1 am saying is, are the gays leaving the area in which they
resided because of fear? '

Mr. FErrARA. I see. No, I don’t think so. I think we are being
much more careful about—they are much more worried. But 1
don’t think there is a mass exodus from large urban areas.

Mr. Lyon. I haven’t seen or even considered the fact that there
has been an exodus from any area. I think what we are finding
within the gay community is a very strong bonding, a coming to-
gether, a recognition of a problem. I think that it is strengthening
t?i\ %ﬁyé community. I don’t see anyone leaving because of the fear
0 .

Mr. CaLLEN. Many of us go into these specific cities to escape the
prejudice that we experience as gay and lesbian people. So, where
else are we going to go? Also, as was mentioned, our support sys-
tems are in these cities—our jobs, where we will get our insurance.
For most people there is not the option to go anywhere else. If you
are an openly gay person—you have to—most gay people I know
tend to congregate in large urban centers, because there is per-
ceived to be greater tolerance.

Mr. Craic. With those responses in mind, you say there is a
growing bond, if you will, toward support and assistance within
the community. Does the gay community view themselves as a
direct participant in assisting in getting this problem under con-
trol? Because—one of you made some comments earlier that there
seems to be a reaction on the part of some—I don’t want to hear
any more about it, tell me when there is a cure, or tell me when
there is new information, but until that point don’t bother me.

My reaction to that comment was that that would be very nega-
tive to any assistance that a cooperative effort on the part of medi-
cal science and the community working towards a solution to the
problem. Is that a prevalent attitude in the community, or was it a
reaction that is now turning about toward cooperation? :

Mr. CALLEN. I think there has been unprecedented cooperation
from the community. If money were available for screening, I #hink

- you would have the entire community available.

When I made the comment that there are some people who don't
want to hear, the reason they don’t want to hear is because there
is no new information. They have already absorbed the old infor-
mation, and they don’t like to be beat over the head with the same
old information. They have already made whatever adjustments
that they plan to make to protect themselves from the disease, and
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a lot of people are very, very tired of dwelling on the tragedy of
this disease. .

Mr. Craic. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you, Mr. Craig.

We have touched on the emotional and medical aspects of the
disorder and your reactions to it.

I wonder if we could touch just a bit on your professional or occu-
pational background—how the syndrome has affected that, what
kind of insurance coverage you have and who pays for the costs of
your medical care,

We know, Mr. Ferrara, that you are at NIH. But I wonder, Mr.
Lyon and Mr. Callen, how you and others in your situation are
coping with this particular aspect of the problem.

Mr. CaLLEN. Well, at the time I was initially diagnosed, I was a
paralegal, and I had just changed jobs 8 months prior to my diag-
nosis. I have about $6,000 in hospital bills that the insurance com-
pany has declined to pay. They are claiming preexisting condition.
it is unclear to me exactly why: whether they just are doing that to
do it—as I understand some insurance companies do—or whether
because the etiology of AIDS is so mysterious, they are going to
claim that I had the syndrome at some point in the past. I am
being chased by the hospitals for about $6,000. I don’t know how I
am going to pay it. '

Mr. WEeiss. Mr. Lyon?

Mr. Lyon. I work for a large leasing company. I am a sales repre-
sentative. I am fortunate in the fact that I am still able to work.
Many . of the patients, many of my friends are totally unable to
work. They are lucky if they can get up in the morning, shower,
and go on about their daily activities.

As far as the costs, to date my medical bills have run in excess of
$11,000. And I am not on any treatment whatsoever, not antibiot-
ics, nothing. It is all diagnostic. Fortunately, my insurance, private
medical insurance, has paid approximately 80 percent of that. That
still leaves somewhere in the neighborhood of $2,500, $3,000 that 1
am responsible for.

Many of the patients, I think far, far more of the patients, do not
have the benefit of private medical insurance. Many are on disabil-
ity. Many are now seeking social security which, thank God, has
become available. It is, however, a very lengthy time-consuming
process. So much of the costs to many of the patients is thrown
back on the community as a whole. Many people are just indigent
in this area. -

Mr. WEgiss. Mr. Ferrara? ”

Mr. FErrara. I am also very lucky to be able to continue work-
ing. I am a Federal employee. As I said before, I belong to the
GWHMO. So it was—I was very lucky in the sense that either
choice, either being treated by the HMO, which would cover all
costs, or being treated at NIH would be for free. I haven't had to
pay anything up to this point, except for a few dollars that the
HMO didn’t cover.

However, I think part of the problem is the drugs involved are so
extremely expensive, the experimental drugs. If any of them work,
what my fear is is that, one, it is going to be too expensive to be
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widely disseminated, and two, the experimental status of the drugs
megy cause insurance companies to avoid paying for them.

Mr. Wriss. Has anyone at NIH indicated to you what your costs
would be for the treatment and medication if in fact you were able
to and had to secure care through private sources?

Mr. Ferrara. If I had to pay for the d I receive at NIH, at
this point—I am not sure about this, but from indications that I
received, the cost of the drugs would have already exceeded half a
million dollars.

Mr. Weiss. Because of the experimental nature?

Mr. FErRRARA. Because of the experimental nature, and because
the drugs very often at this point cannot be genetically engineered
through the recombinant DNA method which is cheaper than cre-
ating them by essentially having all these blood cells and cooking
up the drug and letting the cells create the drug themselves. So
that the processes to create these drugs now are extremely expen-
sive.

Mr. Carren. I think one can anticipate this problem of experi-
mental treatment as being rejected for insurance coverage. I know
of one instance where a friend of mine went for plasmapheresis.
His insurance declined to cover that with the justification that any
treatment for this disease is experimental because it is thought to
be new. So there are no treatments of any proven efficacy.

I think we can anticipate that increasingly insurance companies
are going to decline paying for any treatment with the justification
that it is all experimental.

Mr. Werss. Given the parameters of our hearing and the time-
frame in which we are operating, that completées the questions that
we have specifically directed toward you.

However, I don’t want you to go without giving each of you the
opportunity to fill in whatever gaps you think we have left. If there
is anything that you want this committee or the Congress or the
American people to know about AIDS generally or a particular sit-
uation, now is the time to do it. Any and all of you are welcome at
this point to make closing comments.

Mr. Lyon?

Mr. Lyon. I came here today with the hope that this subcommit-
tee would be able to do everything possible to halt the spread of
this disease. AIDS has been called the number one health priority
of the Nation. It certainly is my No. 1 priority.

I came here today with the hope that this administration would
do everything possible,- make every resource available—there is no
reason this disease cannot be conquered. We do not need infighting,
this is not a political issue. This is a health issue. This is not a gay
issue. This is & human issue. And I do not intend to be defeated by
it. I came here today in the hope that my epitaph would not read
that I died of redtape. '

Mr. Weiss. Thank you, Mr. Lyon.

Mr. Ferrara?

Mr. FErrARA. I think I would just like to say that there is prob-
ably a limit to how much money the research community can
spend on research for the disease. I think there are just so many
minds that can go around and do so many experiments and spend
8o much money to try to find a cause, a cure, or a control.
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Beyond research, I think if more funds are to be made available,
a place where they can do a lot of good is in screening programs—
moneys given directly to the gay community or organizations
within the gay community that can set up this sort of thing,
screening programs, to try and find out just how many people
there are out there with the disease, and in that way halt the
spread of the discase.

Mr. WEiss. Thank you.

Mr. Callen?

Mr. CaLLeN. Well, as a person with AIDS, I suffer in two basic
ways. I suffer from the disease itself, and I suffer from the stigma
attached to being diagnosed with this disease. The end to both as-

ts of this suftering will come only if the vast resources of the
ederal Government are turned on this problem.

We need answers to the pressing questions of cause, cure, and
contagion. And so the bottom line is, as it almost always is, money.
But in order to make that money accomplish something, it has to
be well spent. And I think that one of the things that is encourag-
‘ing to me about this committee is that you have requested access to
information from the governmental agencies dealing with this
problem.

I have yet to see a comprehensive plan of attack emerge from the
Government. What do they plan to do, in what order? Is there a
master plan for research which is guiding their funding requests?
Are they developing an animal model? What treatment options are
being pursued? Which have been discarded? Why?

So the first fFriority is money. The second is that the money be
well spent, and that will require that there be a very clear master
plan. There needs to be some sort of accountability, which is what
this committee is all about.

I would also like to speak briefly to the issue of confidentiality,
which is beginning to be mentioned more frequently in the context
of AIDS research, and to clarify, because I think that the issue is
often misunderstood.

The issue of confidentiality is really two issues. As you know, the
informatior being collected by the Centers for Disease Control in-
volves basically very sensitive personal information. So there exists
the potential for the political abuse of information collected in the
context of surveillance.

But the other more important issue of confidentiality, as 1 see it,
is that we need to remove any and all obstacles to collecting accu-
rate information. And the basic scenario is this: A representative of
the Federal Government, a CDC representative, shows up at the
bed of a person who has just been diagnosed with a life-threatening
illness, and asks that person to admit to illegal acts—for example,
drug abuse, sexual acts which are illegal in most States, acts of
prostitution. Assuming for a moment that those questions are nec-
essary to elucidate the etiology of this disease, one needs to create
a situation where gatients are likely to give truthful responses to
be forthcoming with detailed information.

And so the issue of confidentiality, as I see it, is simply reassur-
ing communities which, as far as I can tell, have no reason to trust
the Government blindly. We need to be reassured that the confi-
dentiality of this very sensitive information is being protected. So I
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view whatever measures have to be taken to insure confidentiality
as justified in a cost-benefit sense.

If you can assure people that the sensitive information being col-
lected is being protected—that it cannot be used against them—you
will encourage them to give more truthful responses; and truthful
responses in turn will be more useful to researchers in terms of re-
solving the mystery of AIDS.

So to reiterate, money; money that is well spent; and sensitivity
to the issues of confidentiality. I guess that is basically what I
would like to see.

‘Mr. Wgiss. Thank 1you very much.

I want to thank all of you on behalf of the subcommittee, the full
committee, and the House,

As Mr. Craig indicated before, we have nothing but admiration
for your determination, perseverance, and courage, both in fighting
the syndrome itself and in sharing your knowledge and experlence
with the rest of us.

Thank you all very, very much.

Our second panel consists of representatives from affected com-
munities: Virginia Apuzzo, executive director, National Gay Task
Force; Stephen Endean, executive director, Gay Rights National
Lobby; Dr. Jean-Claude Compas, vice president, Haitian Medical
Association Abroad, and Alan Brownstein, executive director, Na-
tional Hemophilia Foundation.

We will hold off questions until the witnesses have all completed
their testimony. I know that you all have prepared written state-
ments, and those will be entered into the record without objection,
in their entirety. If you wish to highlight or summarize your re-
marks, please feel free to do so.

Agam, if you will stand for the affirmation.

Do you affirm that you will tell the truth, the whole truth, and
nothing but the truth?

Ms. Aruzzo. 1 do.

Mr. EnpeaN. I do.

Dr. Comras. I do.

Mr. BRowNsTEIN. [ do.

Mr. WEiss. We will begin with Ms. Apuzzo, then Mr. Endean, Dr.
Compas, and Mr. Brownstein.

STATEMENT OF VIRGINIA M. APUZZO, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
NATIONAL GAY TASK FORCE

Ms. Apuzzo. My name is Virginia Apuzzo.

I am grateful for the opportunity to testify today. But I am sad-
dened and, yes, I am angered by the necessity, a necessxty brought
on by what we perceive to be the Federal Government'’s policy of
gestures and not actions.

Quite sxmply, from our point of view, Mr. Chairman, the Federal
Government’s response to the AIDS epidemic reveals that the
health care system of the wealthiest country in the world is not
equipped to meet the needs of its citizens in an emergency, howev-
er brief or extended that emergency might be.

Further, if we take a look at the Federal Government’s response
to the AIDS crisis it leads unavoidably to the conclusion that
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within this administration, there is a sharp contrast between the
rhetoric of concern and the reality of response. That failure is un-
derscored when one looks at the record of the lesbian and gay com-
munity in filling the gap.

I was pleased to hear the number of questions posed about this.
Perhaps [ can add additional specifics to the extent to which the
gay and lesbian community has indeed responded.

e National Gay Task Force survey of community voluntary or-
ganizations found that $2.3 million was budgeted for AIDS projects
in 1983 for the gay and lesbian community, with another $6.8 mil-
lion being projected and budgeted for 1984 in the gay and lesbian
community. These figures do not include local and State govern-
ment grants to these groups, nor do they include the value of hun-
dreds of thousands of voluntary hours in these programs.

Indeed, the National Gay Task Force last October opened up a
crisis line, an 800 number, that would enable members of the com-
munity and the public at large to seek information about AIDS. We
are getting in excess of 3,000 calls a day that we cannot respond to.
And we are open 8 hours a day, 5 days a week, until 9 o’clock at .
night, so that we can take care of the concerns and the questions
from the Western part of the country.

QOur community, is proud of this response. But our experience in
the front lines tells us that we cannot be expected to solve this
crisis on our own. Our Government must respond to our needs. -

We have found the administration has been out of touch with the
magnitude of the crisis. It has been following, not leading the é(e;n-
eral public and the affected communities. In hearings before Con-
%ressman Waxman’s subcommittee, Dr. Brandt admitted that the

iscal 1984 budget which showed less money for AIDS work than in
1983 was “prepared before we understood in fact how much money
it would require.”

That belated recognition is shocking enough. What is inconceiv-
able is that the administration has yet to adjust its 1984 budget re-
quest.

More than 2 years after this medical crisis became generally rec-
ognized, the administration still has not presented a comprehensive
plan of attack. Mr. Callen said it as eloquently as it could be said.

More than 2 months ago I wrote a letter to Secretary Heckler
askinﬁ: her to set forth just such a plan. She has been unable or
unwilling to do so.

My written testimony submitted to your committee details the
failures of the Federal Government’s response in, first, setting out
requests for research projects to study AIDS, second, in funding
those projects which pass its review programs, and third, in even
identifying such crucial study areas as the cause or etiology of
AIDS, now set for funding for the first time, Mr. Chairman, in Oc-
tober of 1983.

When you look at how NIH is handling the funding of research,
what is driven home time and time again is that we lack the re-
sources to do the job, even if you accept the administration’s more
limited view of what needs to ﬁe done.

In point of fact, there are now more requests for applications out
than money appropriated to fund them. Even the NIH bureaucracy
recognizes a greater need than the budget cutters at OMB. $9.6
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million was appropriated for NIH for basic research on AIDS, in
fiscal 1983. State and local governments along with the private
sector are coming close to matching that figure on their own. That
is a very sad commentary on the Federal Government’s response,
and what we have come to expect as an appropriate response.

You must know from our standpoint that the Government's
timetable has bee. simply unacceptable. We count not in months
or weeks or in days, sir; we count in lives. We count in terms of
lives that may very well be lost as a result of a lethargic response.

Because of its mysterious nature, and I submit, because of the
groups associated with it, AIDS has generated something just short
of a public panic. A good deal of that panic has been fostered by -
homophobes bent on turning a public health crisis into an opportu-
nigeto attack the gay and lesbian community.

cently we could not ask for a more forthright response in the
personal statements of PHS officials like Dr. Brandt, their sincere
and willing effort to be out front in reassuring the general public
about unwarranted concerns of casual contact with persons with
AIDS and members of high risk groups. Unfortunately, the pro-
grammatic efforts backing up those statements seem to be very
weak, leaving us open to the calculated abuses that we have wit-
nessed in this community.

The hysteria created by those ill-intentioned people cannot be
handled by the limited public health education efforts the Federal
Government has put into effect; leaving us again very vulnerable.
The Federal AID§) hotline, which started with only three lines and
_now fortunately has added five more, is still capable of handling

only a fraction of the 10,000 calls that attempt to get through to it
daily, and none of the calls after 5 p.m. eastern daylight savings
time, when the hotline is shut down.

Federal public education efforts such as there are concentrate on
the general public. That is good. But education about AIDS must
also reach affected groups, persons with AIDS, and those who work
in very close contact with persons who are from high-risk groups.

We have heard much about health care workers, about morti-
cians, police officers, and others who are fearful of close contact.
Most of those fears are unjustified. But it is hard to blame people
who have not received clear-cut guidelines and concrete informa-
tion to assure them. The Public Health Service should be taking a
much stronger, a vitally needed lead role in this area.

Perhaps the one issue that is most inciting of hysteria has been
concern about our Nation’s blood supply. Let me restate the gay
community’s position on the issue of blood donations. At every pos-
sible forum, we have urged that those in our community who feel
they might be at risk to AIDS or feel unwell to refrain from donat-
ing blood. We have felt that that is the responsible position. Recent
reports about dangerously low blood supplies directly result from
the Government’s failure to investigate the transmissibility of
AIDS through blood, to develop a marker for AIDS in blood, to test
surrogate markers, or to study the safety of the blood supply and
giving blood.

The negative effect of this has been that blood donations seem to
have endangered more lives by virtue of the lack of blood supply
than AIDS itself. _
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From Secretary Heckler on down, the Health and Human Serv-
ices Department has of late done an excellent public relations job,
reassuring the public that there are not risks in giving blood, and
that the dangers of receiving AIDS from a transfusion are minimal

_at worst. But where were they, sir, a year ago when this issue first
surfaced and the overreaction could have been addressed? And why
have they still not done the research needed to garmer scientific
support for that position, a position that the public wants to be as-
sured about? .

In another vital area, the particular concerns of groups at risk to
AIDS are reflected most clearly in the issue of confidentiality, an
issue 1 know that is quite controversial and of considerable impor-
tance to you, Mr. Chairman.

This issue has been used in what we consider to be unscrupulous
ways, to paint the gay and lesbian community as irresponsible and
unwilling to cooperate with CDC in the fight against AIDS.

At the very same time, we see that CDC has failed utterly to rec-
ognize the most basic patient rights of confidentiality and privacy.
It is used as an excuse, sir, to deny this committee access to infor-
mation vital to the legitimate performance of the oversight func-
tion. '

I want to state unequivocally our position on confidentiality, and
to offer some legislative proposals to provide strong and lastin
protection for the privacy and confidentiality of persons with AIDS.

When we ask what steps have been taken to protect the confi-
dentiality of the information CDC has already gathered, we are
told, I have been personally told “Trust us.” But trust requires a
history of credibility, and that is conspicuously lacking.

Some of the most basic social science research precautions for
protecting confidentiality have not been observed.

Now, let me make one statement very clear. No community
could be more concerned about hearing all the necessary informa-
tion to find an answer to AIDS. It is our community that is being
ravaged by this disease. We can and we must legitimately ask
whether collecting full identification information along with sexual X
histories is an essential ingredient to epidemiological research.

The National Gay Task Force and LAMDA Legal Defense and
Education Fund are proposing today that the Congress adopt legis-
lation to extend to all persons who are part of a federally-funded
research or surveillance program the same confidentiality protec-
tion others already have under Federal law. The Drug Abuse Office
and Treatment Act of 1972, for example, provides that medical
records may be disclosed “only in accordance with the prior writ-
ten consent of the patient,” except in rare cases.

Similar language covers alcohol abuse programs.

We propose that Congress enact legislation extending this protec-
tion to the privacy of medical surveillance and research documents
to persons with AIDS, both in Federal agencies and those local ju-
risdictions receiving Federal funds.

With such legislation in hand, the concerns of our community
would be addressed, and another precedent for privacy in patient
rights would be established.

Mr. Chairman, there is a conclusion that my community is draw-
ing—and the conclusion is that who is being struck with this dis-
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ease is part of why we haven’t found an answer to that disease. We
live with this condition in our lives every moment.

It is vital that you, sir, that your committee, that the Congress
understand basic aspects of our lives. We are part of a society that
has for the most part treated us as outlaws. We have lived as out-
laws in our own society. To ask for trust without guidelines, to ask
that we endure what appears to be an interminable time lapse be-
tween the identification of a problem and the pursuit of a resolu-
tion of that problem is asking, too much of this community.

Thank you. \

Mr. WEess. Thank you very much.

[The prepared statement of Ms. Apuzzo follows:]
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Mr. Chalrperson, | want to thank you for calling these hearings today.
They address an fssue critical for miitions of Americans., We must give hope
to those who are worried about Acquired Immune Defliciency Syndrome--hope that
the government will finally respond adequately to thls crlsts.

Mr. Chalrperson, what you will learn from todey's hearings Is startling.
Tire federal government's response to the AIDS epidemic has demonstrated that
the health care system of the wealthliest country in the world is, quite
simply, not equipped to meet the medical needs of Its citizens In &n emergency
or an extended c¢risls. That should be a source of deep conzern to al!l
Americans--not Just the 20 million gay and lesbian Americans the Natfonatl
Gay Task Force represents,

Before going Into detall, let me polint out some of the more shocking
instances of the federa! government conducting business as usual--and thereby
threatening the well-beling of its cltizens,

@ Two years after the federal government, belatedly, recognlzed that AIDS
was Indeed a public health problem, the National institutes of Health have
stil] not funded research Intn the eticlogy--the cause--of AIDS. The flrst
research to be funded begins in October 1983. This delay Is unconsclonable.
it does not take a medical degree to realize that unless you are looking Into
the cause of a disease, you aren't likely to find a cure. The process of
funding NiH research Is generally too slow, too cumbersome, and the mechanism
for ssxting priorities is obviously askew.

¢ The Centers for Disease Control have been forced to beg, borrow, and
steal from other vital programs to support thelr work on AIDS. The medical
detectives who Secretary Heckler says have adequate funding to do their job .
have shut down their hepatitis control program and cut back on VD control and
childhood immunization to divert resources to AIDS work that is inadequate at
best. Surveillance activities are minimal and not providing the basic Information
we need. And support services to Jocal governments are only beginning to
coms forth well into the crisis.

e We are all painfully aware of the hysteris about AIDS that Is sweeping
many parts of the country. The fedaral government has responded with public
education efforts that, while sincere and responsible, were initiated after
the hysteria struck. And even these efforts are woefully underfunded, and

tacking in personnel and resources.
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@ Perhaps the one Tssue that has most incited this hysteria has been the
concern about our nation’s blood supply. Unwarranted fears about the safety of
glving and receiving blood could have been aveided had the government responded
properly. The Public Health Service has recently done a good job of reassuring
the public about the blood supply--but 1t has not Initiated basic research
regarding the safety of blood, and whether screening out high-risk groups is
indeed necessary. In the meantime, because of diminished supplies, the lives
of atl Americans are being placed in jeopardy:

@ This public health crisis has struck mitoritics who have traditionally
been the victims of officially sanctioned discrimination, and democracy has not
been appiied in the policy-making or decision-making process. Affected groups
tike gays and Haitians have not been part of the process. In the health care
system generally, patients' needs are not necessarily being addressed--though
they are the ones with the most at stake.

e The particular concerns of groups at risk to AIDS are reflected most
clesrly In the issue of confidentiality--an Issue | know is quite controversial
and of considerable importance to you, Mr. Cha:rperson. The government agencies
with which we have been dealing, most particularly the Centers for Disease
Control, have failed miserabiy to recognize the most basic rights of patients
and research subjects: that of confidentiality and privacy. This seeming
inability to address the issue forthrightly and sensitively has undercut the
effectiveness of what little epldemiologic research the government is doing--
because those most affected simply don't trust the government to protect their
rights. The confidentiality issue can and must be addressed in such a way
that the rights of patients are protected without compromising larger public
health needs.

® The tremendous outpouring of support for voluntary efforts within the
gay/lesbian community has been in sharp contrast to the federal government's
response. Existing organizations are expanding thelr work to include issues
related to AIDS, and new service groups are being formed to meet the crisis.

An NGTF survey of voluntary organizations in the gay/lesbian community
found that In 1983, more than $52.5 million has been budgeted, with ancther
$6.8 mitlion projected for 1984. These figures do not include local and
state government grants to these groups, nor do they incluyde the value of
millions of volunteer hours that sustain these organizations,

NGTF-2
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This work Is a source of tremendous pride for my communiey. [t Is banding
together as a community should. But we cannot be expected to do the job alone.
The government must help. It must be part of the solution as well. At the
federat level there has been no effort to Include these voluntary organizations
In planning and coordinating. The PHS sees fit to hold special briefings for
sclence editors, but none for those doing the most important sclence work
durlng this crisis, Thls administration claims to be committed to rekindling
the volunteer spirit in America. My community has rasponded to an unprecedented
degree. Where is the federal government's recugnition of and support for
these efforts?

@ Mr. Chairperson, there is a conclusion we can draw about this government's
response to medical crises that will make same peopl® very uncomfortable.

The record on AIDS shows~-and | submit would prove the same in other instances--
that the government's slow response on AlIDS is directly related to who is
affected by this disease as much as what the disease is. The groups most
affected--gay men, Maitians, IV drug users--are traditionally victims of
diserimination, often officially sanctioned. 2nd among those who have AIDS, over
40 percent are persons of color. As the author of the national gay/lesbhian
rights bill, Mr. Chairperson, vou are fully aware of the continuing official and
unofficial discrimination facing the gay/lesbian community. |f one is black

and gay, or black and an immigrant who doesn't speak English--the discrimination
{s even greater. A certain lack of speed in the government's response‘is
apparent, especially in comparison to that for Legionnaire's disease, which
affected a very different sociclogical cross-section. The implications of

this are shocking, but unavoidable--and unacceptable. Because they are gay,
Haitian, or IV drug users, these people’s lives are thought to be expendable.
The lesson to be learned is that if you are part of a minority, don't

expect the government to respond to your needs without a fight. institutional
neglect and resistance are more likely to be the norm.

A detailed look at the federal government's response to the AIDS crisis
leads to the unavoidable conclusion that in this Administration, there is a

sharp contrast between the rhetoric of concern and the reality of response.

The Administration has been ocut of touch with the magnitude of this crisis.
it has been following, not leading, the general public and the affected communities.

In hearings before Cong. Waxman's subcommittee, Or. Brandt admitted that the
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flscal vear 1984 budget request--which showed less money for AIDS work at €DC
than In 1383;~was prepared '‘before we understood in fact how much money It would
require.”” That belated recognition is shocking enough from an agency with a
mandate to protect the public health; what is inconceivable is that the
Administration has yet to adjust its flscal year 198%& reqhest to reflect Its
newfound wisdom.

Hore than two years after this medical crisis became generally recognized,
the Administration still has not presented to the public a comprehensive plan
of attack. More than two months ago, | wrote Secretary Heckler, asking her
to set forth just such a plan. She has been unable or unwilling to do so--aven
afrer declaring AlDS to be the nation's number one health prioricy. €DC, ;IH,
and other agencies are engaged In detective work that is uncoordinated and
unplanned. Without a centrally devised approach to research, public and
private efforts cannot be coordinated and a clearcut assessment of what needs
t2> be done and how much it costs cannot be made. As long as 3 comprehensive
plan is not forthcoming, the public will legitimately ~onder and worry how
seriously the Administration is taking this Issue.

An understanding of the magnitude of the AIDS problem is essential to
developing a policy. The COC is charged with surveillance which could give
us some sense of the scope of the epidemic. VYet, after all this timé, we
still don't have accurate statistics on the number of cases, partly because
COC's programs suffer from Inadequate staffing and insufficient funding,

Dr. Richard Selig of CDC told USA Today (July 21, 1983) that €DC statistics
prob;bly represented onlg one-hatf of the actual number of AIDS cases,

in 198t, the same year the AIDS epidemic was beginning to get attention,
£DC's budget was slashed by 20 percent. It is understandable, therefore, though
unacceptable, that €DC has had difficulties meeting its responsibilities in
this crisis,

To compensate for insufficient funds, CDC has diverted rescurces from
existing programs, thus jeopardizing important medical work in other areas.
The hepatitis control program has been shut down, and the venereal disease
contral and childhood immunization programs have suffered. These are ongolng
concerns, not Juxuries thit can be cut back when a more pressing <¢risis
arrives on the scene.

The problem of diverting resources alsc arose when the Administration sought
to reprogram $12 milliion for AIDS work throughout the Public Health Service,
rather than seek the supplemental budget preferred by Congress. There is no
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gxcuse for the Unlted States government, faced with medical emergencles,
to force choices betweén groups who need help. The protection of the public
health should not be a zero sum game,

Here are some more examples Jf insufflicient resources undermintng CDC's
effores:

& It was only two months ago that CDC was able to send public health
advisors to San Francisco, Los Angeles, and Miami to assist with AIDS studies.
New York City was assioned an advisor just a few months earlier. |t had been
well known for some time that these citles were the most affected. (And the
COL still has not provided local jurisdictions with special technical
assistance In public education as they have with other diseases.)

¢ Tracing of cases--getting more detailed case historles and medical
Information-~is important to the epidemiologic research that may give us clues
to the source of AIDS. It is our understanding that routine risk groups are
not belng traced; only anomalies are being studied in depth. While that may
provide reassuring information to quell public hysteria, from an epidemiclogic
standpoint it is the patterns in hijgh-risk groups that might provide us
with an answer.

¢ Epidemiologlic work is further hampered by inconsistencies in reporting
systems about AIDS. Only a few jurisdictions have made AIDS a reportable
disease. With no consistent national policy to deal with information gathering,
it will remain impossible to have accurate statistics on how quickly this
epidemic Is growing.

The question of accurate reporting and surveillance inevitably raises
the issue of confidentiality, This issue has been used in vascrupulous ways
to paint the gay/lesbian commuaity as irresponsible and unwilling to cooperate
with the COC in the fight against AIDS. And at the very same time, our
concerns--which have been so studiously rejected by COC--have been ysed as
an excuse to deny this committee access to information vital to the legitimate
performance of its oversight function. )

| want to state unequivocally the gay/lesbian community's position on
confidentiality--so no one In the CBC or elsewhere can misunderstand just what
will and won't be acceptable to us--and also to offer some legislative proposals
to take this issue cut of the hands of bureaucrats and provide some strong

and lasting protection for the privacy and confidentiality of persons with AIDS.
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To understand my community’s position on confidentiality, the position of
the gay/lesblan community in American society must first be understood. The
gay/lesbian community is a disenfranchised minority. 1im all but one state and
the District of Columbia, you can still lose your job simply because you are
gay or lesbian. In half the states, our expressions of love make us criminals.

. Many jurisdictions deny us the right to raise our children or teach those of
others. The federal government still bars us from military service and employment
In key sections of the civil service: it subjects others of us to harassment by
investigations iato our lifestyles. Given this context, you can better understand
why there is suspicion within our comnunity about any surveillance activity

that can place our names and sexual orientation together in a government

computer., Yet, that is what the COC is biithely asking for.

When we ask what steps have been taken to protect the confidentiality of the
information the CBC bas already gathered, we are told, 'trust us.'"" But to trust
requires a history of credibility--and that is conspicuously lacking, Some of
the most basic social science research pracautions for protecting confidentiality
have not been obsarved.

Now let's make one thing unmistakably clear: no commnunity could be more
concerned about gathering all the necessary information to find an answer to
AIDS. 1t is gur community that is being ravaged by this disease. But we can
legitimately ask whether collecting full identification information along
!iEE sexual histories is an essential ingredient of epidemiologic research.

There are twe purposes for collecting identification information: to avoid
duplication of case histories and to be able to make follow-up contacts.

After much discussion within the community, with groups such as the New York
AIDS Network, Parsons with A1D0S, and the Lambda Legal Defense and Education
Fund, the following compromise procedure has been suggested: initials only,
date of birch, ¢ity of residence, mother's maiden name, gnd attending physician
should be collected. The statistical odds of all that information being
identical are quite low. The possibility of follow-up contact is assured
through the attending physician. And we also avoid the possibility of lists of
gay men falling into the hands of the wrong people. 1t should be noted that a
version of this model is already in use in Washington, D.C.

With the glaring cxception of the CDC, this approach strikes all we have
dealt with--from public health officers in major cities to medical researchers--

as reasonable. VYet, we cannot even get the CDC to sit down with us and negotiate
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this matter in a professional way. But the (DC and all others must understand:
unless and untl] these concerns about confidentiality are resolved, the accurate
reporting and epldemiologic research we all desire will be incomplete and
inaccurate~-because patlients and physiclans with legitimate fears about how this
information will be handled will resist cooperating with CDC.

The procedures outlined above provide a good interim model. But a firmer
basts of trust ultimately needs to be established, Therefore, the National
Gay Task Force and Lambda Lega) Defense and Educaticn Fund are proposing today
that the Congress adopt legislation to extend to al} persons who are part of 3
federally funded research or surveillance program the same confidentiality
protections others already have under federal Taw.

The Brug Abuse 0ffice and Treatment Act of 1972 (21 U.$.C. 1175), for example,
provides that medical records may be disclosed ‘'only In accordance with the
prior written consent of the patient,'' except in rare emergencles. Similar
language covers alcohol abuse programs.

We propose that Congress enact legislatior extending this protection of the
privacy of medical, surveillance, and research documents both in federal agencies
and thase loca! jurisdictions recelving federal funds. Wi*h such legisiation
in hand, the concerns of our community would be addressed, and another precedent
for privacy and patient rights would be established. i

Our concerns for confidentiality, Mr. Chairperson, do not in any way diminish
our support for the work of this committee and its vital oversight function,

The sudden concerns of the CDC about confidentiality are a red herring, They

are an excuse to deny this committee access to CBC files. What we are witnessing
from CDC is an attempt to stonewall--and that implies that CDC has something

to hide. '

In their dealings with the gay/lesbian community, the CDC has been taken
aback that we--the consumers--might have the audacity to gquestion how they
carry out their mandate. That mandate, CDC needs to be reminded, comes from
the Congress and the people. 1t is for us, not them, to determine what is in
our best interests.

Given the performance of {BC during this crisis, oversight by this committee
is essential. The concerns expressed by CDC regarding confidentiality might
be taken more seriously if CDC had been more responsive when we discussed thls
tssue in terms of their surveillance work. Further, the fact that names are
part of any records this committee might be seeking is proof of the CDC's
failure to protect confidentiality. Names should never have been 3llowed. in
those documents in the first place.

NGTF-7
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Now that the names are included, It is important to be sure that, In
conducting your investigation, appropriate safeguards are taken. To that
end, | seek thls committee's commitment to continued work with the gay/lesbian
community so that guidelines that are workable and acceptable to you and to us
can be adopted. | am confident that can be acﬂieved.

The general public, and most certainly the gay/lesbian community, are
looking impatiently to biomedical researchers to find the answers we so
desperately seek to this disease. Much of the biomedical research is perfcrmed
and/or funded by the Rational Institutes of Health, Here, too, poor planniag,
poor procedures and poor funding are undermining efforts.

Money alone won't find a cause or a cure for AIDS. Research that is funded
shéuld address the right questions and must be of high qualizy. But these
criteria do not necessarily dictate delay. The eticlogy and the guestion of
transmissibiliey through blood are basic, clearly defirable issues. Yet they
are Jjust beginning to be addressed.

Research into the etiology of AIDS will not be funded until October 1383.
The first Request for Applications {RFA) for work to find an infectious agent
in this epidemic was issued in May 1883--again, about two fiscal years after
AfDS became a clearly recognized threat. )

Similarly, the question of researching transmiss}bility of AIDS and finding
markers for AIDS in the blood supply is still in the future--at least as far
as government-sponsored research is concerned. (The American Red Cross is spending
$200,000 to investigate the relationship of transmission of AIDS to blood
transfusions.)

This is part of a pattern of Jethargy at NIH that may have bureaucratic
justifications under normal circumstances but has no place during a ¢risis.

AIDS was identified as a disease in 1981, It was not until August 1982 that
the first RFA was issued by NIH and funds did not begin to flow until May 1983--
and this under an allegedly expedited process!

One of the explanations for the delay in issuing grants is the need for
peer review. We certainly do not want money wasted on unworthy projects. But
there is no reason why peer review committees cannot meet on an emergency basis
to deal with an emergency situation.

Above all, when you Idok at how NIH is handling the funding of research, what
is driven home again and again is that we lack the resources to do the job,
even if you accept the Administration's more limited view of what needs to be

‘done. In point of fact, there are now more RFA's out than money appropriated
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to fund them, Even the NIH bureaucracy recognizes a greater need than the
budget cutters at OMB.

$9.& miliion was appropriated for NiH to deal with AIDS in fiscal year 1383.
That is the sum total of federally sponsored basic research on AIDS. States and
local governments, aléng with the private sector, are coming close to matching

.that figure on their own: New York State has appropriasted 54,5 million for
research, the University of California has been given $2.9 million; the Cancer
Research Institute, for example, is spending $350,000; and gay community-based
organizations have budgated about $300,000. This is to make up for the
federal government's deficiencies~--a very sad commentary on the state of NiH®s
response.

The NIH should issue a general call for research on AlIDS--one that does aot
restrict the approaches to be considered. With sufficient resources clearly
behind it, such an effort will attract the best scientists in the country. | will
teave it to those scientists to discuss specific research projects. But let me
outline some of the basic work that needs to be done: viral and immunological
research; study of simian AIDS: monitoring what has been called "‘prodromal’ 41DS;
monitoring the U.S.iarmed forres and also blood recipients for incursion of
AiDS, early diagnosis of AIDS and related treatment; screening tests for blood
donation {“surrogate markers''): and African swine fever virus tests.

tn order even to begin the long process of systematically identifying the
transmissible agent for AIDS--critically important to developing a cure or
preventive measure--we first must find an experimental animal species that
is susceptible to AIDS. This has not yet been accomplished. We must test as
many different primate species as possible in the hope of finding one which is
susceptible. In humans, AIDS incubates close to two years. {1f this is true
in other primates, research will be slow and very costly.

Rhesus monkeys and chimpanzees, for example, cost about $100 per day to
house and care for. To intravenously expose 25 animals in each of six species
of primates with blood from AIDS patients, and house them for two years, comes
to $10,950,000. Yo test just five other body fluids and tissues would bring
the bitl to $65,700,000. By adding routine intraperitoneal and intramuscular
exposure, the cost soars to $197,000,000--att this just to discover a

susceptible animal so that real research can begin.
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How has NIH tackled this bgslc problem? it is spending $56,000 to determine
Tf AIDS can be transmitted to two chimpanzees by Infﬂslng the animals with plasma
from ALDS patients.

The level of research outlined here seems costly. But is it really...in terms
of the lives saved...in terms of the knowledge gained...and if those aren’t worthy
enough goals, In terms of money saved on health care costs? At an estimated
$100,000 per case, we have already spent over $170 million on health care
costs--and that figure may rise to $4.8 billion by the end of 1985 Tf AIDS cases
gontinue to rise at current rates.

The public must be reassured that serious research is being done or their
faith that this epidemic will not get out of hand may evaporate. They must
se¢c real work and real progress--not anno&ncements of ostensibly new discoverles
that In fact are not new. Such was the case last month with Interleukin-2, which
only cured RIDS in six test tubes, but was presented with such fanfare as to
glve perhaps unreasonable hope. Or was the announcement timed to coincide
with Congressional action on A0S funding--to give the Congress the impression
more money was not neesded?

We have seen a good deal of hysteria on the subject of AIDS~--above all on
the questlon of blood, Let me restate the gay community's position on the Issue
of blood donatlons. At every possible forum available to us, we have urged those
in our community who feel they might be st risk to AIDS or feel unwell, to
voluntarily refrain from donsting blood. That is the responsible approach and
the right approach--as we wait for the government to take more definitive steps.

Recent reports about dangercusly low blood supplies in many métropolitan
areas directly result from the government's failure to investigate the
transmissibility of AIDS through the blood, to develop a marker for AIDS in blood,
to test surrogate markers, or to study the safety of the blood supply and giving
blicod.

The negative effect this has had on blood donations has endangered more
§ives than the threat of AIDS itself. | fear that soon we are going to hear
of someone dying during an-operation for lack of a transfusion, because of the
public perception that the blood supply and giving blood are unsafe.

From Secretary Heckler on down, the Health and Human Services Department has,
of late, done an excellent publlc relations job reassuring the public that
there are not risks in giving blood, and that the dangers of receiving AlDS from
8 transfusion are minimal at worst. But where were they one year ago when
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this Issue flest surfaced and the overreaction could have been prevented? And
why have they still not done the research needed to garner scientific support
for their position?

inn the meantime, because we have no markers and no conclusive research on
tlocd, attempts are being made to screen all homosexual men from donating blood,
making gay men as a class unfairly bear,the discriminatory effect of the govarn-

"ment’s Tnaction on AlDS--while blood supplies continue to drop.

| have alluded to public hysteria over AIDS in discussing the blood question.
Far from preventing th's hysteria, early statements by federal officials,
such as Dr. Anthony Fauci of NIH, who wrote an article implying that casual
contact could spread the disease, actually helped to ignite Tt. AIDS has--
because of its mysterious nature and, i repeat, because of the groups associated
with ft--generated something Just short of public panic. A good deal of that
panic has been fostered by homophobes bent on turning a public health ¢risis
into yet another opportunity to attack the gay/lesbian community.

Whatever the cause, AIDS has resulted in a need for public education that,
while belated, has been marked recently in the PHS by good will and energetic
attempts to make the best of limited resources. There are really four audiences
for education efforts, requiring very different approaches: the general public
with vague fears that are easily calmed; affected or high-risk groups in need
of more detailed response; persons with AIDS; and those people who work in
very close contact with high-risk groups who have legitimate concerns that
must be addressed.

One could not ask for more in the personal statements of PHS officials
such as Dr. Brandt. They are sincere and willing to be out front in reassuring
the public about unwarranted concerns of casual contact with persons with AlDS
and members of high-risk groups. Unfortunately, the programmatic efforts
backing up those statements are very weak--so weak that they leave the PHS
open to charges of tokenism and suggestibns that these efforts are designed to
appease critics rather than confront the problem.

The centerpiece of the public education effort is the federal ALDS hotline.
te Is clear from the response--some 10,000 attempted calls a day--that this
is at least trying to meet a need. But the process becomes a sham for the
public, and an unfair burden on those as§igned to work on the hotline, when
you realize that the hotline started with only three lines and now, with an
additional five, is capable of meeting only a fraction of the demand. Once
more, despite public relations hype, the government is not willing to devote

new resources to the job.
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Further, those staffirg the hotlline have been drawn from other public
affeirs positions. They are not specially tralned for this kind of work, they
are not experts on AIDS, and they have not been sensitized to the special
concerns of the high-risk groups most tikely to call.

The NatTonal Gay Task Force can speak with some expertlise about hotlines.

. $ince October 1982, we have been operating an AIDS crislisline. Over 1,600

pecple daily have attempted to call us. The volunteers who answer these
phones have undergone at teast 20 hours of training--about the subject matter,
crisis Intervention, and general sensitivity to the special needs of thelr callers.
There Is no less of a need for such training for the federal hotline. ’

The NGTF Crisisline, while available to the general public, does focus on
the needs of one high-risk group. Federal publilic education efforts condentrate
on the concerns of the general public. But it Is essentlaf that education about
AlIDS reach the most affected groups In particular., it might not be appropriate
for the federal government te mount such a campaign, If only because suspicion
of the government Is so high among these groups. But at the least, federal
funds should be avallable to assist community-based organlzatlons carrying on
education programs.

There s one more group of people for whom education efforts sre sorely
needed and desperately lacking. We have heard much about health care workers,
morticlans, police officers, and others who are fearful of contact with persons
with AIDS or members of high-risk groups. Most of those fears are unjustified.
But it is hard to blame people who have not received clear-cut guidelines to
reassure them about thelr contacts. This Is definitely a government responsibility--
and the PHS should bhe taking @ stronger lead in this regard.

The cost of medical care for persons with AIDS is one of the more staggering
aspects of this crisis. While there are no hard figures available, the
common estimate Is $100,000 per patlent. HMany AIDS patlents spend long periods
in the hospital, often in intensive care units. The cost can skyrocket f
experimental treatments are used; for example, interleukin-2 treatments are
estimated to run $125,000 per patient,

To cbtaln 2 sense of how the cost of health care affects patients, and how
that in tuen impedes thelr recovery, let me quote from a letter published in JAMA
{July 8, 1883) from a group of physicians at the University of Hedicline and
Dentistry of New Jersey, New Jersey Medical School, Newark:
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We find that a large portion of our AIDS population
is Indigent and unable to obtain the requisite ocut-=
patient care. In an ongoing investigation at our
institution, many patients studied thus far have
shown evidence of protein~-calorie malnutrition and
multiple vitamin deficiencies. Once discharged,
they can neither eat well enough to bolster their
deficient nutritional state nor afford the many
drugs required for their multipie infections.

AIDS has pleced, so far, a $170 million burden on our health care system,
«hich has fallen disproportionately on cities {through Medicaid and city
- hospitals) and individuals. The only federa! response has been to make persons
with AIDS eligible for Social Security disability. This move, while positive,
is only @ small step toward dealing with the problem--and it adds to the false
assumption that persoms with A0S are totally disabled. Many continue to lead
productive tives for long periceds of time...but this does not eliminate their
medical expenses.

Mr. Chairperson, we appreciate the Jeadership you have shown in offering
legislative solutions to this problem. Your bill to eliminate the waiting
period before Medicare coveraye can be extended to those with AIDS deals with part
of the problem. And your Public Health Emergency Treatment Fund, which would
provide up to $60 million for cities and states overwhelmed by the costs of
caring for patlents during a health emergency, will provide some much needed
relief. In the meantime, the federal government must make certain that all
possible existing benefits for which they are eligible are extended to persons
with AIDS.

The overview | have just presented on the AIDS crisis leads to some important
general observations. [t tells us some things about our nation's health care
system that are distressing to an outside observer and alarming to any person
or group in the grips of a health care emergency.

First, the system simply takes too long to respond to a new crisis. Two
years to begin research inte the etiology of a disease. Two years to begin
dealing with threats to the blood supply. A way must be found to gear up,
to pump up the system faster. Cong. Waxman's Public Health Emergency Act,
which sets aside $30 million 2 vear to deal with new crises such as AIDS, is
an important first step toward making the health care system more responsive,
but even that must still be apprepriated.

But more is needed. Standard mechanisms must be in place to expedite approval
procedures for new research. Ways to beef up the staffs and functions of agencies
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such as (BC, so that a new crisis will not mean shutting down or Impsiring work
in other Important aress must be found,

Above all, the government must learn to plan In 3 comprehensive and
systematic manner. The Administration’s defense for Its poor performance on
AlDS Is often that money alone does not solve problems. We can see that: the
money ¢ wwrently appropriated Is not belng spent as effectively as it might
because there has been no planning. It seems so obvious-~but it just hasn't been
done. No one has convenad the best minds In and out of government to determine
what needs to be done, how much 1t costs, and how it can all be accomplished.
Perhaps it is time to create an independent health care planning commission to
deal with this Issue--a blue-ribbon commission comprised of the best medlcal
minds as well as health care professionals and consumer representatives, a
commission that !s insulated from buresucratic interests and In-fighting that can .
tell us as obJectlvely as possible what needs to be done. Then we can hold the
politicians and bureaucrats responsible for implementing the proposals. TR

Another concern we must address is the quallty of response offered by
the government’s medlcal establishment. { do not doubt for one Instant the
dedlication of those working for RIH and {BC, but serlous guestlions can and
must be ralsed about the quality of work being done at institutions such as NiH.
As the White House Sclience Council recently reported, the quality of the work
at NiH Is seriggsly jeopardized by its inability to attract top-flight medical
researchers. Government medical service must be made an attractive option for
the best researchers If there is to be any ¢redibillity to our government's
clalm that COC and NiH are the medical detectives of the world.

We in America pride ourselves on our democratic system, It should mean
that we have a fundamental right to participate In decisions that affect our
tives, But instead, the medical establishment, hiding behind medical degrees
and impressive titles, keeps us out of the decision-making process. This is
true on an individual basis, as patients' rights to choose are ignored or
trampled upon during treatment or research at all levels of the health care
system. And it is true on a broader basis as a crisis disproportionately affects
particular groups. This often has social as well as medical implications--yet
these groups are only allowed audiences with decisionmakers after several years
of banging on the door--or when the crisis becomes so great that it is expedient
for the powers that be to at least appear to include us in the process. When

HECTF-14

JREE0000006_0040



37

one baby needs a liver transplant, the crisis gets presidential attention.
wWhen 1700 people are fighting for their tlves, the Administration often seems
deaf at the highest levels,

Another issue that the AIDS crisis has brought home to the gay/lesbian
community in letters writ large In dollar bitls, is the cost of health care in
the United States. Catastrophic illnesses bring catestrophic costs. Well over
$170 million has been spent on health care alone for persons with AIDS. For
patients or consumers, hospitals, and local governments, AIDS Is just one more
example of 3 need to deal forthrightly and thoroughly with the issues of health
care costs and the need to provide insurance for all Americans facing
catastrophic {llnesses. »

Hr. Chalrperson, | want to thank you again for holding this hearing.

It has provided a service to my community--in airing our specifi¢ concerns about
the federal response to AIDS--and an Important service to the general publie, all
of whom are potential consumers in the American health care system. For the
gay/lesbian community, this crisis has forced us to focus cur attention on

our nation’s medical establishment In ways we vould never have Imagined.

The immediate future does not look bright on the Issue of AIDS. We have a
great deal of suffering and many battles--emotional, medicol, and political--
ahead of us. But the gay/lesbian community will emerge stronger from this
crisis--stronger because of the greater sense of community and new activism
that this epidemic has generated. When the AIDS crisis is finally over, we will
not forget what we have learned about health care In the United States. We will
use our growing strength to return to the halls of Congress and of the Executive
Branch again and again until the deficiencies revealed to us over the past
few years are remedied for all Americans.

Thank you very much.
TN
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Mr. WEerss. Mr. Endean.

STATEMENT OF STEPHEN R. ENDEAN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
GAY RIGHTS NATIONAL LOBBY

Mr. Enpean. Good morning, Mr. Chairman, members of the sub-
committee.

My name is Stephen Endean. I am the executive director of the
Gay Rights National Lobby. As you know, Mr. Chairman, Gay
Rights National Lobby is the only full-time lobby at Congress on
gay issues and, until recently, our primary focus has been on insur-
ing civil rights and equal justice for gay and lesbian Americans.
But increasingly our focus has necessarily turned to the AIDS
crisis. We appreciate your invitation for us to join you this morn-
ing.

It would be an extreme understatement to say that this Nation’s
gay community, which numbers over 22 million Americans, is not
deeply concerned about the AIDS crisis. The gay community is
alarmed by both the slow and insufficient response of the Federal
Government. In the last 3 years, not only gay men but Haitians,
hemophiliacs, women and children have come down with the syn-
drome. People are dying from a disease which medical science
knows almost nothing about. ’

Secretary Heckler has named AIDS the number one public
health priority. Dr. William Foege, the director of the Centers for
Disease Control, has said “AIDS is the most complex epidemic
we've ever had to deal with.” But while the press and the public
have heard that this crisis is the No. 1 priority, it appears that the
administration has failed to communicate a similar message to its
budget offices or to the Appropriations Committees.

Quite frankly, the Federal Gover yment’s response to the AIDS
crisis thus far remains a cruel joke Since fiscal year 1981, when
AIDS was first identified as an epidemic, the National Institutes of
Health, which is the largest medical research organization in the
world, has spent only $12 million on AIDS research to date. And
yet NIH has spent $11.2 billion on other medical research since
fiscal year 1981. In other words, only one-tenth of 1 percent of the
NIH research budget has been spent on AIDS. Whether the reason,
or excuse, is the inherent bureaucratic delays in responding to
public health emergencies or it is another example of a far too
common institutional homophobia by the Federal Government, the
response to date by the Federal Government has been inexcusable.

By contrast, State and local governments, which normally do not
even fund significant medical research which has traditionally
been a Federal responsibility, have committed about $8 million to
AIDS research this year, almost as much as the Federal Govern-
ment estimates it will spend on basic AIDS research in 1983.

Recently, both Houses of Congress overwhelmingly voted to in-
clude $12 million for AIDS research in the 1983 supplemental ap-
propriations bill. That $12 million would nearly double Federal
funding for AIDS research. Shortly the bill will go to President
Reagan and, unfortunately, he has threatened to veto it. We sin-
cerely hope he does not, because even with the additional $12 mil-
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lion, researchers will only be able to begin the massive effort neces-
sary to discover the cause of AIDS and how it can be stopped.

A moment ago, I alluded to not only too little but too late. It is
shocking that it has taken 3 years for the Federal Government to
begin to take action, shocking in view of the mortality rate, shock-
ing in view of the media attention the AIDS crisis has received,
shocking in view of not only the deep concern but near hysteria of
the American public.

Gay Rights National Lobby congratulates the Congress for the
decision to create a public health emergency research fund to more
expeditiously disburse Federal research dollars to combat public
health crises such as AIDS. Representative Waxman, Senators
Kennedy and Cranston, and others who worked to establish this
fund certainly deserve our thanks.

It is important to remember that AIDS is the only infectious dis-
ease which can attack and destroy the body’s immune system. Be-
cause of this unique characteristic, scientists believe that if they
conquer AIDS, they will better understand the immune system.
Top medical experts consider AIDS one of the great research chal-
lenges and opportunities in medical history. ‘

But of course AIDS is more than just a research opportunity, es-
&ecially to the more than 1,200 Americans who have the disease.

o one with AIDS has lived longer than 3 years after being diag-
nosed, and no one has recovered from the underlying syndrome.
Five to six new cases are reported every day, and the total number
of cases doubles every 6 months.

Unfortunately, having a critical illness is only part of the burden
persons with AIDS must carry. The ignorance and discrimination
they face is incredible. I applaud you, Mr. Chairman, for including
in these hearings persons with AIDS themselves. No one could pre-
sume to speak for them or share their experiences so eloquently.

One area of concern is the staggering medical bills that persons
with AIDS must face. Many are forced to give up all their property”
and rely on medicaid and public hospitals to provide the highly
complex and usually experimental treatment they need. Medicaid
and public hospitals simply cannot provide this care.

Congressman Weiss, we applaud you for introducing a bill last
week that would provide $60 million for treatment and prevention
activities required to combat public health emergencies such as
AIDS. The Congress simply must address the medical care needs of
persons with AIDS, and other victims of epidemics. ]

Your bill is particularly significant in that it addresses not only
the medical care problems caused by AIDS, but also the public
health and prevention problems, which have become critical. Hys-
teria is rampant. People are combining their fear of the disease,
their homophobia and their racism, and using that combination to
justify bigotry and discrimination against gays and against Hai-
tians. They are punishing persons with AIDS by firing them from
their jobs, by denying them housing, by denying them fundamental
human rights.

And what has our Federal Government done to quell this hyste-
ria and stop the backlash? Far too little.

Thus far no money has been budgeted or appropriated for public
education on the AIDS epidemic. HHS has prepared a one-page
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factsheet on AIDS, which is available if you call the national AIDS
hotline. But good luck. It's estimated that 50 percent of the callers
who attempt to get through on this hotline don’t. If one gets
through, one can’t expect highly trained experts on the subject to
answer questions. Public relations employees with no medical or
public health training give standard replies.

While we can take some consolation that Secretary Heckler and
the administration have not embraced Reverend Falwell’s un-
Christian views of the AIDS crisis, views that are little more than
justifications for bigotry and discrimination toward gay people,
HHS education efforts thus far remain woefully inadequate. A real
and substantive education program, not media hype, is needed.

The appropriations process for fiscal year 1984 is now underway.
While no figures are yet available from the Appropriations Sub-
committee, we are deeply concerned that none of the figures specu-
lated about approach the real need. Not only the administration
but the Congress, that is charged with representing all the people,
people who live in great fear of AIDS, must face the fact that funds
must be increased dramatically and immediately.

The Gay Rights National Lobby, in cooperation with the newly
created AIDS Federation, with the National Gay Task Force, and
with others both gay and nongay, has pledged to continue to active-
ly advocate such dramatically increased Federal funds for research,
patient care, and education on the AIDS crisis. However, it re-
mains more than a little ironic that lobbying initiatives are even
necessary in the face of such a serious crisis and statements that it
is the No. 1 public health priority.

Mr. Chairman, let nothing that I have said here today be miscon-
strued to make light of the considerable efforts and real concern of
many Members of Congress. Without those efforts, much of what
has been done probably would not have been. But Federal efforts to
thisalpoint remain too little, too late, and too much business as
usual.

Mr. Chairman, members of the subcommittee, I congratulate you
on your hearings and ongoing oversight efforts. I hope they will
assist this Congress in getting to a more effective and expeditious
response to this public health crisis.

I believe that Representative Waxman, who has worked on
health policy for many years and most effectively, is correct when
he said, “There is no doubt in my mind that if the same disease
had appeared among Americans of Norwegian descent, or among
tennis players rather than among gay males, the response of both
ghe government and the medical community would have been dif-

erent.”

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee, for
the opportunity to discuss this matter today.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you for your testimony.

Dr. Compas.
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STATEMENT OF DR. JEAN-CLAUDE COMPAS, VICE PRESIDENT,
HAITIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION ABROAD

Dr. Compas. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you, members of
the committee, to invite the Haitian groups to come here and
speak about the question of AIDS.

In the United States, where the incidences of AIDS and its fatali-
ty rate have been most impressive, scientists began investigating
the disease more than 3 years ago. However, causative factors and
mechanisms of transmission have not yet been definitively deter-
mined. Despite the lack of a conclusive scientific data base and, as
Haitian AIDS patients have repeatedly and persistently denied any
history of homosexuality, drug abuse or hemophilia, U.S. health
authorities declared Haitians a high-risk group.

In an effort to rationalize this arbitrary classification, several
theories have emerged. At the outset, it was suggested that AIDS
might have originated in Haiti as a result of the voodoo practices.
It was then suggested that Haitians may be genetically predisposed
“to the disease. As neither of these hypotheses could be scientifically
substantiated, the so-called Haitian connection was more recently
explained by establishing a liaison between the African swine
fever, which had struck Haiti in 1978, and the deadly new syn-
drome, through the alleged consumption of undercooked pork by
Haitians, followed by homosexual relations between Haitian male
prostitutes and homosexual American tourists—Newsweek, May
16, 1983. The iatest one states that there must be some tropical fac-
tors in the Haitian connection.

The most elementary analysis of these theories indicates that
there was a great deal of unfounded speculation by the CDC and
other U.S. AIDS-related groups. To date, no epidemiologic survey
has ever been conducted among the Haitian population in the
United States. Most of the data used by the CDC and other health
authorities were gathered by hospital-based physicians with no
knowledge of French or Haitian Creole and who, in addition, have
admitted to a complete ignorance of the intricacies of Haitian cul-
ture.

Sociologists have established that diseases such as tuberculosis,
syphilis, epilepsy, and behaviors such as homosexuality and drug
abuse are strongly stigmatized and taboo in highly religious and
non-Western societies such as Haiti. No Haitian should therefore
be expected to ever admit, let alone confess to a stranger, having
had at any time engaged in these so-called deviant practices.

In addition, most of the Haitian AIDS victims are uneducated, do
not speak English or French and, having no legal status in the
United States, live in constant fear of being deported. The credibil-
ity of their responses to any American interviewer should certainly
be considered questionable, at best. :

In an attempt to investigate the African swine fever connection,
the serum of Haitian AIDS patients in Haiti was tested for the
presence of antibodies to African swine fever virus—The Lancet,
July 9, 1983, page 110. These antibodies were not detected.

aitian physicians investigating in Haiti and in the United
States, though working with far less sophisticated technical facili-
-ties and more modest financial means than researchers from the
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CDC, have established that more than 30 percent of the Haitian
AIDS population have actually admitted to homosexual experience.
This points to the necessity of utilizing Haitian personnel in re-
search activities. :

As a result of their separate classification, a Haitian phobia rap-
idly developed in U.S. communities. Haitians across the country
were being evicted from their jobs.

Children were not spared. Haitian pupils were harassed by their
schoolmates. Mothers forbade their children to play with Haitian
children. In an elementary public school in Brooklyn, a teacher re-
fused to resume her classroom activities, stating that there were
too many Haitians on the premises.

THE MEDICAL ENVIRONMENT

Haitian AIDS victims are mostly recent undocumented immi-
grants without any legal status. In the hospital, they suffer the
same discriminatory treatment as other AIDS patients. However,
upon discharge from those facilities, they face additional insults.

ey are not eligible for social services or any type of public assist-
ance such as medicaid. Even the victims who are legal immigrants
are newcomers to the country and are therefore unaware of availa-
ble resources.

- HAITIANS' RESPONSE TO AIDS

Since the beginning of this ordeal, Haitian communities across
the country have set up special AIDS task forces. In New York, for
example, we have organized a scientific commitiee for research
purposes and have founded, in cooperation with the community,
the Haitian Coalition on AIDS. Immunologic studies which we
have performed in collaboration with Downstate Medical Center
have demonstrated that there is no immunodeficiency in the Hai-
tian population.

From a sociological persf)ective, we have had to deal with three
major problems. These include the growing fear and frustration of
the Haitian community, the detrimental relations between the Hai-
tian community and its neighbors and the social problems encoun-
tered by the victims of AIDS.

In most communities, the Haitian Coalition on AIDS has done its
best to overcome these three problems. We have employed a multi-
media approach in attempting to educate the population. We have
been faced with the necessity of sheltering some of the victims; we
have had to provide food and money to buy their expensive medica-
tions. We must see to it that they are educated so that they can
understand what is being told to them in the hospitals. We must
also provide some form of counseling for relatives and close friends
whose confusion and frustrations are multiplied because of the lan-
gua%f barrier. All of these activities are being carried out without
the help of any local or Federal agencies.

Regarding relations with the American community, we think
that at this stage it is imperative to inform Americans that Hai-
tians were erroneously classified as a high-risk group. As of Jul
28, 1983, New York City no longer lists Haitians as a high-ris
group.
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We appreciate Dr. David Sencer’s courageous and scientific
stand. However, it is not enough that categorization remain in the
Federal list. The CDC argue that the total Haitian -case is very
high compared to the Haitian population here, 103-to-1 million—
but what if we were to designate their 1922 cases according to na-
tional origins. Let us ponder about this statement.

While we are aware that the CDC is currently launching an epi-
demiologic study of the Haitian community, we emphasize that it
will not be valid unless it utilizes professionals and questionnaires
adequately adopted to our Haitian culture.

On the social front, we must develop a program to repair the
damage caused by this unscientific classification of Haitians by the
CDC. To accomplish this vast task, we will need cooperation by the
various public health authorities and the media as well as substan-
tial resources. We need educational and counseling programs; we
need halfway houses for our patients. In addition, we need to devel-
op some type of financial relief for victims of AIDS which will
apply to all victims, regardless of their immigration status.

Again, our resources are severely limited. As recent immigrants
in this country, we do not have the connections or the means to
make our voices heard. Even if we do succeed in telling the truth,
the public, we will still have to deal with the subtle, yet malignant,
fear that people carry within themselves when they are faced with
ignorance and misinformation.

We deeply appreciate the opportunity you have given us to
present our case before this subcommittee. We have all gratefully
received the moral support of various community groups and politi-
cians. This support has been vital to us and to our efforts. Unfortu-
nately, the support which we have received falls far short of our
necessities. The task before us is of tremendous magnitude and will
require substantial Federal funding. We urge you to consider our
plight and to act accordingly.

Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Compas follows:]
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PrerargD STATEMENT oF Dr. JEAN-CrauDR Comeas, Vice Presipent, Harran Mepi-
CAL ASSOCIATION ABROAD, NEwW YoRK CHAPTER, CHAIRMAN, Harrian CoawsmioN oN
AIDS

INTRODUCTION

As is well known, the disease now identified as the Aoquired Immuno-Deficiency
Syndrome, or AIDS seems to have erupted simultanecusly in more than 17 countries
throughout the world during the past four years. In four of these countries,
namely, the Zaire and the Congo in Africa, and the United States and Haiti in the
Western Hemisphere, it has taken, in the past twelve months, the form and the
virulence of an epidemic.

In the United States, where the incidence of AIDS and its fatality rate have
been most impressive, scientists, including specialists in immmnology and epide—
miclogy began investigating the disease more than three years ago. However,
causative factors and mechanisms of transmission have not yet been definitively
determined. Despite the lack of conclusive sciencific data base, a high-risk
group categorization was established by the Center for Disease Control (CDC) in
late 1982 based solely upon the incidence of the disease in the New York area.
As 8 resulr, three social/medical groups, hanosesmals, intravenous drug abusers
and hemophiliacs, and one ethno-national commmnity, Haitian immigrants, were
labelled as being responsible for the eruption and the spread of the AIDS outbreak.
For the first time in history, & disease was being attributed to a nationality
without clear epidemiologic or scientific justification.

THE FACTS

In 1981, a few Haitians residing in the United States were diagnosed with
Prneumocystis Carinii Pnewnonia - a lung infection caused by a parasite - and
Kaposi's Sarcoma - a rare form of tumor or cancer of the blood vessel walls;
two infections that were identified as being most cammonly associated with
the AIDS syhdrome. During the same period, the same pathological conditions
were diagnosed in much greater numbers among homosexuals, intravencus diug
abusers and hemophiliacs.
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In 1983, the munber of AIDS victims in the United States rose to 1552, and the
eocial profile of the disease displayed the following pattemn according to & July
27, COC report:

: & CASES
Honosexuals or Bisexuals 71.3% 1801
IV Drug abusers 17.1 266
Haitians 5.0 101
Hemophiliacs 0.8 13
Unknown 5.8 90

As Haitian AIDS patients have repeatedly and persistently denied any history
of homosexuality, drug abuse or hempphilia, United States health authorities, for
statistical purposes,declared them a separate high-risk growp.

In an effort to rationalize this arbitrary classific ation, three theories
have emerged. At the outset, it was suggested that AIDS might have originated in
Haiti as a result of the Voodoo practices. It was then suggested that Haitians may
be genetically predisposed to the disease. As neither of these hypotheses could
be scientifically substantiated, the so-called Haitian connection was more recently
explained by establishing a liaison between the African Swine Fever - which had
struck Haiti in 1978 - and the deadly new syndrome, through the alleged consumption
of undercocked pork by Haitians followed by homosesual relations between Haitian
male prostitutes and homosesual American tourists (Newsweek,May 16, 1983).

The nost elementary analysis of these theories indicates that there was a great
deal of unfounded speculation by the (OC and cother U.S. AlDS-related groups.

To date, no epidemiologic survey has ever been conducted among the Haitian
population in the United States. Most of the data used by the (DC and other health
authorities were gathered by hospital-based physicians with no knowledge of French
or Haitian Creole and who, in addition, have admitted a cutplete ignorance of the
intracacies of Haitian culture. Sociologists have established that diseases such
as tuberculosis, syphilis, epilepsy, and behaviors such as homosexuality and drug
abuse are strongly stigmatized in highly religious and non-westem sccieties such
as Haiti. Those Haitiang wivy have been victimized by AIDS have originated primarily

.
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from the lower sociceconomic strata where such practices are particularly taboo.
No Haitian should therefore be expected to ever admit, let alone confess w a
stranger, having had at any time engaged in these 'deviant practices.

In addition, most of the Haitian ATDS victims are uneducated, do not speak Bxglish
or French and, having no legal status in the U.S. live in constant fear of being
deported. The credibility of their regponses to any American interviewer should
certainly be considered questionable at best.

Furthermore, the Haitian diaspora is not limited to the U.S. Approximately one-third
of the population ©f the Bahamas is camposed of Hailtians., There are some 300,000
Haitiang in the Dominican Republic, 15-20,000 in French Guyana and §-10,000 in the
French antilles. Yet, no ocourrence of AIDS has been reported in these territories.

On the other hand, Haitian physicians investigating in Haiti and their colleagues

of the Haitian Doctors Association (AMHE) operating in the U.S., though working with
far less sophisticated technical facilities and more modest financial means than
ressarchers fram the (DC have established that more than 30% of the Haitian AIDS
population have actually admitted to a hamosexual experience.

In an attempt to investigate the African Swine Pever connection, the seru of Haitian
AIDS patients in Haiti was tested for the presence of antibodies to African Swine
Fever {(ASFV) by immunoelectro-osmophoresis and by indirect immuno-fluorescernce (The
Lancet, July 9, 1983, p. 110}. These antibodies ware not detected. Investigations
on necropsy or biopsy materials were also unsuceessful {(ibid. loc).

THE SOCIAL ENVIRONMENT

Ay a result of their separate high-risk classification, other high-risk groups began
to use the Haitians as scapegoats, blaming their miseries on the imaginary Haitian
connection. The media also capitalized on the issue. As a spawned population,
because of their immigrant and low scciceconcmic status, Haitians had no access o
U.S. media. It was simple to turn the anger of an already panicking population
against black, peoor, illegal inmigfants. A New York magazine correctly noted that
everyﬂazuanhadbecqreanobject of dread.

- Fo
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A Haitian phebia rapidly developed in U.S. comumnities. As a result, Haitians across
the country were baing evicted from their jobs. Restaurants, hotels and parking areas
were firing their Haitian personmel. Haitian hame attendants snd housekeepers were
ejected from their employment., In one particular instance, a Haitisn maid presented
herself to work on a Monday morning, only ¢o find all of her belongings in the strest
- ard to be told through & closed door that as all Haitians were sick she would mot
recaive her salary directly but by mail., Haitian applicants were advised by Home
Services Agencies not to reveal their Haltdan identity if they wanted to he accepted
by the clients., The New York Times, Charnel ABC and other prominent media confirmed
these horror stories. )

Children were not spared. Haitisn pupils were harrassed by their schoolmates, Mothers
forbade their children to play with Haitian children. In an elementary public

school in Brockiyn, a teacher refused to resume her classroom activities stating

that their were too many Haitisns on the premises. In same apartment houses, leaf-
lets were circulated urging parents not to let their children mingle for any purpose
with their Haitian counterparts.

THE MEDICAL ENVIROMMENT

Haitian patients have been receiving minimal care in hospitals because of fear of

physical contact by health care workers and professionals. The incidence of psycho~

sanatic Jdiseases such as headaches, acute ulcers, impotence, generalized itching and -
stress related diseases such as hypertension have been increasing in the Haitian

community. The pride and self-esteem of the Haitian population has also been

damaged immeasurably. The management of this crisis by the American Public Health

Community has made it extremely difficult and painful for most Haitians to admit

their identity.

Haitian AIDS victims are mostly recent undecumented immigrants without any legal
status. In the hospital, they suffer the same discriminatory treatment as other AIDS
patients. However, upon discharge from those facilities, they face additional
insults. Many of them,being recent immigrants, have no families. Others are rejected
by their families and friends. They have no place to live and cannot find rooms.
They are not eligible for social services such as Medicaid. Even the victims wo

are legal immigrants are newcarers to the country and are therefore unaware of

g
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available rescurces. The stress esperienced by these AIDS victims upon release
fram the hospital could contribute to the higher mortality rate suffered among the

HATTIAN RESPONSE TO AIDS

Since the beginning of this ordeal, every substantially sized Haitian commnity
across the country has set up special AIDS Task Forces. In New York, for example,
we have organized a scientific comnittee for research purposes and have founded,

in cooperation with the conmmity, & Haitian Coalition on AIDS. Immunologic studies
which we have performed in collaboration with Downstate Medical Center have demon-
strated by random blood sampiing from the Haitian population, that there is no
inmunodeficiency in the Haitian population at large,nor is there a tendercy among
Haitians to develop AIDS.

We have been debating with the (DC the potential for an extensive epidemiologic
study which would investigate all centers of heavy Haitian immigration. We have
stipnlated in our discussions that Haitian scientists and professionals should be
involved in these studies. So far, no official answer has been received.

On the social aspect of the AIDS issue we have had to deal with three major
problems. These include the growing fear and frustration of the Haitian commnity,
the detrimental relations between the Haitian comnmity and its neighbors and

the social problems encountered by the victims of AIDS.

In most corrunities, the Haitian Coélition on AIDS has done its best to overcame
these three problems. We have employed a multimedia approach in attempting to
educate the population. However, our efforts are hampered by severe financial
constraints.

No study has yet been done to evaluate the long term effect of the AIDS propaganda
o the Haitian comwmnity. We have established an information hotline and have
tried to provide counseling for the families of the victims.

Regarding relations with the American cammity, we think that at this stage, it is
necessary to tell the public the truth about the transmissibility of the disease and
to inform Americans that Haitians were erronecusly classified as a high-risk group.

=5
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Again, cur resources are very limited. As recent immigrants in this country, we do
wot have the connections or the means to maks our voices heard. Even if we do succeed
in telling the truth to the public, we will still have to deal with the subtle fear
that people carry within themselves when they are faced with ignorance and misinforma-
tion.

We have been faced with the necessity of sheltering same of the victims as well as
their families. We have had ¢o provide food and momey to buy their expensive
medications. As alveady mentioned, many of these patients are undocumented aliens
and have been denied social benefits. We must see to it that they are educated so
that they can understand what is being told to them in the hospitals. We must also
provide same form of counseling for relatives and close friends whose confusion and
frustrations are multiplied because of the language barrier. All of these activities
have been and are being carried out without the help of any local or federal agencies.

We deeply appreciate the opportunity you have given us to present cur case before
this Subcommittee. We warmly thank Congressman Major Owens for his help in the
Brooklyn ares. We have all gratefully received the moral support of groups such

as the National Council of Churches, 1199 and DC37, the Bedford Stuyvesant Family
Health Center and Downstate Medical Center. This support has been vital to us.
infortunately, the support which we have received falls far short of our necessities.

OUR NEEDS

on the scientific front, an adequate epidemiologic study including proper interviewers
and questionnaires adequately adapted to our Haitian culture should be the priority.
We do know that the CDC is launching such a study. However, we emphasize that in
arder to be successful, it must use professionals who are familiar with the Haitian
culture. The study will not be valid otherwise. In addition, we need a broader
spectrum of inmmnologicsresearch studles.

on the sccial front, we must develop a program to repair the damage caused by this
wscientific classification of Haitians by the COC. We need programs to educate
aur people as well as the American cammmity and to do counseling for the family
members of the victims., We need halfay houses for the patients with no housing in
order to alleviate their suffering and prevent the dissemination of AIDS. The task
" is indeed of tremendous magnitude and requives substantial federal f\xrﬁing./.l

89 -
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Mr. Weiss. Mr. Brownstein.

STATEMENT OF ALAN P. BROWNSTEIN, EXECUTUVE DIRECTOR,
NATIONAL HEMOPHILIA FOUNDATION

Mr. BRownsTEIN. Thank you very much.

The National Hemophilia Foundation is most grateful for the
support that Congress has provided over the years for much needed
hemophilia research and care. This support has facilitated a revo-
lution in hemophilia treatment over the last 10 years.

Plasma clotting factor concentrates have become widely available
and home infusion therapy has freed these patients from hospital
care and emergency room visits,

The committee report accompanying the Omnibus Budget Recon-
ciliation Act of 1981 concluded, “Hemophilia treatment is one of
the biomedical and medical successes of the decade.” This state-
ment is based on clear-cut documentation of progress in hemophilia
treatment. And I ask you to consider the following 1981 data as
compared with 1975.

The number of patients on home care has nearly quadrupled.
Hospital utilization is down, more than 80 percent; average hospi-
tal days per year reduced from 9.4 to 1.8. The percent of unem-
ployed adults dropped from 36 percent to 12.8 percent. These im-
portant human benefits are coupled with significant economic sav-
ings. Careful studies have documented a 62-percent reduction in
total health costs per patient for the 3,500 hemophiliacs enrolled in
Federal subsidi comprehensive care centers. This is down from
$15,800 in 1975 to $5,932 per person in 1981,

Clearly the advances in hemophilia care have enabled hemophili-
acs for the first time in history to lead nearly normal full and pro-
ductive lives.

Now we are faced with the frightening specter of AIDS. Al-
though in absolute terms the number of hemthiIiacs, 16, who
have become afflicted with AIDS may seem small, the risk of con-
tracting AIDS is far greater among hemophiliacs than any other
risk group. Today, of the 20,000 hemophiliacs, one out of 1,250 has
contracted AIDS,

Further, if you consider that there are approximately 7,500 he-
mophiliacs who are classified as severe, that is those who are far
more dependent upon blood products, the risk is much greater, one
out of every 500 hemophiliacs. It is indeed ironic that the very sub-
stance that has served to liberate hemophiliacs from the disabling
Zslpggts of their disease is now highly suspect as the source of

The fear of AIDS among hemophiliacs has been exacerbated by
extensive and in some instances distorted reporting by the media.
Some patients have abandoned appropriate use of blood products
because they fear contracting AIDS. This is documented by report-
ed reductions in blood clotting factor sales. These are reports from
industry as well as from treatment centers that are reporting re-
duced use of the much needed clotting factor.

This is an inappropriate response and the foundation is now
making major efforts to urge hemophiliacs to maintain use of the
clotting factor in the treatment of hemorrhagic episodes.
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The risk of not treai;i:f exceeds the risk of contracting AIDS, be-
cause uncontrolled bleeding is the leading cause of death among
hemophiliacs, not to mention the potential of serious orthopedic
complications and crippling if bleeding episodes are untreated.

The fear of AIDS has other tragic implications. No longer are flu
symptoms or fever passed off as trivial problems. Some family
members have questioned whether physicial closeness with hemo-
philic children may be dangerous. Similarly, sexual partners
wonder whether intercourse should be avoided. Many physicians
and treatment centers are deluged with calls from apprehensive
patients and families seeking information, and of course reassur-
ance. Many patients are fearful that their treatment may be
changed. And this is a threat to the autonomy they have gained
through home therapy. And this represents a potential of being set
back two decades to the old sense of helplessness and dependence
upon others.

As you can see, the incidence of AIDS among hemophliacs is of
serious concern. But of even greater concern is the profound
impact of the threat of AIDS.

We are most grateful for the support of Congress and the Federal
agencies involved with AIDS. All of the Federal agencies involved
with AIDS and hemophilia have worked closely with the National
Hemophilia Foundation during this difficult period.

CDC has kept us informed of all new cases and hemophilia-relat-
ed developments in a timely way so we have ample time to commu-
nicate to treatment centers, chapters, and patients throu‘Fhout the
country. This has helped a great deal to reduce undue alarm that
results from misunderstanding of media reports about the disease.
The CDC has involved the input of our medical expertise and is
working in collaboration with the foundation on two major studies.

The NIH as well has worked closely with the foundation and has
relied heavily upon the input of our medical experts. In response to
the urgency of AIDS, NHLBI has provided increased funding sup-
port for AIDS research and has successfully compressed the peer
review process without sacrificing quality in order to get new re-
search activity moving as quickly as possible.

For example, a study of blood product use in genetic and immu-
nologic factors that may contribute to the development of AIDS was
approved in a very short time. This is also true of two other impor-
tant studies that are just getting off the ground that will begin in
early 1984, which is much shorter than the usual review process.

One of the problems re%?rding research, according to our medi-
cal advisers, is related to the very complexities of the disease itself.
Because of the many unknowns, it has been difficult for the scien-
tific eecg:imunity to develop a well-focused research strategy which
isn .

Last January the National Hemophilia Foundation's Medical and
Scientific Advisory Council issued a series of recommendations.
These recommendations included urgin% that those who might
transmit AIDS should be excluded from blood donation. And here
again the Public Health Service, with the involvement of CDC and
the Food and Drug Administration, used a series of recommenda-
tions directed at discouraging blood donation from high-risk

groups.
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Last, the Office of Maternal and Child Health, which has respon-
sibility for the Federal Hemophilia Treatment Center program, has
been supportive of all of our efforts concerning AIDS.

In summary, we are pleased with the support, sensitivity, and
sense of urgency demonstrated by the various branches of the
Public Health Service.

But the needs that have been created by the AIDS crisis in our
view will require much more Federal support in the years ahead.
The National Hemophilia Foundation considers research in this
area to be a matter of highest priority. We urge you to give this
problem your most serious consideration.

Adequate funding should be provided to the CDC to expand its
epidemiologic investigation and laboratory studies of AIDS, and
major increase in allocations to the NIH are needed to study the
etiology of AIDS.

Basic research is fundamental in helping us to learn more about
this disease. In addition, the special urgency represented by AIDS
requires specific funding support. The recently-enacted Public
Health Emergency Research Act should be fully funded at the $30
million level, so that funding will be available as new develop-
ments unfold with AIDS.

The AIDS crisis has created a-need for comprehensive care for
hemophiliacs that is greater than ever before. An informal sam-
pling revealed a 25-35 percent increase in patient encounters at
many comprehensive centers throughout the country due to AIDS.
Physicians and nurses are seeing patients more frequently as pa-
tients are being examined and tested for AIDS type symptoms. Pa-
tients require more education concerning their risks and fears as
well as the treatment of actual AIDS cases. This increased demand
for care is most difficult because most of these treatment centers
are operating on a shoestring budget as it is.

We urge -an additional $2 million of new funding to be ear-
marked for the Hemophilia Treatment Center program for a total
of $4.6 million for fiscal 1984. This additional funding is essential
to the increase in new AIDS-induced demand for services.

Because there is so much misunderstanding about AIDS and he-
mophilia, it is important that funding be provided to expand the
flow of accurate information to physicians and patients throughout
the country in order to improve patient care and to coordinate he-
mophilia-related research activity. Currently, the National Hemo-
philia Foundation is partially addressing this need through its
scarce resources and we would be supportive of any government
initiative in this area.

In closing, I would like to express our appreciation to this com-
mittee for the focus you are providing on this disease. We need
your help to respond to this new and devastating problem.

The recognition that AIDS appears to be transmitted through
clothing factor concentrates has had a profound effect on the hemo-
philiacs and their families. Indeed, AIDS is a cloud over the entire
hemophiliac community.

I thank you for providing us with the opportunity to share our
views with you today. Thank you very much.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Brownstein follows:]
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{ am Alan P. Brownsteln, the Executive Director of The National Hemephilia Foundation. The Natlomal
Hemophilla Fourdation is made up of 48 chapters twoughout the country and is the only national organization
In the United "*ates that Is excluslvely devoted toimproving the health and welfare of the 20,000 persons with
hemophilla and other related bleeding disorders. {Attached to the testimony s & brochure that brizfly
describes hemeophilis and the work of the Founlation.)

The Foundation Is most grateful for the support that Congress has provided over the years for much needed
hemophitia research and care. As you are aware, this support has facliitated a revolution in hemophilia
treatment over the {ast ten years. Plasma clotting facter concentrates have become widely avallable and home
infusion therapy has freed these patients from hossital care and emergency room visits. The Committee report
accompanying the Budget Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1981 {H.R.3982) comcivded ®. . . hemophifia
treztment Is one of the blomedical and medicat success storles of the decade.” This statement Is based on clear
cut documentation of pragress In hemophilta treatment over the past ¢ight years. | ask you to consider the
following 1981 data as compared with 1975:

- the number of patients receiving vomprehensive cara increased more than 350%;

~ the number of patients on home care nearly quadrupled;

- hospltal utliization is down more than 80% {average hospital days per year reduced from 9.4 to 1.8);
- the percent of unemployed sdults droppec from 35% to 12.8%; and

- there has been z 73% reduction Im the number of days lest from work or schoo! sach year.

These Important human bensfits are_coupied with significant economic savings ~ careful studies have
dosumented a 62% reductionin total health cost pir patient {$15,800 per year In 1975; §5,932 per year In 1981}
for the 9,500 hemophiliacs enrolled in federally subsidized comprehensive care centers.

Clearly, the advances in hemophilia care (l.e., aval abllity of AHF concentrates, comprehensive care and hame
therapy} have enabled hemophiliacs, for the firsi time In history, to lead nearly normal, full and productive
lives ~ 2 truly dramatic turnaround from the early 1970%.

Ths impact of AIDS

Mow we are faced with the frightening specter of AIDS 35 It has appeared In the hemophilia population,
Although In absclute terms the number of hemophillacs {16} who have become afflicted with AIDS may seem
small, the risk of contracting AIDS Is far greater among hemophiliacs than any other risk group, Yoday, of the
20,000 hemophlilacs, one cut of 1,250 has contracted AIDS. Further, f you consider that there are
approximately 7,500 hemophiiiacs who are classif ed as severe, who are far more dependent on bleod clotting
products, the risk Is much greater - 1 in 500, it Is indesd lronic that the vary substance that has served to
liberate hemophiiiacs from the disabling aspects of thelr disease Is now highly suspect as the source of AIDS
infection. To those with hemoplilta, AIDS repressnts the makings of a nightmare - z lsthal threat from 2
mysterious source, Blood ciotting factor replacen ent, the source of their newly fouad freedom from pain and
disability, has changed overnight from & life susteining substance to a possible threat to thelr survival. The
progress of two decades suddenly became a "mixed biessing®,

The fear of AIDS among hemophifizcs has been exacerbated by extensive and In some Instances distorted
reporting by the mediz. In many respects excess fear of AIDS among some hamophiliacs has presented more
tlsk of death and étsfuﬁmy than ALDS ltself. Soms patients have abandened appropriate use of blood products
beciuse they fear contracting AIDS. This is Lased on anecdotal reports from patients and physicians,
particularly orthopedists, who have reported Increassd Joint damags resulting from imadsquately trested
blesding spisodes. This concern is further documented by reported reductions in blood clotting factor sales
from industry and reduced blood clotiing factor use from treaiment conters. This Is an inappropriste respoms
and ths Foundstion is now making mzjor efforts 10 urge hemophiliacs to malntain use of clotting factor in the
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treatment of hamorrhaglc episedes. The risks of not treating exceed the riske of contracting ALDS becaute
uncontrofied bleeding is the leading causs of death smong hemophiliacs not to mention the poteitilal of serious
orthopedic complications If bleeding eplsodes are untreated.

The fear of AIDS has ather tragic Implications. Ne longer sre flu symptoms or fever passed off s trivial
problems. Some family members have questioned whether physical closeness with thelr hemophliic children may
be dangerous. Simitarly, sexual partners wonder whether intercourss should be avelded. How 12d Il was the
other day when | lesrned from one of our chapters that thelr hemophllia camp enroiiment was down 73% this
year bacausse parents of hemophilic childron had fesr of thelr children being exposed to other chlidren with
hamophilla. We are now beginning to get reports of instances In the workplace where fear of cortra ting AIDS
s sxpressed by these working side by side with hamophifiacs.

Many physicians and treatment centers are deluged with calls from apprebensivs patients and familles seeking
information and, of course, reassurance. A number of physiclans themseives are concerned aml disagresment
exlsts among experts a3 to whetgher or not treatmaent should be medifisd. Some have suggisted that the
potentiaf for reducing the risk of AIDS would be Incressed If cryoprecipitate, which Is derived from smaller
denor pools was used instead of the dominant replacement therapy now inuse ~ AHF concentrites, whichare
derived from much larger donor pools. Yes, thers is serious question raised 83 to whether or not this would
reprosent a safer alternative and, of course, the patients are caught In between 28 the uncertainty among
physlclans compounds the distress. Many patlents sre fearful that thelr treatment may bu changed - 3
petcelved threat 1o autonomy galned from homs therapy aad the petentizl of belng set back two decades to the
ofd sense of helplessness and dependence upon others

As you ckn 3196, the Incidence of AIDS among hemophilizes is of serious concern, but of even greitsr concarnls
the profound impact of the threat of AJDS for 2l hemophiliacs throughout the country. Becauss it Is suspected
that this dreadful diseass is caused by & transmissible agent that c&n be spread through blood products, we urge
that ths public ssctor continus and expand its efforts to learn more about the spread and etlology of thh
dissase, ’

The Federal Response to AIDS: Current

4 are mast grateful for the support of Congress and the federal agencles Involved with AIDS. All of the
federat agenclies lavolved with AIDS and hemophilia have worked closely with The Natieral Hemophllia
Foundation during this difflcult period,

The Centers For Diseass Control (CDC) has kept us Informed of all new AIDS cases and hemaphilia refated
devslopments. They have besn sensitive to the needs of our constituents by providing background Information
Ir a timaly way 50 that we have ample time to communicate to trestment conters, chapters anci patisnta, This
has snabled us 1o establish the Foundation as the major source of Informstion for the hemophiia community.
This kas helped a great deal to reduce undue alarm that results from mlsunderstanding of medis reports about
the disexts. The CDC has served as an always svallable source of Information which has helped t> control many
urfounded rumowrs (and there have been many). The CDC has heavlly lnvoived the Input of our medical
expartiss and Is working In collaboration with the Foundation on two major studiss.

The National Institutes of Health (NIH} as well has worksd closely with the Foundation and ha relied heavily
upon the input of our medical experts.

in response to the urgency of AIDS, the National Heart, Lung and Blood Institute (NHLBI} has provided
increzsed funding support for AIDS research and has successfully compressed the peer review process, without
sacrificing quality, in order 10 get new research activity moving as quickly us possible. For sxampls, & study of
bleed preduct use and genetic and Immunologic factoers that may contribute to the development of AIDS was
approved (pendiag final determination of funds nseded} In 2 shost time.

NEHLBI bas also lsswed an RFA on July 15 to davelop new tests for determining the A1DS carrier state. And, 3t

this time, an RFP is belng prepared for a prospactive spidemiclogic study on hamophilla and other diseases
requiriag blood product use. [t Is axpected that both of these studies will bs operaticas! within seven months of
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Issuznce of “he RFAJRFP. We are impressed with this responsiveness bscause, 25 you know, the peer review
process uswally takes much fonger, It is clear to us the NHLBI has been active in gonerating ideas as well as
committing resources to seeking new scientific thinking. 4

One of the problems regarding research, according to our medical advisers, s directly related to the
complexities of this disease. Becauss of the many unknowns, it has been difficult for the scientific community -

to develop 3 wall focused research strategy.

Liast Januiry, The National Hemophilla Foundation's Medical and Sclentific Advisory Council issued a series of
recommendi.tions (full text of January 14, 1983 recommendations attached) to prevent AIDS in patients with
hemophilia. One of these recommendations urged as a precautionary messure that these who might transmit
AIDS shoulc be excluded from blood donation. The Public Health Service (PHS), with the Involvement of CDC
and the Focd and Drug Administration (FDA) lssued a series of recommendations directed at discouraging
blood donatlon from high risk groups. And, mostrecently, the FDA's Office of Blologics held a meeting on July
19 to discuss the safety and purity of plasma products with specific attention directad at recall of plasma
derivatives in situations where & donor s Identified as an AIDS patient or has symptoms of AIDS. There was
agresment .bout having ongolag discussion concerning newly reported casss of suspect donors,

And fastly, the Office of Maternal and Child Health [{OMCH), which has responsibliity for the federal
hemophilia treatment center program, his been supportive of &ll of our efforts cencerning AIDS. OMCH was
very helpful In assisting us In our collaborative survey with CDC of alitreatment centers In the natlon, Further,
efforts are being mads to Identify resources to bring treatment canter directors tagsther in the Fall to discuss
A1DS and its lmpact on treatment.

In summary, we are pleased with the zupport, sensitivity and sense of urgency demonstrated by the varioys
branches of the PHS.

The Federal Response to AIDS: Future

The needs that Rave been created by ths AIDS crisls, in our view, will require more federal support In the years
ahead. Because hemophlliacs require blood products far thelr very survival and because these bloed products
have the poeatial for AIDS, the hemophiliac has a spectal interest In efforts to understand and control this

dlsease.

A, Resur::_?l— The National Hemophlliz Foundation considers research in this ares to be z matter of highest
priority and we urge you to give this problem your most serious consideration:

- adsquite funding should be provided to the CDC to expand its epldemiologlc Investigation and laboratory
studie; of AIDS; and

= major increases in aliocations to the NiH are needed to study the etielogy of AIDS.

In eecent years, NiH funding has not kept pace with infistion. Basic research is fundamental in helping us te
learn more about this disease. In addition, the special urgency represented by AIDS requires specific funding
support. The recent enactment of the Publiv Health Emergency Research Act (H.R.2713) provides up to $30
miltion for €12 purposes of having the flnanclal reserve capacity to address public health smergenciss such as
ALDS. We urgs that appropriations be made at the $30 million level, 5o that funding will be avallable as new
research direction Is defined for AIDS. We also urge that efforts continue to review ressarch proposals as
rapidly as possible without undermining the quality of the peer review progess.

B, Treatmunt Center Funding ~ The A1DS crisls has created a n2ed for comprehensive care that is greater
than ever bufore, An Informal sampling has revealed & 25% to 35% Increase In patient encounters at many
comprehensive care centers and this Is specifically due to concern abous AIDS. Physicians and nurses are
sesing patisuts much more frequently as patlents are being mors carefully examined and tested for AIDS typs
symptoms; patients require more education concerning the risks and thelr fears: as well s treatment of actual
ALDS cases. This Increased demand for care Is most difficult because mest of these treatment centers are
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oparating on 2 shosstring budget after belng cut lsu.k 22% last year.

We urge an additionzl $2 millton of new funding ¢o be sarmarked for the hemophllla treatment center program
for & total of $4.6 million for fiscal year 1984. This sdditional funding Is sssential If we are to adsquately
address this nsw AlDS-Induced nesd for sarvices for those who are currently enrclied in comprenensive care
centers. This would also provide a modest sxpanilen of comprehensive care to those states that are not
currently part of the federal treatment center nelwork.

C. Patisnt and Provider Education ~ Because thers Is s0 much misunderstanding about AIDS and hemophitia,
it fs Important that funding be provided (o expand the Row of accurate Information to physicians and patients
throughout the country In order to Improve patieat care and te coordinats research activity. Such an
information network would aiso serve to collect hemophilla specific AlDS related data, survey and disseminate
information concerning product use and new forris of treatment. Cuerently, The National Hemophlila
Feundation is partiatly addressing this nesd through iis scare resources. The National Hemophilia Foundation
would be supportive to any government initiative in this area. Active discussion is currently underway with the
OMCH for potentia! funding In this ares.

In closing, | would like to express our sppreciation to this Committes for the focus you are providing on this
disesse. We nesd your help to respond to this new and potentlally devastating problem.

The recognition that AIDS appears to be transmitied theough clotting facter concentrates has had a profound

sffect oa hemophiliacs and thelr famiiies theoughout the country. AIDS is 8 ¢loud over the entire hamophlila
sommunity,

Thank you for providing us with the oppertunity 1o share our views with you today.

August 1, 1983
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The boy on ihe cove 15 Infusing Pmself with clotting lector
concentrate at school This will femporanly alicw his Hood
10 chot noemally This tresetmenl, IROuUQh Wery BXpENSie,
prevents G caused by <] g INto jOIMSE.

ARE NHF SERVICES FOR PATIENTS
AND FAMILIES ONLY?

No'! The Nahgnat Hemophilia Foundation andg ds (hapters
provide research grants to scenlists studymg hemophiia
sponsor educational programs 101 professonals sening
the hemaphihac anc his famly promote pubhe polices
benetiling the hemaohiiac, advise governmental agencies
and legislatures on the needs of hemophihacs. and promde
public information services 10 keep the pubic mtgrmed
about hemopiuha

As a cheonie and genetic disease. much of the research
done on hemnophihia has contnbuted 10 advancements in
many other gi5eases

Through tha efforts ¢t the Natonai Hemophiha Foundaton,
a terleral program {0- the creaton of Comprehensive
Hemophiha Dragnos € and Treatment Centers has been pul
n place Today, then: are more than 20 compraehensve cae
centers with over 60 athtated treatment programs across the
Umited States In addition, thiough the eHons of the NHF
and s chapiers, many states have passed legisiaton to
help underwite comprehensive hemoptulia treatment
programs. These centers provide optimal care through a
range of comprehensive sefvices delivered Dy a muit-
disciphinary team With proper treatment and the gromth of
these comprehensaa: care centers, hemophihacs may Now
ook forward 10 a normal lespan and a full, producive e

HOW CAN YOU HELP?

& MAKE & CONTRIBUTION to The National Hemaphiha
Foungation o your iocal chapler

® DONATEZ YOUR TIME AND SERVICES to your locat

. NHF shapter

® DONATE BLOOD esther on an individual Hasss or as a
part of a group o corporate blood dive Contact your
lgcail NHF chapter for details

® EDUCATE YOUR FRIENDS AND FAMILY about the
true nature of henophiia

WHAT DOES THE NATIONAL HEMOPHILIA
FOUNDATION DO?

The Natonal Hemaphhia Foundaton (NHF) is the only
orgamzaton in the United States which is exclusively
devated 10 improving the health and weltare of persons
with hermnophiha, von Willebrand's disease and other
clotting tactor deficiencies NHF was founded in 1548

by Rober Lee Henry

Today the NHF coordinates the activities of more than fifty
jocal chaplers whach prowde services diracliy to
hemophiliacs and ther tamithes throughout the Unded
States

Ni4F and s local chapters provide the foliowing seraces
and actvibes

® Support of Speciatzed. Comprehensive Hemophila
Care Centars

# Patient, Publc and Protessional Egucation

® Research

# Emergency Financial Assislance

® Promote the Salety, Eficacy and Equitable Distrbution
of Blood Products

® Camperships

= Air Lifts for Speciatized Treatment

« Bleod Doves

@ information and Referral 1o Other Community Services

@ ingurance information

e Maintairing a Hemophilia Data Base and Information
Cigannghouse

THE NATIONAL

18 WEST 34th STREET « NEW YORK, NY 10001
{212) 563-0211

The Natonal Hermophiia Foundation 1§ a voluntary, non-profit
national heatth agency. complying with ail statutes relating
10 chartabie solcdations NHF 1s @ memiber of the World
Federation of Hermophiha, the Nationat Health Councd, ang
15 a founding member of the Amencan Biood Commussion
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0 What Yon Should Know About Hemophilia

WHAT IS HEMOPHILIAT

Hemophika s & heradriary blood clofting disorger wiich
atfects males simost sxclusvely. Athough most of the tme
it15 inherited, hamophia can occur in tamilies without a
known hrstory of the tisease

Hemophiia 15 caused by the mactvity of one of the blood
polens necessary for clotting. Scientists continue to divect
thisy P iowaire det NG the cause of this nacivity.

Hemopiwha is Classiied by its level of seventy mild,
modarate, ancl severs. Severty 1s determined by the
parcentage of active clotting factor i the blood. Persons
with ssvere hemopiulia have less than 1% of the normal
leveis of actw clotting factor present in thew blood By
Gafirution. normat ivels can vary Detween 50% and 150%

Our definiion of hemophitia includes Hemophiha A
{Classical Hemophidia, Factor VIl deticiency), and
Hamophihia 8 {Chrstmag disease, Factor IX deficmncy)
Von Willetwards dissase (wiich also affects temales) and
other rars clating disorders may have smilsr Symptoms,
but am not unually termad hemophilia Nonetheless, these
chsorders arg mciuded within the purposes BnG program
of the Natonial Hemophiia Foundation,

WHO GETS HEMOPHILIA?

Harnoptuha can occur in any family, aven one without a
known tustory of the disease

rHemophiha squally affects people of all races, nationalties,
and econonmc idvels

Hamoptwhia occurs most often in makes, but a few fernales
have the disorder Von Willebrand's disssse occurs in both
males and 'omales.

HOW DOES HEMOPHILIA OCCUR?

Hemophihe. 1S a genslic disease. Mathers with apparently
normal chofling abulity may, nonetheless, pass hemophiia on
(o their sons. In most nstances, them 15 3 known family
hestory of hemontriia, howeaver, up 10 % of newly’ discovered
cases otcur m larvhes withoxt 8 fistory of this disorder
Daughiers may carry tha gene for hemophiha, but raraly
have syrploms of the dsosse

A hamophilc male cannot pass the discase on 1o his sons
Howaver, all of his daughters will be genstic carmers of the

disease and they ¢an £855 hemophiia on 10 SucCeeding
wenerations Von Willebrands drsease and oiher Cloitng
disorders have diffierant parterns of nbentance.

HOW MANY PEOPLE HAVE HEMOPHILIA?

There are at least 20,000 males in the United States that
have hemophilia This estimate does not mciude the many
mid cases, who ssmain undiagnosed until atter magor
FBUMES OF Surgery

With hamophihia occurnng n one ot of every 4,000 hve
male Mths. this population 13 expected 10 contirue (O Grow,
a3 medical advances have enabied the hemophiiac to
approach a normal ife expectancy

The prevalence of Yon Willsbrand's chsease and other
clotting disorders may be as tugh as that for hamophiha

WHAT HAPPENS
WHEN A HEMOPHILIAC BLEEDS?

A hemophiliac does not bised faster than anyone else, but
he smay bised lor a longer period of time

Contrary 10 the COMMOon COMK. 2pon. hemophhacs do not
bired to death from rminor external wounds Minor culs are
easily treated, much as they ame with the non-hemophulige

The majr problem for the hemophiad 1 uwncontrolied
nteinal bieeding which can begin spontanedusly without
apparent cause it infernal bieeding 1s not quickly stopped
with appropnate treatment, it will result in pamn and swelling
Over a penod of ime bleeding into ints and muscies can
Cause permanent damage and chronic pan

HOW 1S HEMOPHILIA TREATED?

The hemophiiac 1s treated by mfusing a clotting factor,
dernved from human biood. which mang active i s
biood for a short penod of trme  Each trme intemal bigeding
occurs, addibonal cloting factor s needed itis impartant o
adminster Cloting 18ctor as soon as miemal bisedng
begins i ordar o reduce the chances of permanent
damage

Although there are effective cantrols, there 15 no cure for
hemophilia A child born with the diseass will have it all of
rus life

HEMOPHILIA CARE COST?

The treaiment of hamophilia s extramaly expensive
Bacause hamophidiacs have a wrtuaity normal ifespan, they
must bear the catastrophe costs for a etims, The cost of
binod products and other hemoptiha-reiated medical
axpenses wil vary from person 1o person. Studies

have shown that the average cost to an ndwadual 15
approwmatety $10.000 a year. On cccasion, comphicatons
of hemophdia have Caused annual medical axpenses 1o
auceed $100,000.

WHAT ADVANCES HAVE BEEN MADE N
THE TREATMENT OF HEMOPHILIA?

The treatment of hemophiia has radicatly changed snce the
1960's due 10 the avadability of plasma cloting faciors in
concentrated form. Ag 8 result, the quality of hemaphiiacy
Insas has improved diamancally Hemophibacs and thew
{armulies are beng taught to admirster cloting factor
concentrala at hams, al work, and 8t schoot (see
pholegraph on cover). Homa therapy enaties early
treatment and frees the patient and his family from compiete
dependency on the hospital With acdequate clotting facior
and careful management, most hemophiiacs May safely
underge complex dental proceduns and maor surgery.

Counseiing and educanonat senices have substan
tially enhanced the potentsl for hemopithacs 1o lead
independent ives Of partkcular nota 15 the expanson in
genetc counselng due 1o recen! advances in genetc
testing (8 g detechon of carmers and prenatal tests)

WHAT NEEDS TO BE DONE?

@ Find a cure for hemoprulia ihrough research

@ Provsde optimal health care to all hemophiliacs
@ Reduce the promitilive cost of lreatment

@ Improve empioyment opportunilies

@ improve avarlabidity of health and e nsurance
@ Educate the publ about bamophiia
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- Recommendstions of

the Madical end Sciantific
v cii submifted
1o the arg of Directors
THE NATIONAL
HEMOPHILIA FOUNDATION

THE NATIONAL HEMOPHILIA FOUNDATION
MEDICAL AND SCIENTIFIC ADVISORY COUNCIL
January 14, 1983

RECOMMENDATIONS TO PREVENT AIDS IN PATIENTS WITH HEMOPHILIA

L Recommendations for physicians treating patients with hemophilia,

A. It is recommended that cryoprecipitate be used to treat patients in the following
groupa sxeept when there is an overriding medical indication:

- newborn infants and children under 4;
. newly identified patianis never traated with factor YIII concentrate;
- patients with clinically mild hemophilia who require infrequent trestment.

Similer guidelines should be spplied to factor IX deflciency patients where fresh
frozan plasma can be used instead of concentrate.

B. The potentisl advantages and disadvaniaeges of cryoprecipitate versus factor VI
concentrate therapy for severs hemophilis A are not clear at the present time and
are controversial, The Medical and Scientific Advisory Couneil does not offer g
specific recommendation at this time, but will continue te review the dats.

C. DDAYP should be used whenever possible in patiants with mild or modersts.
hemophilla A.

D. Al elective surgicel procedures should be evaluated with respect to the possible
sdvantages or disadvantages of a delay. -

. Recommendations to factor VIl concentrate manufacturers:

A.  Serious efforts should be made to exciude donors that might transmit AIDS, These
should Include:

1. Identification, by direct questioning, individuals who belong to groups at high
risk of transmitting AIDS, specifically male homosexuals; intravenous drug
usars; and those who have recently resided In Hajd,

2.  Evaiuation and implemantation {(if verified) of surrogate laboratory tests that
would identify individuals at high risk of AIDS transmission,

3. In addition, the manufacturers should cesse using plasma obtained from donor
centsrs that draw from population groups in which there is & significant AIDS
incidence. It iz clear from the spidemiclogic data that the pool of individuals
&t risk for AIDS transmission is not uniform throughout ths country end that s
great daal could be achieved by excluding donors from the "hot spots”,

B. Efforts should be continued to expedite the development of processing methods
that will ingetivate viruses potentiglly present in factor VIII eoncentrates.

-

- QYer ~

k—————-—-— 19 WEST 34th STREET  SUITE 1204 & NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10001  (212) 8830211 —-——-—-.—)
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C.  There should ba an evaluation of the possibility that tiw yield of fsetor VI in
pheresis donors could be increased using DDAVY or exwrcise (0 maximize yield.
This would permit a reduction in the size ¢f the donor 902! and youdd compensate
for losses in plasms that might occur due to steps rcted soove.

D. - There should be an evaluation df the fessibility of fractionating and processing
plasma 3o that lyophilized small pool products are available. While this will
certainly be more costly, it may be the only way to break out of the present
dilemma without going to an all-ceyoprecipitate effort.

E. Concentrate mapufacturers should immedistely cease purchase of recovered
plasma for factor VIl concentrate from blood centers that do not meet the criteria
listed in T A sbove. Thesa criteris should also spply to the production of
cryoprecipltate.

. Menufacturers should sccslersie efforts towards the production of cocagulation
{actor concentrates by recombinant DNA technology.
i, Recommendations to regionel and community blood eentars:

A. Those centers that are in regions in which there is & very low incidence of AIDS
should inerease capacity for cryoprecipitate production to ba used locally and in
other regions.

B. These centers should esvaluate the feasibllity of preparing small pool lyophilized
eryoperecipitate for hemophille treatment.

C.  The production of cryoprecipitate should also adhere to eriteria detailed in HA,
above.

26-097 0—83——5 .
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( HEMOPHILIA FOUNDATION ™

HEMOPHILIA AND ACQUIRED IMMUNE DEFICIENCY SYNDROME {AIDS)
= FACT HHEEY

FEDERAL SUIPORY NEEDS

- FULL FUNDING FOR ERIMIIMIOLOGIC INVESTIGATION AND
LABORATQRIES STUN'Zs {CDC);

- FULL FUNDING OR BASIC BIOMEDICAL RESEARCH, AIDS~
SPECIFIC FUNDING AND $30 14ILLION APPROPRIATION FOR THE
PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY ACTY (NIM);

- $4.6 MILLION (42 MILLION NEW FUNDING) TO SUPPORT
HEMOPHILIA TREATMENT CENTER PROGRAM TO MEET THE
INCREASED DEMAND FOR SERVICES DUE YO AIDS {OMCH); AND

T~ FUNDING FORPATIENT AND PROVIDER EDUCATION RELATED
1O AIDS.

t, HEMOPHILEA - WHAT 1T IS ~ Hemophlliz Is a lifslong, hereditary blood clotting disorder which affects
males almost exclusively, Hemophltiacs' blood does not clot due to the inactivity of & plasma protein In thelr
blood, Hemophillacs may sxperisnce uacontroliad, painful blssding and hemerrhaging. Chronic joint bleeding
resuits In peogressive joint damage and crippling without adequate treatment.

i, INCIDENCE OF AIDS - Sixtsen cases of AIDS confirmed, nine deceased, This represents a rate of one
out of 1,250 hemaphlilacs with AIDS. Among hemophilics who are classified as ssvare, the rate Is one in 500.

iHe IMPACT OF AIDS - Since the early 1970%, the advances in hemophilia care havs enabled hemophiliacs,
for the first time in history, to lend asarly normal, full wnd productive tives. Now this population is faced with
the frightening specter of ATDS. Blood clotting facter replacement, the source of their newly found freedom
frem pain and disablilty, has changed overnight from 2 life sustalning substancs to a possible threat to their
survlval. The fear of ADS has tragic Implications. Soine hemophitiacs have sbandonad use of bleod products
even though the risks of not treating exceed the risks of contracting AIDS becauss unconrolled bleeding s the
leading cause of death among hemophiliacs, which I+ compounded by the potential of serlous orthopedic
implications if biseding episodes are not treatsd.

IV, RESEARCH, HEMOPHILIA, AND AIDS - Because hemophiilacs depend upon a factor derived from
biood plasma, they are vuinsrabie fo anything that may contaminate blood preducis. More ressarch and
epldemiologic work needs to be dons 1o reduce the sprasd of AIDS and, in the long run, to reduce other risks of
biood Infectivity In the futurs. Such research wiil heneflt the generai public 23 well a5 hemophifiacs.

V. HEMOPHILIA TREATMENT AND A1DS - Due to AIDS, the nsed for comprehensive cars is greater than
@ver belore. PhyIlcians A Nurses ars s681ng patients much more frequently and the nead for psychosocial

lntsrvention has greatly increased.

Vi. PATIENT/PROVIDER EDUCATION AND AIDS - Bocause there is so much misunderstanding about
Al1DS &nd hemophilla, 1§ Is important that fuading be provided to sxpand the flow of accurate Information to
physiclans and patienis

August, 1883
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Mr. Weiss. I want to thank all of you for your testimony. It has
been very effective, eloquent, and factual.

I also want to thank each of you for summarizing and highlight-
ing your testimony. Your prepared statements will all be entered
into the record. I hope that not ounly members of this committee,
but Members of the House and the general public will take occa-
sion to read those full statements because they are filled with a-
wealth of factual information and analysis that go far beyond the
summaries which we asked you to make in the interests of saving

time. ——

We will again adhere to the 5-minute rule and go around as
Inmany times as is necessary to cover all the questions that members

ave.

Ms. Apuzzo, in the course of your testimony you stressed, as did
some of the witnesses prior to your testimony, the issue of confi-
dentiality. And as you may know, for some 8 to 10 weeks this sub-
committee has been attempting to get access to factual information
from the Centers for Disease Control and other component agencies
of HHS. HHS has repeatedly raised the issue of confidentiality,
claiming they were not confident that the subcommittee would
adhere to the requirements of confidentiality.

We have taken great pains, as [ said in my opening statement, to
assure and reassure the Department that, in fact, we had no inter-
est in learning the names of people afflicted with AIDS. They were
not necessary for our oversight work. Indeed the last thing tf;’at we
did was to provide a detailed system for CDC to excise whatever
names may be in those files and to assure that our people would
never get to see them.

We still have not gotten access to the files, incidentally.

1 %‘ive you all that background because I really had not known
until I read your testimony the extent to which CDC has been
using the other side of the argument in refusing to recognize the
concerns that the community at risk, which you represent, had
about questions of confidentiality.

I find that to be the height of cynicism; in the one instance to be
using the confidentiality argument to obstruct the work of their
oversight subcommittee and, at the same time, to refuse to recog-
nize tge legitimate confidentiality concern which you have ex-
pressed. .

Would you go into some greater detail as to what efforts you
have made to work out the confidentiality issue with CDC?

Ms. Aruzzo. Yes, Mr. Chairman.

It is neces to provide you with some sense of what our com-
munities are dealing with in their various locales. In New York,
early on confidentiality became an issue of enormous concern to us,
an issue relating to the blood question, and in the context of epi-
demiology. .

We have attempted in our own networks to raise the conscious-
ness of our community about the necessity of being as cooperative
as ible in reaching a resolution of AIDS. But again and again,
as WCallen pointed out, the community has had to acknowledge
that there was no premise, no substance, no basis upon which to
provide information to a government that in fact denies us job se-
curity—in 24 States we are illegal, sir—denies us the opportunity
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to serve in the military, denies us the opportunity to raise our own
children, denies us an opportunity to teach other people’s children.

You must understand the reality of our lives. When that Govern-
ment—CDC, NIH, any other Government institution—comes to us,
asks us questions that in fact represent illegalities in I believe 24
States—you must understard that it is not paranoia. It is the very
real fear of our lives that has raised our concerns here.

We have worked in locales and then had an opportunity in
Denver to come together at a gay lesbian health conference, where
I chaired a public policy seminar. At that particular seminar, we
had paradigms, constructions, that we had worked out with
Lambda legal defense to demonstrate that we would be willing to
provide all the information essential, providing confidentiality
would be assured, that providing that CDC and Government would
enter into an agreement to assure us that in fact this information
would not be used to sabotage our lives in the future.

We have not been able to get to first base in our negotiating with
CDC to utilize this kind of a system. And so it is only as a last
resort that we come requesting that legislation be considered that
would guarantee not only thoroughness in that vital area of epi-
demiology, but the security needed so that persons could respond to
questions and could guarantee integrity about that data that we so
desperately need. That has been just a bit of our experience.

Mr. WEeiss. Thank you very much.

Dr. Compas, in the course of your testimony, you indicated that
in New York City the Department of Health has now removed Hai-
tians as a special category of communities or groups at risk. You
?av? indicated that has not yet happened with CDC at the national
evel.

Have you engaged in any discussions or are there discussions on-
going regarding CDC following through on a similar kind of deter-
mination?

Dr. Compas. Yes. In fact, we have started to discuss with CDC
more than a year ago. Two or three weeks ago we have met with
Dr. Joyce Johnson, who is supposed to be the chief epidemioclogist
for epidemiological research in the Haitian community. We told
her what we consider as a weakness in those studies upon which
the classification is done.

What we have found is that, as I have said in my testimony,
most of the patients were interviewed by Americans, who don’t
know the Haitian culture, don't speak Creole, don’t speak French
:f_ all. Those patients are undocumented, what they call “illegal

iens.” b

They came to their bed, asking questions like: are you homosex-
ual, drug addicts, all things that are supposed to be illegal. The
answer was always no. What we have told the CDC is that the in-
terviewers should be Haitians, people who do understand the cul-
ture of the patients and who can communicate properly with the
patients.

In New York City, Dr. Sencer understood what we have told him,
he is a very scientific man. On the basis of what we have found in
New York, he decided to remove the Haitians from the high-risk
group. The CDC, in their article in the New York Times yesterday,
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said that they are not going to remove the Haitians on their list,
and also they are not going to use any Haitian interviewers.

In fact, somebody said, Dr. Fishee I think from Miami, she said
she doesn’t believe that Haitians should interview Haitians, which
is in our opinion totally unscientific. If you are dealing with people
who-are in a different catergory, have a different culture, you have
to use agents who know this culture.

I feel in the gay community here, the people who are interview-
ers were Americans, they share the same culture as the gay com-
munity, they have some differences—but basically the cultural
background is the same. And we do feel it should be the same for
Haitians.

Mr. Wgiss. Thank you very much.

Mr. Walker?

Mr. WaLkeR. Thank you, Mr Chairman.

Ms. Apuzzo, I understand from the chairman now that your writ-
ten record, your written remarks have been submitted for the
record.

Ms. Apruzzo. Yes, sir.

Mr. WALKER. And | assume, then, that questions about those
written remarks are in order as well as what you delivered.

Ms. Aruzzo. To the best of my ability I will attempt to, sir.

Mr. WaLkEeR. Fine, thank you.

On page 3, you make the allegation or the suggestion that dis-
crimination, either racial or otherwise, is being pursued against
people with AIDS. And you suggest rather vividly that someone in
the Government thinks that AIDS victims are expendable.

Those charges are pretty sensational, and they are pretty seri-
ous. What I would ask you, since they are on the record, is if you
could provide us with the names of any Government officials who
you think are guilty of such acts, and if you could give specific inci-
dents that have led you to make such serious allegations.

Ms. Aruzzo. Yes, sir.

Let me say that I will provide you with additional data. But let
me say this, sir: In the last year the blood issue, as we have heard
from our representative from the hemophilia community, this last
year the gay community and other communities, the Haitian com-
munity, have been essentially standing out there on a limbh where
the blood issue has been concerned.

If you will, sir, it was 1 year ago, that Dr. Curran came to New
York and identified the blood issue as a very volatile issue.

There is no need to demonstrate to you, I think, the amount of
stigmatization associated with the term ‘“gay blood, bad blood.” 1
think it pretty much speaks for itself.

In that year, we have headline after headline after headline that
suggested that the blood supply in this country was being contami-
nated by homosexuals. The homosexual community has responded
with what I consider to be unprecedented force and unprecedented
commitment, to educate itself, educate itself long before the media
took up the question of AIDS.

If you look back at the publications in this community over the
last 2 to 3 years, you will find that each publication, many of which
are circulated free of charge, have made every attempt to bring to
the gay community the latest information, attempting to get the
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gay community politicized, to be able to apply pressure, and beyond
that, in light of this blood crisis, attempting to demonstrate to our
community a responsible response to what was being told to us.

i I% that 12-month period, sir, we have been left hanging out on a
imb.

Increasingly, headlines have alleged that we were simply looking
to be obstreperous or failing to cooperate with a life and death situ-
ation.

I maintain, sir, that the lethargy with which the Federal Govern-
ment has responded has made many. of us victims of redtape, as we
heard earlier.

That kind of vulnerability to a community that is already vul-
nerable, has resulted in outbreaks of violence against gay people,
which I can document and give you names.

I don’t know the facts about how much research is actually going
on, despite the fact that I have asked for it consistently. I don't
know today what programs are going on where.

I have information to the fact that in this l-year period, despite
the fact that Dr. Curran came to us a year ago and identified the
volatile issue of blood, there is now $56,000 in one program seeking
to ﬁrk;? a resolution of the blood issue, which has left us very vul-
nerable.

Mr. WaLKER. I thank you, and I hope you will provide us for the
record with the specific incidents to which you refer.

If I understand, though, in your testimony, I did not hear the
names of any Government officials specified here. You were evi-
dently indicating or expressing the attitude that AIDS victims are
expendable.

here are such Government officials?

Ms. Apruzzo. Sir, when a government fails to respond to an issue
that is resulting in the loss of life, it is convenient not to be able to
find a single individual.

It is convenient to blame it on a system, but that system, in fact,
has been something less than just lethargic in responding to our
need, something less than just lethargic to responding to our cry
for assistance, and what I would consider to be an attempt to co-
operate. This community has approached the Government consist-
ently, attempting to cooperate and be a part of the process with the
Government. Rarely has that offer been accepted.

Mr. WaLkERr. I was going to ask you to go beyond the systemic
problem and identify the specifics.

Ms. Aruzzo. I think, sir, when fully 6 months ago 1 asked Dr.
Curran, in the company of representatives from the Lambda Legal
Defense, over the telephone, for a report that would demonstrate to
us exactly what programs were in effect, what their costs were,
what professional personnel were assigned, and what the clerical
support were for each of those programs, and I did not get an
answer; and 2 months later I wrote a letter to Dr. Brandt; 2
months ago, I wrote to Secretary Heckler and still do not have an
answer. That is a 6-months’ lag, and if we don’t know what the
Government is actually doing, how can we responsibly know what
it is to ask for?

Mr. WaLker. You mentioned on three occasions, Dr. Curran. Are
you accusing Dr. Curran of engaging in racial or other——
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Ms. Aruzzo. The issue has to do with the fact that the victims of
AIDS, 40 percent of the victims of AIDS, are people of color.

The longer the situation is allowed to persist, the more vulner-
able the population is.

Mr. WaLker. OK. 1 am trying to get to some specifics here,
though.

Are you accusing Dr. Curran of engaging in discrimination or in
treating the problem as though AIDS victims are expendable?

Ms. Apuzzo. I am accusing the entire system, sir, of failing to re-
spond with the same speed and the same commitment that might
have been its motivation, if those persons who were vulnerable to
AIDS were, in fact, & member of another sociological group.

Mr. Werss. If the gentleman will allow, 7T minutes have elapsed.
We will come back for a second round.

Mrs. Boxer?

Mrs. Boxer. Mr. Brownstein, do you feel that there should be a
way to develop a test so we can tell from a blood sample if it car-
ries AIDS disease? i

Mr. BrownsTEIN. Absolutely; yes. We have supported that as
being the best way of preventing AIDS until we learn more about
how this disease is spread, and what it is; there should be some
sort of a test.

Mrs. Boxer. Do you know at this time whether such research is
going on in the Federal Government?

Mr. BRowNSTEIN. Yes, it is. The Centers for Disease Control is
exploring different types of tests, and also an RFA has been issued
by NHLBI to determine, to learn more about the AIDS carrier
state, and should be operational at the beginning of 1984, and hope-
fully this will provide new information about what kind of testing
should be applied to the blood. ,

Mrs. Boxer. What does the Government, if you know this, spend
on research on hemophilia?

Mr. BrRownsTEIN. OK. .

Mrs. Boxer. What did it spend in the height of the research
effort?

Mr. BrownsTEIN. I cannot answer that specifically. One of the
problems is that there are so many areas that are related to hemo-
philia; much of genetic research is related to hemophilia, as is
much of the research related to joint diseases, and so on; so it is
difficult to pinpoint a specific number, but we do receive printouts
from the various Institutes of the NIH, so that the Foundation and
its medical research advisory group can keep tabs on what is going
on in different places, and I would be glad to share that informa-
tion with you after this hearing.

Mrs. Boxer. You can’t give me a ballpark figure as to how much
research money is spent specifically through the Hemophilia Foun-
dation, so we can try to get a handle on that kind of information?

Mr. BrownsTeIN. Specifically, through The National Hemophilia
Foundation, there is about $100,000 of research.

NHF is a small foundation. That is private nongovernmental
funds supplemented by about $30,000 of Government funds.

Mrs. Boxer. So you feel, I would assume, above and beyond that,
we would need to put more funds into the testing of blood to pick
up the AIDS disease? :
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Mr. BRownNsTEIN. Absolutely.

Mrs. Boxer. Have you quantified how many dollars it would take
just on that research effort alone? Any ideas on that?

Mr. BrownsTtEIN. No, but we can furnish that information to this
committee, should it be desirable.

Mrs. Boxer. I would appreciate that.

[The information follows:]
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* THE NATIONAL
( HEMIOPHILIA FOUNDATION ~

September 7, 1983

Honoratle Barbara Bo=zer

U.5. House of Representatives

1517 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20518

Dear Ms. Boxer:

t am most pleased with the Interest you have taken concerning the serious
matter of Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome (A1DS} and your particlpation
in the hearing that was conducted on August 1-2 by the House [ntergovarnmental
Relations Subcommittee.

Hr. Alan P. Brownstein, Executlve Director of the National Hemophilia
Foundation, requested that | respond to & question that you had asked concerning
the development of a blood test to detect the AIDS carrier state. As | am sure
you can appreciate, there are many variables {including chance) that would
affect the amount of time and funding support that would be required to develop
a test that was sufficiently specific and sensitive to detect AIDS or markers
for AiDS In Individuals who were asymptomatic but whose blood wos potentially
infectious. In my opinlon, the first step would be to develop a collaction
of white cells and plasma from a large number of individuals at high risk for the
development of AIDS and analyze these stored samples when AIDS developes in those
who donated these blood samples. Given the long iacubatlon period associated
with AIDS, this would require at least 2 - & years and a 52 - § million
investment. The specific cost of such a study would depend upon how many
individuals were incliuded in the sample, how frequently they had samples taken,
and where the study was conducted--clearly, high risk areas would be more
likely 2o provide useful information.

Another more hroadly based approach depends upon 3 better understanding of
the immune deficiency Is AIDS through basic research. This would also help in
develaping a suitable blood test.

| wish 1 could be more specific about such an effort, but our level of
understanding of AIDS Jimits our ability to provide a definite answer at this
time.

Once again, | am most apprecliative of your commitment to help us learn
more about the etioclogy of AIDS and its treatment.

LOC (‘/w/c-v\- Tk AP 20 Sincerely yours, 1
GRO-C

AP, T80T W, €, W.UTTTURE Y man

(25 Brownstein _E;i . LAY N Counci
N {QWEST 34th STREET » SUITE 1204 o oW vHER A ik TdbE b el sory Council J
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Mrs. Boxgr. Dr. Compas, I was rather shocked by what I am con-
cluding as a result of your testimony. It appears to me that the
Haitian community was branded as an entire community before it
should have been, and that because we used sloppy tecgniques in
interviewing the patients, that it is your conclusion that the Hai-
tian people who have AIDS are the same high-risk population as
the Americar population, if you will, and that, at this point, you
say in your testimony on page 5 that you have received no official
answer from CDC on discussing this problem.

My concern is, if, in fact, it turns out that you are correct, and
they were wrong, and they had sloppy information, that you have a
stigma on your community, and if that should be the case, do you
think it would be incumbent upon HHS and this Government to
really clear the name of the Haitian community in terms of its not
being any different than any other community? And should that be
dgfne,?if this proves to be the case, with a massive public education
effort!

Dr. Compas. Yes; definitely. :

We did not receive any help from any agency, Federal or local,
for education in our community.

It isn’t true that the community did not do any good work, and
the classification was totally premature.

Mrs. Boxer. I understand, but would it be your desire, should
this prove true, that there should be a massive public information
campaign to make the truth known, because it seems to me from
what you say there is great prejudice against children, hiring
people. It seems that we have caused a lot of pain and suffering to
an entire group here.

Dr. Compas. Yes, because all Haitians in general have been clas-
sified as a high-risk group, and people, let's say professionals, lay
people, people working as maids, or whatever type of work they are
doing, were stigmatized or fired from their jobs, and definitely, if
the truth comes to light, the American Government has to do a
great deal of education to the American public to make them
known what is the truth about the Haitian community.

Mrs. Boxer. In other words, if we have been wrong, we better
agzndit our mistake because an entire community has been stigma-
tized.

I want to move on to Ms. Apuzzo here. I have had a very similar
experience, as you have had, in dealing with Dr. Curran, and given
the fact that I am a Member of Congress, it has been a little bit
frustrating for me in trying to set up meetings and get information
and data.

Do you know of any other health crisis in the country where the
Congress has had to really push the health officials? In other
words, it seems to me from my experience as an elected official,
and although I have only been in the Congress a short time—I
have been in local government—that it is the health people that
have come hefore us elected officials and tried to really fight for
funds, money. In this case, I see a very reverse type of situation,
where it is the Members of Congress that are really pushing, and
wonder that in your research you mizht want to comment on
whether this seems to be a different kind of attack.
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Ms. Aruzzo. It certainly has raised suspicions in our minds, Con-
gresswoman Boxer.

We only have to look at an instance like Legionnaires’ disease,
where I don’t believe the public health officials had to come to you
to say, don’t push us; we are doing a great job. I believe they were
serious and directed, and very above board in pursuing a rapid re-
sponse, and they should have been.

I believe that we make a terrible error when we pit groups in
need against each other.

My own response, and Mr. Endean certainly can share his, is
that we have virtually had to tug every inch of the way, and I ven-
ture to say that neglect is never benign.

If I have suggested that the neglect has been malignant, I mean
to suggest precisely that. I believe if we have left the Haitian com-
munity, the gay community, if we have left the 1.V. drug users
standing by to be consistently vulnerable to a life-threatening dis-
ease, then we cannot call that benign neglect.

Mr. EnpeanN. Congresswoman, we faced enormous difficulties in
this process. On the one hand, the administration and many public
persons say, don’t throw money at a problem.

On the other hand, as Ms. Apuzzo has alluded to, we have had
incredible difficulty in finding out what is being done, and what
could be done that is not being done.

We have seen a consistent pattern here that leaves us at a very
significant disadvantage. When the supplemental appropriation
was being marked up before the House subcommittee, the adminis-
tration made clear time and time again that we did not have need
for AIDS money, and at the very same time as that was being
marked up, Dr. Brandt was testifying before Congressman Wax-
man’s subcommittee, and on significant probing, it was discovered
that they were not sure whether they did or did not, and they
might have to ask for an emergency supplemental, and in the final
situation, $12 million was put in the supplemental, and we are
very pleased with that, but it is not enough, but there has been a
consistent pattern here that leaves many of us that are attempting
to advocate for increased funds at a significant disadvantage, and
you are quite right: For a public health emergency of this sort, |
think many of us are baffled as to why we have to be pushing as
hard as we do.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you very rauch.

Mr. McCandless?

Mr. McCanpLess. Before I ask my questions, I would like to start
by saying I am not an insensitive person. You are here before us,
so that we may try to find solutions to problems. If my questions
tend to take on some kind of a connotation, it is not intended.

I would also like to comment that this is a number-one public
health priority, Ms. Apuzzo, and I certainly don’t mean to place it
in a second-rate position, but for those of us who have had loved
ones die of cancer, we may find it a little difficult to accept this as
the No. 1 priority for public moneys.

If 1 had the disease, I would probably think entirely different.
The area that I have some problems with is the information that
the staff gave to me as a basis for participation.
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It indicates that there are certain personal habits completely sep-
arate from homosexuality that have a direct bearing upon the pos-
sibility of acquiring the disease.

For example, a report indicates that 90 percent of the patients
involved have used nitrate inhalers, an intravenous drug. I would
compare this to a person having a problem with his liver and being
subjected to a cirrhosis type of indication, and continuing to drink
alcohol. Certainly the cirrhosis of the liver is going to get worse
rather than moderate itself.

What I would like to know, Ms. Apuzzo, is have you or and your
organizations produced anything in the way of a self-awareness
program on the lifestyle of individuals and what they might or
might not do in order to prevent the disease? '

Ms. Aruzzo. Sir, I appreciate your refutator{eiomment I appre-
ciate an opportunity to address the question, because it is a dI;ffi
cult question, and difficult questions don’t have simple answers.

I would say to you parallel to your question, sir, that there is a
high correlation between smoking and lung cancer, and yet we con-
tinue to pour, appropriately, money into the cure of that dread dis-
ease. There is a correlation between other behaviors and other dis-
eases, and we continue to seek the answers to those diseases.

More specifically to your point, what you raised is a question
that we have fac eveﬁv day since we have had to deal with AIDS,
and the question basically is the distinction between diagnosis and

ju%gment.
ach time we have had to deal with the issue of diagnosis, there
has been attendant to that diagnosis a judgment.

I submit, sir, that it is not the purpose of government to judge in
the face of a crisis. It is the purpose of government to solve that
Crisis.

But let me go one step further.

You could raise a variety of specific instances, I am sure, that
would not be easy questions to answer, but I would beg you, to take
some cognizance of what is the oppression of a gay male or a lesbi-
an in this country. Not as an excuse, but symptomatic of that op-
pression, there is a style of life that might not be the style of life, if
we were not unable to share domiciles together in many States.
One cannot live together. There is, in an attempt to take a short-
cut, there is a series of circumstances that mitigate against gay
geople simply growing up and living their lives minding their own

usiness.

You don’t need me to tell you that. I would submit that just
anyone from this community coming up here could tell you that.

n terms of the amyl nitrates and butyl nitrates, those questions
should be addressed, as I am sure they are, in the testimonies that
I have read by Dr. Bruce Voeller.

Mr. McCanprLess. I understand that, but my question was,
shouldn’t you, as executive director of the National Gay Task
Force, and Mr. Endean of the Gay Rights National Lobby, and as
leaders in the communities you represent, make certain awareness
programs available.

. Aruzzo. Absolutely.

Mr. McCanpLess. I got a dialog completely separate from that. If

I want to continue to grmk Scotch, it is8 self-induced—— )
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Ms. Apuzzo. Let me assure you, sir, that the hotline that we
have, every line is filled and has to be filled, every person request-
ing information gets information, and we alert the person as to the
risks of what has commonly been called “fast lane.”

We have invested an immense sum of money in public health
education literature that has gone out, and every organization in
the gay community that has been involved over the course of these
last 2 or 3 years has produced literature advising our community
about what constitutes at-risk, and what behaviors put persons in
the category of at-risk, and have urged people to consider very
strongly their personal lifestyles and the necessity to address those
lifestyles in a manner that will bring them into well being as op-
posed to iliness. )

Mr. McCanbLess. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have nothing else.

Mr. Wgiss. Thank you, Mr. McCandless.

Mr. Levin?

Mr. Levin. Thank you.

Let me, if I might converse with you, Mr. Brownstein, because I
found that there is a somewhat different experience that you had
in your organization, in dealing with the Government, than was
the flavor in the testimony of the other witnesses. And thank you
for all of your testimony.

I think it has been most helpful.

How do you react—I don’t want to put you too much on the spot,
but you have had a lot of experience in a field dealing with the
Government, and a lot of experience obviously in the public health
field dealing with perhaps one sector, but, as you have testified, it
relates to others.

What is your comment, forgetting about motivation for a
moment, as important as that is, what reaction do you have to the
experience in this battle with the Federal Government?

Mr. Endean testified about the slow and inefficient response of
the Federal Government, and the testimony of Ms. Apuzzo, that
the Government responded with lack of speed, especially in com-
parison to that for Legionnaire’s disease.

Mr. BROWNSTEIN. I have two responses to your question, which I
think is a very gcod one. First of all, it was not until July of 1982
that CDC first announced three cases of AIDS among hemophiliacs;
that is quite some time after AIDS had been identified in the gay
community; so I think that in relative terms, the hemophiliac com-
munity were newcomers to this.

So, in a way, we have had the benefit of the most recent increase
in public awareness, so we are at the eclipse of the awareness that
comes from the Government, from the Congress, and we are seeing
increased activity going on.

Quite frankly, we went to our medical community, and we asked,
what needs to be done, not just for this hearing, but for numerous
meetings that we have had over the past year due to this crisis,
and we have identified certain areas, and we have reason to be-
lieve, that these areas are being addressed and the timetables for
reviewing research grants have been compressed to the point prac-
tical.

That is part one.
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Part two is that surely everything is too slow. It is much too slow
when you consider that 1 out of every 500 severe hemophiliacs has
contracted the AIDS problem to this very date. We want a cure to-
MOrrow.

Daily, myself, and chapters, and our medical people throughout
the country, are in daily contact with hemophiliacs, mothers who
call up and say, I infused my child last night, and I am afraid that
that infusion had AIDS in it, but we know that that is not possible
to determine, knowing the incubation period, but these are very
real fears, so it is too slow! Yes, it is, and our frustration calls out
for a cure.

I cannot comment to your question as it relates to the Govern-
ment’s response 2-3 years ago, when it became apparent that this
was a major problem, but, as we are seeing it now, we see the ad-
ministration and Congress, we see all this activity, and all of this
contributes to increased awareness and support, so the slowness
will become, hopefully, more rapid. That is my response.

Mr. LEvIN. Let me ask Ms. Apuzzo or Mr. Endean, have either of
your organizations tried to put together what a more comprehen-
sive plan might look like?

I know it is very difficult for you to do that, but the prime focus
of these hearings will be on that question, or it is at least one of
the major areas of attention, with the human tragedies beyond de-
scription, and-—I hope—I think all of us are deeply troubled by it.

e also want to try to embody that in some kind of response
here that makes sense.

Do you have any guidelines for us that you would like to throw
out at this point? Perhaps it would only provide some useful mate-
rial for us to consider before we talk with the Government wit-
nesses. -

Mr. Enpean. The Gay Rights National Lobby has lobbied Con-

ess for a number of years now. A primary focus until recently
bg.s been on securing civil rights and equal justice for gays and les-

ians.

Our focus has changed dramatically to look at the AIDS issue.
However, we are a small organization, and we face, as I suspect the
task force and other organizations face, enormous difficulty in get-
ting the facts about what is and is not being spent, what 1s and is
not needed.

So I have some difficulties, frankly, giving you the guidance as to
all of the details of what should be done that is not being done.

It seems to me that administration and public health officials
who know from the various institute heads, for instance, what the
believe would be needed, have, when they come up to Capitol Hill,
been gagged. OMB does not let them spell out what is and what is
not needed except within the confines of the budget that they
choose to dictate, so I am at somewhat of a loss to really give you
the guidance that I think you need.

It is my hope that these hearings will play a major role in get-
ting a clear handle on what is needed. Clearly, we have not even
scratched the surface at the present.

Ms. Aruzzo. If I may just add to that, sir, and I know Dr. Voeller
and Dr. Conant will be much more specific in their recommenda-
tions to you as a result of their expertise, but I would say from one
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lay person to another, where this is concerned, we need animal
models and we need them rapidly. They are very expensive. We
probably ought to look at each and every body fluid, and probably
over a Z-year period of time, because that is what is being hypoth-
esized as the incubation period. I don’t know what the parameters
are in terms of the number of animals, but I have seen models that
suggest over a 2-year period of time in each of the six body fluids
that one could spend $193 million. That does not take into consider-
ation a beefed-up epidemiological program that really takes confi-
dentiality seriously and provides data we can have confidence in.
That does not take into consideration public health information,
which has to educate fast, and that does not take into consideration
a real partnership with the affected groups, so we can, in fact,
work together to get to the bottom of this, and it does not take into
consideration tpatient care. I am sure I have left some things out,
but I think, if we continue to think in terms of $10 million, $25
million, and think that those sums seem very large, that they will
solve the problem, then I think we are foot dragging.

It appears to me, and I said before Mr. Natcher's committee
sometime ago, that we have a National Academy of Science and
the best minds available, if CDC and NIH cannot come up with a
program that says, this is what is needed over this much period of
time, and this is what it will cost. Again, to gain our confidence in
that program, perhaps it is time to go to another body that I under-
stand was put into effect to apprise Congress of scientific issues
when they needed to call upon it.

Perhaps it is time that we look to another group of experts to
assist us in putting together something that frankly all of us can
have some confidence in.

Mr. WEeiss. Thank you.

Mr. Craig?

Mr. Craic. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and special
thanks to all of the panelists,

I am at a point of being confused as to what questions to ask,
because I see a variety of accusations and immediate contradictions
flying in the whole testimony of the panel. Let me address, first of
all, the issue of discrimination. .

My reaction to that issue as it relates to the testimony I have
heard this morning is, if you were here testifying on the issue of
cancer, as we now know it today, the issue of J;scrimination would
never arise, because it is a nondiscriminatory disease.

It appears from the evidence that is available today on AIDS,
that it is apgarently discriminatory to a point. If you are to talk of
the disease based on the information that is available today, then
by the knowledge of that information, you have to speak about cer-
tain groups of people and certain communities or lifestyles, and in
so speaking of the disease, the accusation can be made that in
speaking of it, you are discriminatory.

I question, then, the accusation that is made, based on that kind
of logic which I don’t find too faulty, as it relates to blood, and a

rson who is on the threshold of studying this problem recogniz-
ing that it is blood related. Then if we are to speak of blood, and
you have to in the confines of this disease, and you speak of com-
munities with which the disease seems to be prevalent, you, by
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that relationship, develop a problem. I remember Government re-
search officials in the early stages of other areas of research
making statements that were later found to be totally faulty. But,
based on the early information, they thought they were being re-
sponsible in making those statements.

If I could be so crass as to say cyclomates are carcinogenic—now
it is questionable whether they are at all, but we went through
that era, and we have that problem. I think that Mr. Brownstein

_mentioned today in his testimony the tremendous complication in-
gglved in the intricacy of what we believe to be involved with this
isease.

You would not be here today, Ms. Apuzzo, if it were not for all
that has transpired since 1981.

You would not have been here in 1981, because this hearing
would never have been called. We simply did not have even the
preliminary research we have today which is beginning to identify
the extensiveness of the problem. So I look at the record, and I am
not saying you should not be a prophet of action, and hopefully this
committee can respond in a reasonable sense as it relates to dollars
_and a course of direction in assisting with CDC and NIH, but from
1982 to 1984 this Government has spent $37 million, excluding the
supplemental twelve. Look at legionnaires: we spent $18.5, and yet
you say, that was an immediate call to action, and the timeframe
was 1976 to 1984 for the expenditure of those dollars.

I will agree that when you look at the report, there were 2,700 in
that timeframe that were identified as having contracted legion-
naires with an 18-percent death rate in a much shorter timeframe,
but only because the research has gone on and the collection data
has been brought about.

We are now able to determine some 2,000-plus cases, with nearly
a death rate of 38 percent.

If you look at toxic shock syndrome, $8.2 million to date was
spent by the Federal Government.

We have now appropriated and/or spent over $40 million to date,
and obviously a great deal more will now be spent or else the Sec-
retary of HHS would not have called it the No. 1 medical problem
in this country today.

Based on the research I have read, I think we are beginning to
respond with a great deal more urgency, and they will respond
with a great deal more urgency since it is now recognized to be a
specific emergency.

I believe that if you would look at the past, the present, and
what we perceive we must now do in the future, that I could find
selected areas of criticism. However, the record bears rather clear-
ly that this Government, based on its knowledge, this administra-
tion, on history and the record, is beginning to respond faster than
they have ever responded to anything else. It is ﬁginning to re-
spond in an appropriate fashion, and it will be this committee and
your assistance that will bring that kind of response at a much
more rapid rate than we have seen in the past.

Mr. Werss. Although your time has expired, I think it is only fair
to allow the panel to respond hopefully ever so briefly.

Mr. Craic. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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Mr. Enpean. Congressman, I am glad you raised the ixsue, be-
cause since Secretary Heckler proclaimed AIDS the No. 1 priority,
the administration has not modified its initial 1984 budget propos-
als. Those are woefully inadequate. The administration proposals
for fiscal year 1984 are less than already has been spent. With all
due respect, I think we are seeing a rapid speedup in rhetoric.

I grant that. I think that the administration has spoken out
forcefully. It has not spoken out forcefully to its budget offices, to
the appropriations committees, subcommittees, or to the Congress.

Wdithout that kind of action, it remains, in my view, so many
words.

Ms. Aruzzo. 1 think it is difficult to acknowledge perhaps, from
your perspective, that the Government could, in fact be discrimi-
nating against any group of people in this country. From my per--
spective, it has been a part of my life. From the perspective of
those who are persons with AIDS, ask them.,

When you say that the administration is now speeding up, I can
respond to that; I can have hope in that, and I can be willing to
continue to work and encourage my community to continue to
work, but I have to say to you, sir, we now have upward of 1,902
cases in this country as of a couple of days ago. That is a long time
waiting, and it is very, very costly waiting, sir.

Thank you.

Mr. Craic. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Recognizing the time
limit, let me conclude on the discrimination issue that Ms. Apuzzo
talked to~-—

Mr. Weiss. You have taken twice your allotted time.

Mr. Cralc. 1 aPpremate that, Mr. Chairman—and I will make it
very brief—I don’t think anyone in this Government chooses to dis-
criminate.

There may be exceptions, but I do recognize that when you single
out a problem that may address a select group of people, depending
on your sensitivity to the problem and the group, that ¢ .n be, and
oftentimes is, construed as being discriminatory.

Mr. Weiss. If members have other questions, of course, we will
provide the time for addressing them to the panel.

If not, however, we do have a group of medical people, doctors
and researchers, who will comprise the next panel.

I would like to move on to them.

Mr. Walker?

Mr. WaLKER. On page 3 of your prepared testimony, you suggest
that other high-risk groups have used the Haitians as scapegoats,
Dr. Compas.

Would you elaborate on that comment a little bit for me, please?

Dr. Compas. A few gay people have been trying, in some newspa-
per articles, I don’t remember which one exactly—to relate the dis-
ease to the swine fever virus and has been saying that we, Hai-
tians, are bringing the diseases here. Some gay community leaders
have rejected those accusations and defended the Haitians.

Mr. WarLker. OK. Could you provide for the record some of the
documentation that you have.

Dr. Compas. Yes.

[The articles referred to follow:]}

26-091, 0-—83——6
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ABC NEWS ‘ /30
May 19, 1983

HUGH DOWNS: Good evenirg. I'm Hugh Downs. And this is 20720,
ANNOUNCER: On the ABC Newsmagazine, 20/20. tonight:
AJDS — an incursble disease.
Or. MARCUS COMANT: 1 think it's nalve 10 believe that the AIDS epidernic is going
remain confined to one small sepment of the population. | think dhis is 8 problem for the
entire American public.
ANNGUBMNCER: The most frightening epidemic since polio: 80 percent of its victims die.
and reported cases sre doubling every six months. First ideswified in the the homosenual
community, now i's in 35 states, and the nation’s tood supply may be threstened. Did
moralistic sttitudes delay the medical coussterattack? Did prejudice give AIDS & fatal head
start? Gerakio Rivers, with s report on the mysterious killer called “AIDS.
Bette Midler — what drove her o the top?
AARON BUSSO: She thowught for about three seconds, fous seconds, and said, '] want
to be & legend. " And when she said that ©0 me, it made everything very clear. You know,
1 knew exactly what my job was,
ANNOUMCER: His job was i make her a national siaer. Betee Midler — sbrasive, provocs-
tive, often outregeous on stage, offstage she's been called 2 shy and private person.
BETTE MIDLER: | should have boen something just a little more conventional, fike »
teacher or a— and [ would have been a wonderful seacher.
ANKOUNCER: Sieve Fox, with the story of the Divine Miss M — “Bette Midler,™

LESLIE GEIGER: When [ would look in the mirror when | hed & pair of shorts on, |
wontid cringe. My whole body kmage was tied up in my thighs.
M &oiiuxmm&mmw;dwm Women work %o lose it, and
spend millions wdo it nwmwww—w
m««mmwmwmmmma ‘Cellulite: Fod, Fact or

novms: Up front tonight, A-I-D-§, AIDS, the most frightening inkials in America today.
They stand for Acquired Imymune Deficiency Syndrome. s medical mysiery gt desiroys the
immune sysiem, snd lkeaves our bodies defenseless against unusus! and deadly infections.
And yet, wide publicity and public funding for an stack on this dangerous discase have onfy
recently begun. Why the delay? Here is Gemido Rivers. Geraldo?
GERALDO RIVERA: Why the delay especially, Hugh. when you consider the fact thu
AIDS has already killed more people than the Legionnaire's Discase outbresk and the toxic
shock syndrome combined. It is the most frightening medical mysiery of our times  AIDS
has spread worldwide, h!lppumlynbegmmmomlmrmm:omdnwm:dn
Haitl, and from Haitl s the Und ? Nobody knows: specialists t the Centers for
AIDSmty caused by some new virus, (nat so far they

hwwmvmwmmum even though AIDS has been killing
people in this country since 1979,
{clip of memorial march for ATDS victims}]

BAAN: Fighting for our lives . . .500 lintle is being done oo lete ..
RIVERA [wice-over]: There is an epidemic kose in the land. This memorial march is in
honor of the past and furvre victims of AIDS, & 50 far incursble disease which kills its victims

—_
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{interviewing] Every day you hear about more poople.

two weeks ago. And every week, somebody else comes down with &, or somebody [ know
goes ingo the hospital who had been doing well. Andit'_zming it's heartbreaking.

RIVERA [wice-over]: Heartbresking and serrifying. (sroand these other men seem o be
doing pretty well, but all of them know that 80 percent of all AIDS victims are dead within
Jjust two years. This is easily the worst epidemic since polio. The story of the birth and
malignant spread of the kifler disease may seem like & scenario from some horror movie, but
this is real life.

ing guy — average, but happy — snd now &°s— [ actually see miyself fading away.
BIVERA [voice-over]: Twenty-seven-year-old A

8 case is, unfortunately, typi-
cal. Diagnosed just lest summer, AIDS has already stripped his body of &s ability o fight off
other disesses and infections. Left unprotected, he's contracted Kaposi's sarcoma, up to now
& rure form of cencer.

disease back 10 its beginnings.

SAAN: Free AIDS ltersture — please. learn sbout the symyptoms.
RIVERA /wice-over[: In 1979, this is where the first cases came 1o light, in New York’s
Greenwich Village and within male homosexusal comsmunities in San Francisco and Los
Angeles.
{_GRO-A | AIDS patient: | was going out and meeting peopic, and trying to find 8
kover, and making love 10 people who interested me. 1 didn’t know that. you know. that there
were things out there 30 secretly hidden that & was going to destroy my life.
RIVERA [woice-over}: Because i was first thought limied t0 this one group, & was known
then as “‘the gay cancer,” and later, **the gay plague.’’ However, those derogaiory lebels
soon become obsolete.
Or. MARCUS CONANT, University of Callfomis ot Sen Francleco Medical
Cender: | think #'s naive to believe that the AIDS epidemic is going to remasin confined to
one small segment of the population. I think this is a problem {or the entire American public.
PIVERA [wice-over]: When the disease was identified in mainlining drug usess. the re-
searchers were fairly convinced that ¥ was like hepstitis — either sexually transmitied or
blood-bormne. But then. in the fall of 1981, the mystery became even more ominous, when the
disease was also diagnosed in otwerwise healthy immigrants from Haiti, men who were
neither homosexual nor drug users. Then i spread 10 the women who were the sexuasl
pastners of those af risk.

Or. COMANT: If research funds are not brought 1o bear on this problem quickly. the
problem is going 0 spread throughowt the entire country and be a major health problem for
us

RIVERA [voice-over]: Like ink spreading on 8 blotter, AIDS continues 1o claim different
types of victims. As an exmmple. eight infants bom of high-risk parents seem 1o have
contracted the disease. Four have died. And just last summer., AIDS began tumning wp in

iliscs. and other people who had received trerafusions of blood. Some estimate there
will be 20,000 AIDS cases reported by the end of next yesr. fon camero] And w0 the evil
genie is out of the bottle. With reported cases doubling every six mondu, AIDS hes now
been identified in over 35 siates and |6 foreign countries. Of course, the counteratiack has
also begun. Scores of medical researchers and scientists are studying the problem. The
epidemic has also received s great deal of recent attention in the sews media. but one charge
we hear reafly maises a question for all of us: whether our prevailing social and political

—_—3
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sttivades — put more blunaly, whether our negative attitudes sbout homosexusls — aliowed
this kifler epidemic 8 bizarre and deadly head start.
LARAY KRAMER, Gay Men's Health Crisle: We're into this two years. and you are
finally doing a story — Time and Newsweek are firally doing a story. There are a thousand—
1,600 cases, there are 800 desd people. How many does # take before somebody peys
sitention %o i?
RIVERA /wice-over): Lary Kramer, 8 co-founder of the Gay Men's Heakh Crisis, is
expecially critical of the newspaper of record, the New York Times.
br. KRAMIER [on telephone[: The New York Times is being socially irresponsible by not
. relaying to one million members of is community what is affecting them.
RIVERA /voice-over]: Although New York has about half the reporied cases in the nation,
with abows 250 dead so far, Krumer points out that in s coverage the Times has never put the
AIDS story on its front page. Contrast that with the froni-page prominence given & recent
- herpes outbresk that kilked 30 dancing horses in Austris. The managemen of the New York
Times, on the other hand, wold us they feel tey have adequately covered the story. In ey
case, now that AIDS poses a threst 8o the nation’s blood supply. society and the medis are
finally paying stiention.
Rep. HENRY WIOGMAN, (D) Callfornia: Public officials are very inffuenced by public
opinion, and public opinion 18 very much influenced by what the medis does.
RIVERA [voice-over]: Henry Waxman has slso been critical of the government's handling
of the epidemic. He should know: he’s chalrman of the House Subcommittee on Health and
the Enviromment.
Fiep. WAXMAN: We saw when Legionnaire's Disease came into the public awareness that
there was immediate clamor for action. Had this disease aftlicted children or members of the
Chamber of Commerce, I'm sure the Reagan sdministration would have been breaking down
alt doors in order to push the government on all fronts 1o deal with &
RIVERA: Has it been bigotry, buresucracy or budget cuts that have slowed the response io
this eervible problem?
Fep. YABMAN: | think all three of those factors have meant thet the government did not
respond 2 we should have 1o this public health crisls.
Fop, WANSAN f10 House Subcormwmitiee on Health ond Envirorwmens, May 9, 1983
CDC first identified the disorder in June of 1981, According &0 your testimony, the first
NIH grants were made |5 months tster, and then for only $165,000.
RIVERA [woice-over]: Bothered by the spparently slow initial response to the AIDS epidem-
ic, both Waxman of Californis snd Senstor Moynifan of New York have introduced legisle.
thon requesting $40 milfion a year for public health emergencies like AIDS. But Dr. Edward
Brandt, the assistant secretary of Health, is opposed.
Dr. EDVWARD BRANDT, sesiciant secrelary of Health: | oppose dwse messures
becsuse they're not nesded.
RIVERA fvoice-over]: And Dr. Brandt is the Reagan administration officis! 1o whom sl
pubhchealhmﬁ fto Dy. Brande] It's given the fact st the discese b %
complex and the ramifications e awful, the mortality rate 3o high, that critics sey the feders!
tlmldhlvedaznmmu'.nmmuy more people, more resesrch —
't this the Wmﬂmmﬂﬂmnﬂmmmu
government?

Dr. BRANDT: The issue is. what would you have done differem?

RIVERA [voice-over]: Whal might have been done differently? Example: with more federsl
smoney, rescarchess and scientists af the Centers for Disease Control, the CDC., might have
Jbeea able w0 keep 8 closer watch on the spread of dus kitler diseuse.

Bir. KBAMER: The gay community has been trying for nine months w0 get the CDC w
e B e
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reinstitute active, serious, in-depth surveillance, interviewing the victims o see who they had
shept with, what they had done — figuring out the patterns, No one is doing that.
RIVERA [voice-over]: Example: case reporting to public healkth officials s required for all of
the following diseases: gonorrhes, hepatitis, German measies, and mumps. Case reposting is
not required of AIDS. feo Dr. Bronds] Wouldn't i be logicsl, then. o have mandatory case
feporting o your experis here in Washingion or at the CDC in Atlanta will know ensctly
where the disease is going. and presumably can use that as one factor jn the evidence
suggesting where it came from.
Dr. BRANDT: At the presem time, wﬁndu'mg}mwdawnmmdaepmfesml
comnmuinity that we have crested thwough articles, through other things, we believe we're
getting virtually sl the cases reported to us.
RIVERA [woice-over]: But are they getting alf the cases? Example: according to the CDC,
there are only 27 AIDS cases in all of the stete of Texss. But 20/20 has leamed that in the city
of Houston slone there are an estimated 100 ATDS cases.
MAN faddressing meeting in Houston]; | am sn internist in private practice here in
Houston who is now seeing & lesst weekly one patient with AIDS, or some depression of
their immune system.
BIVERA (woice-over]: When inforrnation on AIDS was first published in April of 1981,
there were five reported cases nationwide and two deaths. By that summer, i was recognized
as & serious public health problem: there were 108 cases, 43 were desd. In the sumumer of
1982, there were 593 cases: 243 were dead. The lutext figures: there are over §.400 reported
ATDS cases: 541 are dead — snd that is just the official body cours.
Or. LANDA LAUBENSTER, Hew York University Medical Condar: Things are gening
worse. There's mone patients, more compiexity o the situation, more hysteria and no easy
BASWES.
RIVERA [woice-over]: In March, Dr. Linds Lavbenstein sponsored this imernatiom! AIDS
conference & New York University Medical Censer. Sinoe this is ground zero for this
frightening medical mysiery. the other nations affected are looking 10 the United Stases for
research leadership. So far, they sey, tey are dizsppobnied.
Dr. ROEL COUTINHO, Dutch virologlet: | think I'm a bit amazed that not more
research has been dore, because there are so many cases, there are $0 many opportunities io
study .
RIVERA: In faimess, the federal government does claim to have spent almost $13 million in
the fight against this epidemic, but most critics maintain thet, up until now ot least, the federal
government has not done encugh fast enough. Example: & was not until the summer of 1982,
after it became clear thet AIDS posed ¢ threst to the nation’s blood supply, that the National
Institutes of Heslth, the major source of research funding, even lasued their request for grant
spplications on the subject of AIDS. As of woday, just I8 percent of those research requests
have been granied. {voice-over] Aside from the classic problems sssocisted with catastrophic
illness, bike inability fo work snd insdequsie medical insurance, AIDS victims must also deal
with the traumna of being both & petient and & perish, even in the hospital.

Ble.. GRO-A _i: And ome night | heard two of, | believe they were the musse’s sldes, not the
sctual nurses, standing outside my door son of lsughing and 1 would slmost say plecing bets
on, now, how long is this one gonne laxt?

RIVERA: What did they say, exactly?

v
Dr. ANTHONY FAUC) Nations! institutes of Heallh: There's no question and no
r*dwﬁmeh:wkgmmamd:m«m . or just the
mrl popuhtioo that patienis with AIDS, many of whom are homosezusl, are & listle bit
think that that has probably, st least zarfy on, led 80 2 liate bt of & complacency
muwmmm

- —5
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BIVERA fwoice-over]: De. Anthany Foucl is a top government researcher. The attitudes he
#s tafking abowt alrost lost him the chance 0 work with the very patient who is the focus of
hhmmm

MIml«-werf ‘nnxty-su ok .. GROA, 'wsreﬁrsedndmmmwdnﬂmal
MW!WNM!&MOfH&M despite the fact thet he had been
mavmummbmasmmm

WMM:M&;MMMW pmvndmgd:emuextbook
opportunity & search for & cure. Brother, SRO-Aflied into Washington for two days every thee
weeh_frmn hshormthncksbmg Mmmrppi Mhli\g_!@hxsmfcudcmmn l!

weeksmdmhpmsofmybruhud:smm—mhlumhvemblewnhhueyes
one time, problem with his lungs, Kaposi’s, differert things — and you just keep asking
yourself, how Jong can that goon?

[elip of memorial march for AIDS vicrims]

FIVERA: Whatever your personal feelings about the homosexual community, the basic
complaint of these candlelight demonstrators rings inee: until ¥ was discovered thet this
disease posed a threst fo the nation's biood supply and began claiming other lets comtroversial
victims, we all paid a Jot less sttenfion than we should have in the beginning. fio! GRO-A b/
. Dommfeelli\:zmgjmw"

:lnis‘ﬂm md"nvedecmddﬂl‘!lbetheﬁmombﬂnkck lheﬁmomlop(om
HUGH DOWRNS: We can hope he does. It's s tervible situation. What are the symptoms of
AIDS?

FEVERA: There are several sympioms, Hugh. | geess the first most obvious one is swollen
ghands. Then those bruise-like markings on the skin you saw in the piece itsell. weight foss:
persistent fever: night swests: persistert dry cough: persistent unexplained diardws. Those
are the most coMMOon Syorpioms.
DOWNS: Just today there were some reports of some new cases — women who hed been
:rnoﬂzimdeAmsmm.m-mmwmmwmnAms
RIVERA: First of all, the dociors mren't sure that all of those sre sspected AIDS cases,
Mm::emwmtysytwm The point is, there is a0 evidence whatsoever
jmmﬂmmwﬁhmADSvmmnguywcudw the best evidence of dhat
is the fact that no medical personnel — doctors, murses — have caught i from theie patients
over the last four years. One way we know you can get &, though, s by blood tremsfisions — ~
cormmardnated blood from an AIDS victim, And thet'll be the forus of our next report.
‘s the real tweat 10 most of the rest of us,

DOWHB: We'll be waiching that next week, Thenk you, Geraldo,
o
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Later in the broadcast. the evolition of & legend. Seeve Fox profiles the explosive Betie
Midier. But next. summer is almost on us, and people are paying attention 10 their figures.
John Stossel pays attention 0 ceflulies, thet embarressing fal. right after this.
feommercial break]

DOWNS: Summenime is coming, time 0 get ino shors and swimsuits, and tme for
millions of women to worry sbout how they book in a bikini, because of something called
cellulite [CELL-u-leet) — or do you cafl & cellulite JCELLas-light], since it seems 1o be
spefled that way? Here is our comsumer comespondent, John Stossel. John?
JOBMN STOSSEL: It's pronounced both ways, actually. Cellulite is that lempy or dimply-
looking fat that gathers in the hips and thighs of some women. We asked people sbowt iton s
beach. and pot strong resctions. fon camera] What do you think of cellulite?
T8t WOMAN: 1 think it's gross. '
2nd WORMAN: It's really ugly.
Srd WOMAN: Ah, s what you dread!
STOSBEL: What's it look fike?
&th WOMAN: Orange pecls.
Sth WOMAN: Wrinkly and bumpy.
6t WOMAN: Jello.
Tth WOMAN: Not smooth.
§th WOMAN: Yucky.
BRAN: Big flabby thighs on girls, 1 don't know. I fike, you know. lean woman, you know?
STOSSEL [wice-over]: Lean is in today.
fclip from Richard Sbromons Show}
RICHARD GRBAONS: How many of you have cellulite? faudience yells] | don't think
1'd shout sbowut it!
STOSSEL fvoice-over): There's Jots of sdvice abowt how 10 get rid of k.

WORAMN /10 Richard Siwmons]; | vy exerciaing.

b, SHIIONS: And whet happens?

WOBRAN: | get discouraged, because it doesn’t go sway.

mm. It's not going w0 go wway right sway, bat if you continue o exercise, it

{10 exercise class) Come on, get rid of that celfulise?
STOSSEL fwice-over]: In fact, exercise may not help. That's one of the weird thirgs sbout
cellulite — exercise doesn’t always take i away. Even some sthietes and dencess who
exercise alf the time still have ceflulite. And many thin women have i just visit this celluliee
salon. /io woman in salon] | don't get & — you're thin, you're five-eight? You weigh. .
WOMAN: One-Gficen.
STOS8EL: And you're worried sbosgt cellulies? Why?
WOMAN: 1 don’t think it matters how thin you sre whether you have cellulite or not. it's just
a very ugly skin condition, and I have it right here. I'm afraid so tum around haif the time.
ETOBSEL [wice-ower]: Yet many doctors say there's no such thing as celfiulise,

Dr. LAWRENCE SIEFERT, Ceftfornia Boclety of Plestic Surgeons: Cellulite, siong
wihmodnrpochnuft:mm,buhm.buhm&saxidnm‘lm
mytmi hng.u's;madu‘ hype term that is a fency name for fal. 1t's fat in Parks, fat bn Pomona,
‘s the same fat.

STOSSEL fvoice-over): It is true that when scientists look & faf cells from dimply thighs

.
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‘Virus: Partl......oc.....

& Commentary

The theory thet Helthen ASFY mey be relutsd to AIDS posss 2 bell-
MM“!«M“MD‘MMM&
nifianes of Dv. Toar” theory Bes net only in it phumsibBiities, bust sloo
nummmﬁu.hm»hmmm
Americens medicst sad oh institutions. Dr. Teus initially d
her etted o the Now England A / of Medicing, which refecwd it It
was subsoguently publithed in Grest Britain by the Lancet (2 non-esesh-
fish ol i), When B g with chists of dapert-
ments of verk i h ingtitutions, she often received no
more then o cold showlder aod & curt “thank you™ in responss o her
theary. The COC In Atiants remondsd m her letesrs In 2 neswner
which mmess perticsiarty uwoarthy of such 2 prestigious institution.
MMYMMNMWMthkﬂmuM
eanterid rasrohers ot Pluw lulend for mpecific marisls {distingties
siides and e} y for & = of ASFV. This seems
0 hwve aocred sfier Or. Tase' lottae wes published lo the Lancet snd
the lay medis bacams inisvertnd

Dr. Toas hus had & seuch more positive response from Dy, P4, Wi
Mam.mMmm.FdeM.m
dma-hnmmhmhhvaﬁhm

b projeets.
The ecol sepuprion and diowisst of sclontfic taories that origingts

feom so-calied “outsids™ sclentsti-swsh & Dv. Toso-by goverawmsntsl
fursling inetitwtonss and _ s 8t byt gn wafortmate com-
ment on the ety of “wetshikbuwent™ wisnen wnd remerch i America
todiey. Tivis stthende commotes an sleroning, aeitiel, dark side of soms o
pacty of b tionsd ond i sclentific b

Foe many sdtsareh buastiats, and phryviciens, the meanioy of
MhM“hdeM.me,m
mdtm”hmﬂscm“&m
“vmmMmm&mmmm

m&m“m of “etablishiiant” scloncs I )

Apnil 26, 1983
Jane Teas, Ph.D.
Research Fellow st Large
Harvard School of Public Health
665 Huntington Avenue
Boston. Massechusetss 82115
Degr Dr. Teas:

Many thanke for your letter of Apnl
14 regarding the possible sssoqiation be-
tween African swine fever virusand AIDS,
| have showed and discussed your letter
and your thoughts with Dr. James Curran
who 15 Director of the Task Force on
AIDS here 3t CDC. | have also shared 1t
with Dr. John Beanett. Asmistant Divector
for Medical Seience of the Center for In-
fectious Diseases. They both sppreciate
your obvicus interest and concer about
this  possible associstion. Rest asured
that of they and other members of the se.
nior 1317 here feel that more effort shouwld
be directed 1o uncover any real associa-
fion between the two diseases, it will be

done.
As | beheve | imphed in our wsle.
phone con ion, it 45 relstvely Qiffi-

cult for outside ackentists such as your-
self to impact directly on resesrch pro-
Fams within 2 center such a5 CDC
Qute (rankly, perhaps the best you can
expect 18 an  scknowledgement with

thanks.
Nevertheless, | do wish to convey 1o
you my personal thesks for your obvious
and  enc & t. A5 you
stated, the power of the pen should mot
be underestimsted.
Best wihes,

Sincerely yours,
Michoel B. Gregg, M.D,

Deputy Disector
4

1 wiso inieresied m lesting ALDS blowd
samples for ASFY Dv. Jonathan Gold
(Slosn Kettenng, NYC) has offered his
collecuon of AIDS blood for such pur.
poses. Dr. Michael Lange and Dr. Kien
8t 5i. Luke's/Roosevelt, NYC) sre wnter-
ested 1 deweloping expenments 1o test
her theory, 83 is Dr. Kenneth Mayer (Fen-
wey Community Health, Boston). Dvs.
Ri.hard Wardley, Philip Wilkinson, snd
R.F. Scilers { Animal Virus Research Insn-
tute. England) have smd they wali von-
duss snvesugations of Dr, Teas' theury.
Dr James Larnck {physician. San Fran-
el and Dr. Ronn Rucker {medical vo
ciotogst. Cincinanj wish to begin studws
as well

Resesrchers at the Nsuonal Cancer in.
stivic, whe have worked with Acuinomy . «
an-D-a drug used tor only expenmental
puipuses 0 virology researchhave visit
ed Hau and are mnterested i the AIDS
problem there. Dr Krause, of the Nation-
a} Insututes of Health. has recently vint.
ed Hests, where he has sttempied 10 e
isblish bines of communication Swtween
Amencan researchers and scientists there
to investigate AIDS cases i Hajts,

As Dr. Teas' theory gams the mierest
of experis (it received coversge on Bos-
ton's Channel 7 on May 17, and 1n Vew
Scientist i theit April 28 imue), 1t s
hoped that mmother important lead to
the resolunion of AIDS etiology will be
Hiuminsted. It is much 00 early 10 dis-
count of verify her theory. It is known
thet Certsin Viruses can cause lmmunosup-
pression and leukemia isranimals and pos.
ubly humans. Dr. Teass' theory thst
ASFY msy be selated to AIDS i3 charac.

crminad b wsxornon abanwntinm wod dirdomar

o8

JREE0000006_0089



N ra,‘;

maswmmmammmm Foe gthars, the

.:-;m bw'nnmuhﬂalwmm
Shale % die smamy v, difigent, sclentific research-
o 5ho heve the g and funding of “sstablichment™ sclerios in

Americs, but thers we sl many worthy scientists whoes theodes snd
ropomie—eiich muy have & batter snd more direct epprosch o solv-
nmmmmwum:mm
R < geidntioss w8 rejmded 98 “outde” e pyvmm.

K*MMmdﬁ P

who ses studying

" AIDE gamy st s indbridusis aho want 20 cure the dissese quicidly, in
the scadumit uned ressefch world, ons’s futues b maerried to workiog
unmmlnmhm thee BLaxiermic Meibe-

hane

uﬂh’lﬁnudﬂuummdﬂnm
v whon sclintiss refuse to share theler
MMWWmﬂWWmdlmlrdmumb
Sashad in & medical journal. in some srenss, AIDS research now seems to
b st the merey of wisntific sus—s utustion shovs which even our
st senpecind imatitutions, tike the NIH g CDC, mey not shweys
mecnsserily rise.
Dy. Jane Teas has besn with funding since D ber 1982
h-auu she Goss resserch wiich i not poputsr with funding inst-
sl g 1 foundations: she 5 not & member of the stien-

mteeest  and  encouragement. As  you
stated, the power of the pen should not
be undesesumsted.
Best waghes
Sincerely yours,
Michael B Gregg, M.D.
Deputy Director
Epidermology Program Office
o .
Dr. James Curran
Dr. John Bennett
Dr_ Nacholas Frumara

Dr. E. Vinuels, Center for Muolecular
Biology . Madnd has agreed (at the request
of the Warld Health Orgamzation) to in-
vestigste AJDS bload (o1 the presence
of ASFV Dr Larry Fali, ot the Mew
England Repons! Primate Center—~where
mankevs heve an AIDShke disesse--has
encouraged and assnted Dr Teas Dr
Fred Siegal {Mount Sina Hospital. 8Y(Y

e seswabone b AN Ao«

silurminated It 15 much tov eath © 1
counit or venfy her theory It v knowr
that Cerian viruses Can Cause IMmun -
pression and leukemia P amimals and 7o
sibly humans Dr Teas’ theornn <har
ASFV may be related 10 AIDS s ohyoa
tenzed by astute observation and dn v
plausibility. The ASFV theon
plaunible theoenes of AIDS rrivlops 1ncr
the senous attenbon of rhe waenion.

el i

community and offiial  govenon o
health agencies ]
Jonc Teas iavices any soennitin de o

sttt 0f Bor theory (i he Sompmiaeti vy e
wrnng fo the followmg address

Jane Teas. P D

Iarerdiscaplingrs Programsn fseco
Harverd Schve] of Publie Regity
ABS Hunneagion 4) ona

Buvturt. MA 0213

The CIA-ASFV Connection

On Januscy 9, 1977, the Boston Globe published an artcle by Drew
Fetherston and John Cummings connectng the CIA to the outbreak of
P African Swine Fover Virug in Cubse in 1971, According to the wniters,
2 Org i for & 3.5, mntelligence sourcs 1810 in sn intarview that he wal given the
virus in & sesled, unmarked contuiner 8t an Army base snd TIA traiming
grourdd in the Panema Canal Zone with instructions to turn it over to
the anti-Castro group.” The reporters deteil how the virus wes moved
from Fr. Guick (an Army bate in the Pavams Canal Zonel to s fishing

tfic % aowd"Mu i and the fund of many
more usurdnn point directly hd tha need for uw-te Sunding oran-

1o help bitshers bat AIDS. fts ud-nt now
more than ever, that the gey ty must bear suls
bitivy for the founding and o MMM di
AIDS resasechy.

98

Jernes E. P Eramo, Ph.D.

cne, has encoursged Dr Teas and tecom-
mended that she communicate her theory
1o De. F Hamdy of Hut {(an ASFV ex-
pest). Ot Hamdy has written and met
with Dr Teas. Dr. .3 Callis, Dreector of
the USDA Plum lsland Anrmal Duesse
Center off Long Island, has entered mnto
discussion with Dr. Teas about the pos-
ble relationship between ASFV and ATDS.
Dr. C Mebus and Dr. W Hess, also of
Plum Island. have encoursged Dr Teas
and outhned several expenments that
would be useful s further mvestigating
her theory Researchers in Austraba have
cuntacted D5 Teas as well, and are very
necrested i folfowing up her theory . hus

thery vesenrch facihties wall not be ready
for snother eighteen months D F Mul-
hem, who has worked a5 2 vetennanan
an official capacity with the U8 govern.
ment for ten years, has advised Dr Teas
thst her theory 1 of great importance and
has promised to help obimn funds for re-
search projects related to 1t Dr. Noble,
Hesd of Virology st the CDC. has com-
municated wath Dr. Teas and may be in-
terested sn investigating her theory On
the other hand, Dv Michael B Gregg.
Deputy [hrector of the Epidenmoclogy
Program Office at the CDC. has gven Dr
Teas' theory only a very coot and polite
1eVitw

& off the Pa

through food or the water supply.”

¢ on from

coest. The trawder then connd thve vmus o
Navsess iskend, » wry desasted US. andd

wd fslsnd b

Haiti, From thers, it wes taken to 8 Mevy bese at Guantsnemeo Bay. !
&vmkmmkmndcm,ﬂowunvimpumm !
Guantsnsmo o Cuba i not staved in the ertisle.

According 1o the raporters, “A paper prpered by the Cubsns for a
scientific conferencs in Mexioo Chty sahd the flswe sick pige wees fourd
sbout May & (3971}, MMMWv-ﬁmAWM
bloc spiovtturs echnicien then in Cubs ssid the dissass essily tould
have gone wademcisd for monthe. The virm oo ba travemitted rapidly

Aﬂhm the only remari from the ClA was, “Wae don™t comment
d e, ot bert, odscure soures.”

2 3o 2

wurfore have beon frostrated.””

The reporters could got no additk
o sources who had sccess to some CiA records. Thtypom'tomdm
W&mnmcu\ b

from &

&n <h § and biol

AR
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Is African Swine
Fever Virus

the Cause?

by James E. D’Eramo, Ph.D.

Copyrgh 1083 tre Now York Sofiva, A righes reserad.

RO ROTREER, eRciting, sl pleusiiple theary
s murteosd on She chastie hortzon of the AIDS
wynemry. De. Jone Tess of the Merverd Zokmml of
Public Mealth s prapobed i & better to the L
oot (At 23, o BZ3) thare & stvuln of the dead-
iy Atvioms Swine Fover Vinws (ASFV), provowt
the piy pupuietions of Haltl, mey be Hnked to v cawse of AIBE.
Bv. Tows s demon o viriking peveltel butween the firm cuses of

anguage
. ]
e Native
lide

L8

ASDE dlegnosst in Helti in 1978 end thie fow onfirmed sgpeer
anes of ASFY In the Haltion pig populetien s 1878, The wynep.
mwwwmmumﬁamm .

toptibly b ather infections oo well; umdﬂbﬂ‘hd
preumonis, and some pigs deveiop dsin lnsions (purplish spiotel-
_u) which respmble Keposi's sronns e AIDE vistms. Do, Tas

-~ Sover, gemmagiobull
fenesa dies), toss of d yperplana of thy hywph
" ey ¥ 2 " [ “ _L’ P
| Fltness slands) 1eun in AIDE vietme.
The £S5FV-intected pigs -

MFVM”MHNM“*&“M
. wring, semen, and foses of pigs. Parvons who ats the ledected povk
asnd wrbo ween alto Mnmueowappromsed could be kniucud theowgh
" uleargtions or Wers i the muctel Haings of thelr alimentory op
nal. Tihete persons oseid thes wamemdt $ie viru sxuslly 10 pars
aare e hasd rips in thelr wmucoss linings snd whe ware slrsesly
imesawsuppresed, De, Tom' theoey_ ghat ASFY ks lniud
AIDE may haold the s o mey of the gaeetions thut portaln
o Yot ouiolngy, devel ond - of ATE, bt

Tt mreeiead i o ere cood semption frem offt

JREE0000006_0091



Is African Swine Fever

‘Virus the Cause?

by Jamet £. D'Eramo, Ph.D.

+Connnued from page 11
sk apenaaes and instyuons.

Linking AIDS to ASFV
oo

Jane Teas. 36, earned 2 Ph.D i patho-
by trom Johns Hopluns, her special
expertise 15 in breust cancer resedwch. The
pessitl. L annectiony berween ASFV and
AIDS thae Dr Teas bas prophsed evolved
wer 3 penod of monthy dunng which she
Jered hee 1deas m anformal discussons
we - o ohitagues 2t Hervard, while making
. sragettt scarch ot the scenufic hrera-
wse ooth medical and vetennary . In con-
s rsatams with vanows groups of Amen-
ca cesearchers workang w Huts, she
tound vut that the Canadian, Mexican,
and LS. governments are in the process
of deswroyang the pig population of Haits
n a attempt 1o contral the current
ASFV infecuon, with the United States
footmg the 18 milhon dodac bill.

percent 33 chronic carners of the ASEV
agent. (Pigs do not form neurrabizng an’y-
bodies to ASFV )

ASFV
o

Unul 1909, when it decimated the pig

populanon of Kenya, ASFV® was a disease !

of wild Afrwun Wart Hogs ard cerian
ucks ASEFY i 3 member ot the arhovirus
goup—that s, viruses which are transmit-
ted via cerran ncks to warni-hblooded ani-
mals and wice versa. The noks transemt
the wvirus while feeding on the blood of
the ammals. and the vizus may then be
transmytted from ammal 1o snamal as well
ASFY s also transmiticd beiween ncks
sexually, and from one generation of tick
to the pexs. ASFVY i the only DNAcon-
tuning srbovirus. Thes  cheracteristic
makes the virug pasticularly dangerous be.
cause when it mfects 4 particulsr cell it

A Histor
ASFV~

tbreaks

[
Teansmission of ASFV
i

shown 10 siect the macrophiage celis of
chickens a3 well. Different strams of
ASFVY may be found circulating wn the
blovdstream of mlected ammals a1 &f
ferent stages of the mnfechion, oRcasional-
ly the virus annot be found in infecied
enimals ot aff. fn pigs, ASFV causes high
marahty sates ranpng fiom 80 10 100
pescent in some outbreaka. and 30 1o 60
percent sn others. For this recson, ASFY
s 4 highly feared virus. Ob iy, there

sion) could therefore provide » posuible
route of transmussion for ASFV o hu-
mans. Although ASFV has not been
known to mnfect humans, the situation 1n
Hasts has made such mfecuons and modes
of 1zansmnsion powible. Atter consuming
infected pork. ASFV could possbly enter
the human bleodstresm through an uicer-
atwm of break i some mucosal hning of
the shimentary canal QOnce the wirus has
established an infection and 15 circulstng

are profound economic implicahons for
the pig industry and relsted agnculbtural
ndustnes.

in Hati, ASFY infecuon of the piy
populanions bas taken a mpuficantly dif-
ferent course. iniatly, ASFV klled 80 10
100 percent of the pigs an 3 gven locaton,
but a3 it spread from one pig feeding lot
to another the mortality rate of the pigs
decreased to 8 mere 3 pereeni. This
means that a high percentage of the Hai-
usn pigs are now chronic camners of the
virus, and 8 reservosr of posable irans-
mussion 10 pig populations ir other coun-
tes and possibly even to other species—
bke humzns who consume urdercooked
pork.

When the Haitian boat people srrived
= refugees i Cubs m 1980, within mx |
months 500,000 Cuban pigs died of !
ASFVY (The remanine me vovulation !

in the bloodstresm 1t could then be wame-
mutied through sexual contact or vanows
other means 10 other perions via the
blood, unne, semen, or feces of ASFV n-
tecied persons

/V'a?@—
The Possible AIDS Connection

Accosding to Dr. Teas. the prvotal
posni for the inkage of ASFY to the de-
velopmeni of AIDS in gay Amencan men
would be the transmussion of the virus
from an infected Heitian 10 3n Amencss

Tough 3 sexual contaci which would
Buie T SO0, UHRE, semen. OF
feces to encounter a break in the mucosal
faning of the sexusl pariner. According to
Dr Teas, the sexnal pantser of the infect-
ed Hainan would also have to be 1n an wn-
munosuppressed staic. Masny studics pow
indicate that the sversye sexually active
gay Amencan male is exposed 1o several
immunosuppressive sgents nciuding cyto.
mexaiovitus {CMV) and semen  atself

JREE0000006_0092



dyhgntam:ofi!yumt leaving 97
Capyvighnt Y83, The New Yors Nasios.

e SRS
! pocomes mvolved with imponant func-

tions of the cell’s DNA (genetic make-up),
thereby altering the way the cell posmal-
Iy functions. In pigs. ASFV mfects many
kinds of cells, mncluding cells of the wm-
mune system (T<cefl fymphocytes, mucro-
phags, monocyies) &nd cauwses a deficien-
¢y in the essentisd interaction of these
cells which precipitates & “breaking
down”™ of the proper functioning of the
immmune systiem. This process clossly
paraliels the Rinds of tnmune cellalar de-
fickmcies which are 8 halimark of AIDS
whcths

An important charscteristic of ASEV |

is that it is an actively changing virus
which develops different strains resdily,
oeven within sthe same apimal, This sdap-
tive ch fistic may for the
exse with which the virus “jumps” from
cone animal specier into her. In Spain
dmh;thelm ASFY infected popula-
thoms of cattle mnd sheep. and it has been

- Phint to be confused with Seane Flu.

© e ch AR

pork.
Transmission of ASFV
R

When the Haluan boat prople arnved
83 refugees wn Cubs in 1980, withm mx
months 300000 Cubsn pigg died of
ASFVY. (The remmming pig popuistion
was subsequently killed.) It 13 suspecied
that the Huinsn mfugees brought the
ASFV with them in undercooked pork.
Pigs eat (and are fed) offai—the uncooked
intemal organs of amimals. ASFY may

other pigs.

ASFVY: the consumpuon of uadercooked
pork by ur PP H imat- |

spread m the pig population by feeding |
infected offal from slaughtered pis 1o |

Acvording 1o Dr. Teas, s high percent- |
+ge of the Hanan pigs are miecied with ©

nutriuon  ofien  causes immuUNOIBPPres- |

B T L

e
bning of the sexusl pariner. Ao ordmg o q

Dr. Teas, the sexoal partner o1 *he wfect: 2
ed Haitian would slso have 1oy 110 an -
muposuppresed state, Manr siudier now

ndicate that the average senuslh active;

gay Amencaen male 15 expmned 1y wvend
immunosuppresshee agents. including cvio-
megalonirus (MY and  semen el
There 15 & disunct posssbihos that

immuncsuppressed gay American vaiung

Hein would contrecy ASFV mfecnon
through sexunl conuect witk - magoied
Hatuan.

To recapitulate . i wides - A 9

spread vie serudl LORLT Ire a0 T

ed person 10 2 sexual pariner thres ek
ments would he mecswun ¢ ASFY
would have 1o be currentty o wialig

the bloudsirearn of the miec' _ per~wiar
present in his unne. semen - e The
sexual partner would hsve to e rizenily

Pigs and

Kapos:s Sarcoma

MHMDI c.rak-hhumud&n J

"ﬂ{l\, s

N Mﬂmn’y, uwhwm
ot Piga-i Buling eral. swadies b b Alhough
Y M*dﬂ mmmmu-m

Mnuoh-bu.jdm deswwrm
wumm.,ﬁnw&-ww‘m«;«a
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e, Jors Tt

nor The immunosuppresson would (3.
ahitste the prucess by which ASFV may
et human Tcell lymphocytes mnd
macrophages, thus leading 10 & Moee pro-
found immune deficiency-typical of

imfections; it is slso known that stress has
an untoward effect-om the immune syi<
wm in genesal.

it soems t that many of the
immunosuppressed, sad & break in he

Phoso by Sm O'Bsesme. -

it & more than interesting thut Dr,
Tess' theory crestes o kind of murviage
between the two most predominat theo-
ses of AIDS stiology: “fhw kmmunalogic
overioad” and the “Uinede seent winw ™

BEST AVAILABLE COPY

when exam ding human macropheges tn-
facied with, ASFV, certain cytoplasmuc
inclugion structures were found, but that
these did not resemble any virus-related
structures. On April 7, 1983, EP. Ewing.
et ul., reported n the New England Jour
nal of Medicine that they had found struc-
tures they termed “wesicular roseties’™ n
the lymphoid cells of AIDS-related pa-
tients when examined by EM. These two
sccounts bear 8 strikung resemblance

Dr. Teas suggests that the AIDShike
disesse reported I certsin  Amencan
monkey colonics may have a relationship
© ASFY as well. Stanford Univesnity ser
up & monkey colony on an island ofT the
north oentral coest of Mexico. ko 1975,
all the pigs on the istand died of unex-
plainsd “fewer™-possibly ASFV., The pos-
sibility exists that resesrchers who were
studying the mookeys could have inde-
peadently carried the ASFY to Americsn
monkey colonies. Thave sre reports ther
the ASFY may be treapmitied from ome
pig popul o thee by work
mdfor by sgncultursl implements.

Exsmining the tonsBe of pligx has
proved o be & dugnostic tool for deter-
mining whetber & pig Ras ASFY or a dis-
case callod hog cholera. ASFYV is found in
the tomsils of ol pigs with the disense
Some vecerinarians suggest that the many
convolutions - of the tonsils harbor the
ASFV, thus affording » looger cxposure
to the infectious egemt when it 18 con-
sumed in contaminated foods. The tonsils
of humans may provide & similar extend-
od exposure 10 ASFV AT the virus ts con-
tracted onlly elther 8§ Jsating or having
sexual | with infected sub
it may be of fattrest 1o deternime what
percentage of AIDS victixos have tonsils.

Possible lnm' weith ASFV

Accarding to Dr, Teas, tere ar seversl

experiments which msy be uselul io as-
centgining whethsr 8 wlatioashiv exists

JREE0000006_0094



tion. The Immunosuppression would fz-

‘:!lm.!hnmby'hids ASFV may

infect hume®y T-cesd bymphocytes and

mscw.umk-&n;lonmo:evm

imenane defickency —typical of

MDS.hhuMbaendsmﬂmpip
g by . M

58 are
even more susceptible to ASFV sad other

W

infections; it is also known thst sleens hes
m untowssd cffect on the immune 35
tem in general.

: kuemlw‘unlthnmyofﬂu
wnmunosuppresied, sd s bresk in the
mucotal lining of the sexual Partner
would have to exist oF oceur during the
sexual contact.

It 8 more than interesting thar Dy,
Tens' theory crentss & kind of
between the two moat predomi

PROKUABES DF ALLD VILINNS NZa- g0 20

Poasible Investigations with ASFV
b e

dheo-
et of AIDS sticlogy: “the § $op

According to Dy, Tess, there ave several

owerioad™ snd the “Wngle sgent virus
Her theory suggrsts tha a.::nm bost
must already be immunosuppremed o
s degree to establish sn ASFV tafec-
conditioes which may be for
the trsnsmission of ASFV Troem pig cn
humans peesently exist in Haid. it o
plausible that Americmns infected tn Faig

peri which may be usciul in a5
cartsluing whother » relationship exisn
betwoan ASEY -sed AIDS. One study
would entall 2dding ASFV 10 the biond
sumples of healthy homwmexual msies 10
determine what, if any, chenges occur in
Tcell lymphocyies snd macrophages. An.
other study would fmwalve Eesting diood
semples for the presence of ASFV from
three groups: healthy gay D pdy mer
with lymphadenopathy. md AIDS v

Cou ASFV home and tranveemit the
o susceptible umam d

281006 men~here through sex-

&<t o1 through blood producis—a

factor with obvious sgnificance for cases
of AIDS w Amencan hemophiliscs and

llVdru; abmsers,

In excher discusmions of the AIDS epi-
demic (NYN, Ixue 49, October 25, 1982),
I stated that homosexua! aetivily and cer-
twn sexusl practices have been part of the
b condition zince the beginming of

%Hﬂ o

BEST AVAILABLE COPY

history . and that “It seems that some new
combination of environmeaial facton, in-
fectious sgents, or social civcumstances
have been introduced iato our pay lifestyle
in recent years, which may sccount for
such a remerkable and deadly cpidemsc as
AIDS.“ The tinstion of 8 ¢ fy

time. The presence of ASEV rowd b- 4¢
tected through xpeuﬁummunmupg TR
including the very senmtive ELISA 1o

Actinomycin D, s anubdot. iy
been shown to kill ASFV grown 1n o5
tain cell cultures. It was alse zmong the
first antibiotics used succensfully 16 1rest
certain cancens of suspected wiral ongia.
If ASFY is refated 1o AIDS, Actimomyac
D may be of walue in trestine certam
AIDS pagents.

Among the largess obstacies ey e
vestigauons of bnks betweer ASFV ..
AIDS 1 fmding swtable laboraton tags
ties, aterested research collsborratos .
and. of course. funting Groups ~ .
searchers in Lomdon sand Mmst nev .

4
immunosuppresied giy  poplation that

could have come Mio contact with a virus
ih 33 the Haitian sithn of AS may
provige § more subilan 10 answer-
ing questions about AIDS then is present-
Iy realized.

Further Finding
fooo

There mre reporis in the medical hiters.
ture that ASFV closely resembles the ap-
p of herpes simplex virus atid by
men CMY in tize when viewed by elec-
tron microwopy (EM), however, ASFV
has identifiable surface struciures. Further
EM studies in 1977 by L. Enjuanes, et of.
{Journal o[ Genersi ¥irology), repont xhn_

P d interest an the prokier. b
MOk Bo LMeres existsn the US w1y,
ent. There are only a handiul s fape..,
tores which have the techmical seour:
systems sufficient 1o contan—proven: or.
spread of-the ASFV strans. These lubor
atcnes include sites in Haits, Spain. Low-
dos, and Flum lslend {olf the nosthem
up of Long filand). However, the uns..
of lsborstory rescarchers st Bpm Llund
will not permit work on ASFV beusise o
the pomibility that it may infect honss-
subjpce.

Hopefully, Dr. Tess' there g o
gven the sedous stientnu ot oseg, -
American scwnce sad by mstsiutiens L.,
officizl governmental agencies which fuad
medical resesech projects. &
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An epidemic of myths and misperceptions.

- THE HISTORY OF AN EPIDEMIC

By ROBERT BAZELL

STEFPED OFF a plane from Post-ss-Prince the other
day, and the immigration officer at Kennedy Airpoet
refused to touch my passport. Because | had been to Haiti,
he was afraid he might catch AIDS from mne.
in A Destant Mirror, Barbers Tuchman notes that even
though the Biack Death of 1348-30 kilied one third of the
population living between Incha and lcelsnd, the
disorders of the hme could not be sttrduted to that cause

confusion abous who) thought of the name Acquired

imunune Deficiency Syndrome. Later, when investigators

from the federal government's Centers for Disease

Control (C.D.C ) searched their reconds, they realized the

disease had first appesred in New York in 1978, and that
there had been at least seven cases in 1979,

When the doctors in New York and San Francisco first

ized the syndrome, they contacted the CDC. in

Atants. The C.0.C. wacks down the causes of unex-

slone. There were many other problems which “existed
prior to the Black Death and continued after the period of
the plague was over.”

The effects of AIDS cannot be understood without
considering Uve preexisting problems of certain groups—
not only the homosexuals, drug sddicts, hemophiliacs,
&nd Hatians to whoon AIDS is a plegue. but also the
medical research establishment and the mass medis. The
imsigration officer’s reaction is pert of 3 hysteris afflicting
many people in recent swnths, especally on the Esst and
West Cossts: AIDS SHOCKER AT BELLEVUE, screams 3
headling in the New York Post. “One thing we do know for
sure,” shouls Geraldo Rivers, “this dresdful disease has
spread well beyond its original bounds.” Suddendy s lot of
people fear that they and their famiies might suddenly
caich some mysterious, fatal diness which until now has
been confined to sockely’'s cutcests.

This is indeed 8 dreadful disesse, 8 howible epidrmic
that will kil thousands before it is over. It is cevlainly the
ost serious public health esnergency in the United States
since polio was controlled. The cause is unknown, and
there s no cure. But AS is not going to kill your
grandmotiver,

in 1981, when the Srst caees were identifed, ATDS had
no name. Dottors v Mew York and Sen Frandsco
suddenly saw relatively large numbins of patients with
rare i j 2 oerwey cafled Kaposl's
sarcoms and preumonis csused by the bacwerius
Preumocystitis cerinil. AR of the victims were young
k xudl men. Doclors guickly learned that the victiss
were contracting these rare disesses because part of their
iunune system— certain white blood cells crucal to the
body's deferse against infection—had been destroved. it
wes nol untid bast sumener thal someose (there is

plained outbreaks of illness. {tis staffed by physicians and
scientists who are highly competent, usually young, and
invariably willing to work for less money then they could
make on the outside. They enjoy the role of medical detex-
tive. Often their tashs are relatively trivial: finding the
tainted macaroni salad which gave diarvhes to dozens ata
aowded pienic. Sometimes the challenge is much greater,
a8 when C.D.C. sientists identified the bacterium respon-
sible for Legionnaires Disease, and turmed 3 mystery killer
inko @ treatable silment.

Mudch has been said and written about the sllegation
that because AIDS primarily stfects homosexusls and drug
addicts, the federal government was lax in responding o
#. | cannot say that more researchers and case workers
would not have been assigned if thus were a fatsl sffliction
of investmnent bankers. But it would be difficult to make s
case that the C.D.C. could have accomplished more than it
did in the initial phases of the investigation,

The schence of epidemiology trabes on finding the
one exposure shared by those infected by an silment and
not by those unatiected by it. “At the picnic did you eat the
potato selad or the macarond waled?” In the early stages of
the investigation in 1981, the C.D.C. scientists exhaustive-
Iy interviewed every AJDS victim they could find. They
wsted samples of the victims' blood, urine, salive, and
feors for every known bacierium, virus, snd parasite.
Many theories were put forward: that the amyl nitrate
stimulants known as “‘poppers™ were the cause, that
certain bathhouses or bars might be invoived. The labors-
tory tests found nothing. The only fect that emerged
from the interview was that many of the victims were
having 8 lot of sex with 8 lot of other men. Many had had
hundreds of sex partners & year, and some had had more

Robert Bazell, who studied immunology 2t the University
of California at Berkeley, is the scierce correspondent for
NBC News.
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than a th d.

Ironically, the investigation moved faster at the begin-
ning slages previsely because the disease was affecting
primarily people whom most of society and the mass me-
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+ iz tend to ignore. During those fimt months CD C sai-

entists did not have to contend with hysterical inquines
from citizens and public officials. They did not have to
spend much time answernng reporters’ questions, because
reporiers weren't caling.

Between 1979 and the eand of 1981, 280 cases had been
diagnosed and reported to the
C.D.C., 25 in 1981 alone. The
number seemed to be increas-
ing exponentially, doubling ev-
ety six months. The investiga-
t0rs :aw that AJOS had spread to
drug addicts, to Haitlans, to he-
mophitiacs, and to children.
They reatized that 75 perceni of
the wictims who had had the
disease for a year and a half or
onore were desd. And most im-
portant, it became increasingly
chear that what was causing the
discase was something “new™:
not the familiar bacterium wait-
ing 1o be found in the macarons
salad, but an agent to which hu-
man beings had never pre-
viously been exposed. At this
point it was obvious that tradi-
tonal epidemiology and the re-
sources of the C.D.C. were not
encugh. A lot of basic research |
was needed. And here there
wws 8 lag.

The National [Institutes of
Health dominates medical re-
search in the United States. The
NIH. is not set up a5 the
C.D.C. b to respond quickly to
emergencies. It funds research
and researchers bo pursue long-
term goals that are established
by Congress and, indisecty, by
the Jobbying groups that infhu-
ence Congress. That is why the
lapgest part of the N.LH. budg-
et pays for studies of diseases
which might kill & 68-yearold
white male Senator. Not sur-
prisingly, the 0p scientists fol-
low the money. Most spend
their timwe on problems such as
cancer and heart disease. The N.1.H. offered no money for
AIDS research in 1962, But even ¥ it had, few top scientists
would have jumped in. From the sutside it seemned the
C.0.C. still might come up with & quick, easy explanation,
and few big-time scientists would have been willing to
swibth fo research that might prove 2 waste of tme.

As a result the gap was filled by scientists wha, like Dr.
james Oleske of the New Jersey School of Mediaine and

26-087 O0—83——7

BFRABBY PIMCUITOE THUMEW BEPUSBLIC

Dentistry in Newark, stand below the top rung. Dr.
Oleske, among the first 1o study AIDS in chudren, set off
much of the current panic about AIDS.

The mothers of most of the chuldren who have AIDS are
drug sddicts, and other researchers had assumed that the
chuldren contracted the disease from therr mother's blood
in the womb. But Dv. Oleske
announced at 8 press confer-
ence, in dozens of medis inter-
views, and, months later, in 2
papet in the foural of the Ameri-
oney Medwal Assocseiion that AIDS
seemed to be spreading in the
famulies by casual contact, by in-
habng the breath of 2 vichin o¢
by kissing. Several othes saen-
tists say Dr. Oleske's work is
flawed. {As Ds. Arye Ruben-
stein, Professor of Peduatncs
and Drrecior of N 1 H research
on AIDS st the Albert Bunstein
College of Mediine in the
Brorw, diplomatically put it
“My feeling was that the infor-
mation wcluded in his JAMA
paper does not yet justify the
far-reaching  conclusion  that
there is an intrafamibal spread
through casual contact.”} They
contend he did not check thoe-
oughly enough whether the
mothers had & history of drug
use of bisexual lovers. Some of
the cases. they say. might not
have even been AIDS, and some
were investigated after the vic-
tims had died He was the
first—and o my knowledge he
remaing the only—scientist &
cleim that AIDS can be spread by
casual contact. But a lot of re-
porters picked up on that story.
Soon hospital workers, prison
guards, undertzhess, and many
others were regarding AIDS vic-
tims a3 kepers.

No group has suffered movre
from bad science than Haitian
immigrants. When the furst
cases appeared, American doc-
tors intprviewed the victims. The doctors spoke mostly
English. Occasionally they found someone who could ask
the questions ir French. But the recent imemigrants under-
stand only a little French, and even less Englbsh. None of
the original interviews was conducted in thew native Cre-
ole. Noe did the doctors bother to keam much about the
Haitlan culture. They simply asked, “Are you s homosex-
ual? Do you shoot drugs?* When the answer to buth ques-
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gons wes no, the doctors declared that Haitians were sus-
crptible to AIDS for some mysterious reason.

Suddenly there was & populsr notion—and it seemed
ever 30 logical—ihat AIDS had originated in Haiti. What
better place for a Seadly new disesse to spring up than the
land of voodoo and poverty? And who better to blame

sions of AIDS, & a8 old as mankind. Some people have
always had sex with a ot of other people. But the emer-
gence of homosexuality a3 an accepted culture in the last
decade ensbled thovsands of gay men to indulge in the
sge-old male fantasy of having sex with whomever vou
want as often 55 you want. A network where thousands of

than Haitian imumigrants? Poor, black. and speaking little
English, they were already facng more discrimination
than almost any other group in Americs. So why not
blamne them for AIDS too? My experience at the airport
Busivates the attitude about Haitians. About eighty Hai-
sang in the United Slates—out of four hundred thou-
send—have AIDS. But because of the fear of AJDS, hun-
dreds of inmigrants have lost their jobs or have been told
they will not get one.

ﬂmht&npﬁymwﬂuuhmmthm—aﬂed
“Haitian connection.” When Haltien doctors interviewed
the victims, they lesrned that ot least one quarter had
work . ss male prostitutes meeting foreign gay men.
mostiy \mericans, in bars in Portau-Prince and in the
resort areas of Cap Haitien. These Haitian wen did not
consider themselves homosexual. In fact, there is & strong
cultural taboo against homosexushity in Haitt. Many of
these men were married with families. They had soid
themselves in order to survive.

In Hadti | leprned that AIDS is & growing problem there.
Atbrast one hundred fifty ceses have been diagnosed. But
there is no evidence that AIDS begen there, [t probably
e from the United States. InHaith many victims, like
the vichms smong the immigrants to the United States,
worked as male prostitutes. (thers are thelr wives and
glrliviends. Folk doctors, who provide mudh of the poor
Haitians’ medical care, often inject several patients with
the same hypodermic needle without deaning it. This
practios may be spresding ATDS among Haitians the way it
Is spread among drug addicts in the U.5. 568, there is no
reason 10 say that AIDS is & Haitlan disease or that Haitians
get it for ressons Lthat are different from everyone else’s.

Some gay organizations snd gay publications have re-
pested the sliegation that AIDS originated I Haitl. One
shory has it that dusing voodoo ritusls Haltiera drink pigy’
blood, and can contract an African swine virus which
infects Haitlan pigs. There b8 no evidence whatsoever 1o
suppo. « this tale. Although gays have protested vodfer-
ously sbout the discrimination they have suffered because
of AIDS, some elements of the gay comsmunily seem o
mmmmam.mmmwow
n%hnmmammmwwm
AIDS camve fromn some

hbunhkztywwﬂmkmwhﬂvmmm
Within 2 year of two schentists wil probebly identify &
virus that causes K. But no one will be sble %o sey where
that vires underwent the genetic mutstion that enables it
0 infect humans and destroy white blood cells. We can
say that once the virus appesred, one of the main ressons
i becasne such & public health problem was the proeniscu-
Ry of many gay sven.

Homosexuality, i has often bren noted in the discus-

people are interacting sexually is as rich an environment
for the di thon of 2y one could possibly
imagine. This is particularty 30 when much of the sex is
ansl, with tiny sores in the rectum allowing for the muxing
of semen and blood and often the blood of one sex partner
with the biood of the other.

Before AIDS appeared, many gav men were slready
viction to dorens of bacterial, viral, and parasitic infections
which had been rare until recently. When a fatal disease
found its way into the network, its rapid spread was
mevitsble—first among the most promiscuous, then
throughout the gay community. Whenever it started,
AIDS quickly became & disesse of male homosexuals. More
than 70 percent of the victims are gay men. The evidence
suggests that from the homosexual matrix it spresd ta kv,
drug users, #nd then to the few dozen people who have
gotten i from transfusions and o the few dozen
hemophiliscs who have gotten it from Factor 8, & product
made from blood which they must injest to make their
own blood dot. Women who have contracted AIDS (the
C.D.C. knows of £10 femaele victims in the United States)
got it either from bisexual lovers or from dirty needies.
The few dozen child victims almost certsinly got it from
their mother’s biood while in the womb and not from any
casual contact.

ACED with the possibidity of contracting » fatsl
illness, many gay men have thought hard sbout thelr
tifestyle. The issue has been raised frequently in gav
publications. But even though gavs have onticized
governanent officials, most officials dealing with afs
have tried not #o sit in judgment on people’s behavior—no
mutier how wmuch that behavior mey have been
responsible for the spread of the disesse. If AIDS were
magially to dissppest and meny gay oen were to resume
widespread promiscuity, there is & good chance that some
other horrible disesse would find its way into the gay
populstion and then d to others. One need not be s
Moul bajority moulm o faise questions sbout te fast
life: there are powerful medical reasons for doing e, and
for heterosexuals 25 well as homosexuals. (On july X jay
Mathews of The Wesingion Port, dting C.D.C. figures,
reported significant declines in the numbers of cases of
and gonorthes since the beginning of the year.
Severs! health officlals speculate that the recent hevpes
scare has contributed o the decline.)

i the past few months the N.LH. has responded. It has
awsrded millions of dollars in research grants, and some
very good scientists have turned their bost &0 ANDS. Bt
is now cectain that glory awaits the one who discovers the
ceuse of or cure for the disesse. Scientists are wsing
medicing’s most complex and modern technologies. it
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way take 8 few years, bul R is & good bet they will
succend

But besed on what is already known, and based on the
Behavior of viruses, particularly hepatitis 8 that affects the
same groups, i is possible o sort some things out Row.

—Despite the hysteris, ASDS Is not Mghly contagious.
AR the evidence indicabes i can be trandmatied only by
sexeal contact o snixing of blood; even then i requires r-
peated exposures. AJDS has been around long encugh that
i could be caught by breathing the air o7 in some other
casusl way, thete would be many cases. There are none.
Thousands of gay men have had sex with AIDS victims and
have not gotten it. A Tot of people are waiting anxiously
because the disesse can appest six months 10 two years
after exposure, but AIDS is certaindy not anywhere nearly
&5 contagious s the Black Death of the Middle Ages.

~There are mdre than seveniven huruired cases now,
and there wil e swore s teirtydowr hundred six
months from row. But & is not likely there will be sisty-
eight hungired a year from now. Almost certsinly, the
sumber of cases 1@ ROk Going o double every sin months
28 it hat since the onset of the epidemic. Al some point the

fatal disesse. Most viruses atfect people to different de-
grees. It would be surprising if AIDS were different. Some
prophe might get 2 “mild case” and act a3 carviers but not
suffer the complete immune deficency.

—~Another factor limiting the spresd of AIDS s that
while men an transmit it to women through sexusl con-
tact, there is Eithe evidence that women can give it o men.
Thus it will not spresd like syphilis or gonorthea.

—Finslly, 85 long a5 ANDS receives ciose sttention from
the media there will be reports of people who contracted it
through some route other then sex, blood, o¢
blood-contaminated needles. It is not easy to get honest
answers sbout peoples’ sex Bves and drug-taking habits.

At the end of The Plague, Camus notes that the becilhus
never really dissppears, and reflects gloomily that “per-
hape the day wounld come when it would rouse up its rats
again and mmd them forth to die in & happy doity.” His
warning snight spply equally wetl to ANDS, becsuse s mu-
tant variant of the AIDS virus of some new organism could
appear anytime. Even i interferon, recombinsnt D.N.A.,
oe o of the other wonders of modern medicine provides
& cure for AIDS of & vaccine o prevent it, health authorities
and gay men would do well 10 remember the dangers &
gays and others that s te the ofd pattern of massive
promiscuity would create.
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Mr. WarLker. Mr. Brownstein, I gather from your responses to
some of the questions, and also what you said in your testimony,
you see no evidence within the Public Health Service that there is
a feeling among the CDC or the NIH scientists that hemophiliacs
are expendable.

Mr. BrownsTEIN. No, but I would like to answer that more than

yes or no. I - . _
There was a comment made earlier about if this happened to
Norwegians or tennis there would be a different response.

Quite frankly, hemophiliacs do not represent any particular
group that has been stigmatized or against which there has been
discrimination; so we have received a very positive response from
all the organizations we are dealing with.

I am hearing, and I have heard, these other comments from
other groups, from the other groups identified as being as high
risk, and it has not been my experience, but, you know, there has
never been discrimination on that basis, against hemophiliacs.
There has been discrimination against hemophiliacs with respect to
employment, and so on and so forth, being labeled as disabled, and
80 on, but not quite in the same regard.

Mr. WaLgeR. I appreciate your statement on that.

Mr. Endean, you said it took the Federal Government 3 years to
act on AIDS. Isn’t it true that HHS officials dispatched epidemiolo-
gists to New York City and California immediately after the first
five cases were reported in Los Angeles in June of 19817

Mr. EnDEAN. I can’t speak to Los Angeles. )

I am not sure. My impression was that the epidemiological ef-
forts that were underway were in New York City and not else-
where around the country.

Lertainly all of us would have to agree that the epidemiological
efforts to this point have been utterly and totally insufficient.

Mr. WaLKER. Well, I am asking you to confirm the facts here. In
other words, you don’t have knowledge of the fact that the epidemi-
ologists did begin acting after the first five cases were discussed.
You don’t have knowledge of that.

Mr. EnpEAN. Yes.

Mr. WALKER. Isn’t it true the first AIDS victim was admitted to
NIH in mid-19817

Mr. EnpEAN. | can’t speak to that.

Mr. WaLkgr. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you very much, Mr. Walker. I want to thank
our panelists for excellent testimony.

Mr. Craic. The question of confidentiality is a very valid ques-
tion. How are we to get the kind of information and material nec-
essary. This question just came to mind, as you talk about national
legislation to assure confidentiality and to gain the confidence of
the people that that information would have to be sought from. .

Is there a problem with a national law versus State laws that
say, certain types of behavior that these communities might be en-
gaged in is an illegal t of behavior within the State confines,
and therefore, the search for information, although the Federal law
might blanket, the{ would run into the problem of viclating State
law? Is that a problem that anyone in this area has disc ?
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Ms. Aruzzo. Sir, we are going to hear testimony from Lambda
Legal Defense, which has coproposed this, and it sounds like one of
those questions that we might best leave to the attorneys to define
the parameters of.

Mr. Craic. Thank you. Probably a valid suggestion.

Mr. Weiss. Mr. Craig, thank you.

Mr. McCandless?

Mr. McCanbpress. In May of 1983, the French Government an-
nounced its decision to ban the importation of American blood be-
cause of its possible contamination with AIDS.

We learned earlier that there is no test to determine whether or
not blood has been donated by someone with AIDS before it is
given as a transfusion. Is that correct?

Mr. BrownsTEIN. That is correct, and, in fact, at this point it has
not been definitively established sc1ent1ﬁcally that it is a transmis-
sible agent through the blood.

Mr. McCanpress, Is there any parallel between this and the
problems we have had with hepatitis being transmltted through
blood transfusions?

Mr. BrRownsTEIN. | would defer to Dr. Bove, who will be testify-
ing later this afternoon.

Mr. McCanpLess. Do you know if we import blood for the pur-
pose of creating the necessary activities to help the hemophiliacs?

Mr. BRownNsTEIN. No, we do not import blood for that purpose.

Most of the blood fractionation is done in the United States by
four major pharmaceutical companies. In some small amounts,
blood does come from European concerns.

For the most part, the blood products that are used by hemophil-
iacs are exported to other countries, and, in fact, the notion of bans
on blood from the United States are somewhat overstated.

I have just returned from the Congress of the World Federation
of Hemophilia in Stockholm, and some of these reports are exag-
gerated, and I would be pleased to elaborate more on that at some
other time, if you wish.

Mr. McCanpress. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. WALKER. Mr. Chairman, since there do seem to be some
questions for the panelists, could we have permission to submit
questions in writing to the witnesses, so we could have those to
flesh out the record where some questions may still remain? ‘

Mr. WEeiss. I am sure the panelists would have no objection to re-
sponding to questions submitted in writing.

Without objection, we will leave the record open for the 10 days
after the close of the hearings for that purpose.

Thank you all very much for very, very effective testimony.

What has been demonstrated not just in your panel, but in the
hearings up to this point, is that there is a tremendous lack of hard
information about the Government's AIDS activities. That is what
we are all struggling with.

Thank you very, very much.

The next panel includes professionals from the medical and re-
search communities who have played critical roles in moving us
closer to unraveling the puzzles of this devastating affliction.
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I would like to call to the witness table Dr. Frederick Siegal, Dr.
Mathilde Krim, Dr. Marcus Conant, Dr. Joseph Bove, and Dr.
Bruce Voeller. :

While they are approaching the witness table, let me begin by
introducing the panel.

Dr. Marcus Conant, professor of dermatology at the University of
California Medical Center at San Francisco, and president of the
board of directors of the National AIDS-KS Foundation;

Dr. Frederick Siegal, chief of the division of clinical immunology,
§t tlée Mount Sinai School of Medicine and City University of New

ork;

Dr. Mathilde Krim, head of the Interferon Laboratory at Memo-
rial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center in New York, and chairperson
%f t}l:e board of trustees of the AIDS Medical Foundation in New

ork;

Dr. Bruce Voeller, biologist, head of the Mariposa Foundation in
Los Angeles. Dr. Voeller has held professorships at the Rockefeller
Institute, Hunter College, and Harvard University; and

Dr. Joseph Bove, professor of laboratory medicine, and director,
blood transfusion service at Yale New Haven Hospital. Dr. Bove
will be addressing the issue of AIDS and blood.

I would appreciate it if you would stand at this point. Do you
afﬁrlg to tell the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
truth?

Dr. Conanr. I do.

Dr. SiecaL. I do.

Dr. VorLLEr. I do.

Dr. Krim. 1 do.

Dr. Bove. I do.

Mr. WEss. Again, may I suggest that for the sake of time limita-
tions, that you summarize your prepared statements. Of course, the
entire text of your statement will be entered into the record.

We will begin with Dr. Conant and proceed to Dr. Siegal, Dr.
Krim, Dr. Voeller, and Dr. Bove.

STATEMENT OF DR. MRCUS CONANT, PROFESSOR OF DERMA-
TOLOGY, UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA MEDICAL CENTER, SAN
FRANCISCO, CALIF.

Dr. Conant. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. WEeiss. May I indicate for the benefit of the observers that
we will take a brief break after this panel concludes its testimony
and before questioning begins.

Dr. Conant. I am Marcus Conant, codirector of the Kaposi Sarco-
ma Clinic in San Francisco.

We would like to thank you and the members of the committee
for convening this hearing, and my complete testimony, as you in-
dicated, has been submitted to your staff.

I would like to, in my brief comments, focus in on just three as-
pects of the problem as we see it as medical researchers involved
with this problem in a community that has more per capita gay
men than any other community in the United States.
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Researchers who are in a major medical center right at the edge
of that community, medical researchers who are seeing daily new
cases of patients admitted with Kaposi sarcoma and pneumocystis.

The failure to respond to this epidemic now borders on a nation-
al scandal. '

The second i)oint is that this body, Congress, and indeed the
American people, have been misled about the response.

We have been led to believe that the response has been timely
and that the response has been appropriate, and I would suggest to
you that that is not correct.

Finally, I would like to spend a few minutes from my perspective
suggesting to you what needs to be done immediately, if we are not
going to face a catastrophe of undeniably unbelievable proportions.

First, the issue of failure to respond: I think that has created two
major epidemics. The first epidemic is the epidemic of AIDS as we
now know it, and the second is the epidemic of fear sweeping our
country.

There are now 1,900 cases of AIDS in this country, and 900 of
those young people are dead. )

The epidemic is now doubling every 6 months.

We hear tnat changes in lifestyle may make the problem go
away. I would suggest to you that many members of the gay com-
munity that I see as patients have clearly changed their lifestyles.

If you were confronted by a disease that has a mortality rate ap-
proaching 100 percent, it does not take much medical persuading to
convince that patient to substantially alter his behavior, but I
would further submit that to think that any individual is going to
totally deny his sexuality, a basic human function, is naive and ex-
treme.

Gay men will continue to have sexual contacts. They will contin-
ue, even though they know the risk that they are placing them-
selves at; they will continue to be human.

For us to suspect that they will cease to be human is naive.

At this time 1 year ago, there were 300 cases of AIDS in the
Elnited States. We now have 300 cases of AIDS in San Francisco

one.

By the time the current administration finishes its term of office
1% vears from now, there will be 12,800 cases of AIDS in this coun-
:v?l’l gpd, as 1 have told you, 80 percent at least of those patients

ie.

No one who has acquired pneumocystis pneumonia has survived
for more than 2 years.

Those brave young men that you saw testify are looking to you
to help us to come up with treatments to try to prolong their lives,
but at the present time no one with pneumocystis has lived for
more than 2 years after that diagnosis was made.

If nothing is done by the time the next administration finishes
its term of office, there may be as many as 3,300,000 cases of this
disease in the land. )

I spoke of the epidemic of fear. In San Francisco, we now have
the hysteria of policemen unwilling to go into certain areas with--
out wearing masks, the ridiculous situation where a bus operator
refused to take a transfer from someone he assumed might be gay,
because he was afraid he would acquire the disease. -
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Clearly, we are failing in public education. The incredible situa-
tion where nurses are refusing to care for dying patients because
they don’t understand enough about the disease, and they are fear-
ful of acquiring the disease, themselves.

We are failing in educating our medical community as well as
the entire citizenry; and then we had a situation last week where

oung men were running through the streets of Seattle with ball

ats, beating up on people who they think might be spreading a
disease. These self-appointed public health officials out there
spreading fear and anger, why? ause they are hearing this fear
and anger from their parents and their peers, and it is our job to
try to dispel some of that, and we can only do it with coordinated
ucation at the highest levels.

As a second point, I suggested that you have been misled; that
we have all been misled. .

We heard a moment ago that the Government had only recently
become aware of this problem.

I was invited to attend the first meeting held at Bethesda, Na-
tional Institutes of Health, in the fall of 1981.

Everyone attending those meetings knew at that time what we
were facing. We knew the t of disease we thought this was, a
transmissible agent, probably blood-borne.

We knew that the numbers were doubling at an incredible rate.
We were terrified of the implications of this epidemic. We were at
that time able to draw an epidemic coverage:

By May 1982, we were predicting 300 cases by the end of 1982,
And the prediction of that upsweep was perfectly correct. We were
just naive in terms of the numbers. There were not 300 cases by
the end of 1982, there were 900 cases.

The delay in funding research has been unconscionable and has
resulted in loss of lives. As a medical researcher I can tell you that
we have lost much valuable information. Individuals who we could
have questioned epidemiologically about who they had contact with
are now dead. There is no way to do retrospective epidemiology on
individuals who have died. By losing them we are losing informa-
tion vital to understanding how this disease is transmitted.

We know there are not enough projects yet being submitted by
researchers across the country. And yet from our own institution,
the full grant that we submitted was not fully funded. Many por-
tions were completely approved. It went through the peer review
grocess and we were told yes, indeed, this appears to be good work

ut there is not enough money to fund it. :

It would seem that the NIH does not have the money to fully
fund all of the projects that have already been submitted, many of
which are necessary and worthy.

And I would suggest that there is a double accounting process
going on. In terms that we have received in response to inquiries to
the National Institutes of Health, we have been told that large
amounts of money are being used to study and investigate the
AIDS epidemic. And yet when we look at this, we find that these"
were moneys appropriated to study cancer, clearly appropriate
studies that should go forward, but that were appropriated 4 and 6
years ago. But they are now being lumped into the accounting for
the moneys being spent for AIDS, deceiving, if you will, those read-
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ing it into believin% that this large amount of money is being spent
on AIDS, when in fact there is nothing more than moneys that had
been there all along for other important research activities.

I would also like to focus on a misconception that we hgar com-
monly, that this is a problem often referred to similar to cancer
where we may be in for the long haul. Let me remind this commit-
tee that there are two aspects of this disease, and I think it is im-
portant that all of us keep this clear.

The first aspect is that we are dealing with a new sexually-trans-
mitted blood-borne agent, probably a retrovirus, and that we have
at our disposal the intellect, the abilities, the capabilities of isolat-
ing a virus, producing a vaccine and protecting a population not
yet exposed who are at risk.

The second component of the disease is that in some way this

ent mysteriously cuts off the immune system of its victims and
places them at great risk for developing some opportunistic infec-
tion, such as pneumocystis pneumonia, or Kaposi’'s sarcoma.

While it may take many, many years to unravel all of the im-
munological complications of the disease, and by the time we have
a vaccine we may have hundreds of thousands of people who have
AIDS, who need that research to save their lives. Funds applied
today to look for the agent may in fact break this chain of trans-
mission. But the job is not easy. The incubation period of this dis-
ease is 18 months. So if I put a vaccine in front of you today and
we began to vaccinate individuals, that would have no impact on
the incidence of this disease at all until 1985.

Said another way, every case that is going to appear next year is
already in the pipeline, and we have no way of stopping it.

Namely, let me suggest some things at least from our perspective
that could be done immediately and indeed must be done if we are
going to prevent this disaster. N

First, new Federal funds need to be committed to attack specifi-
cally this problem. Throughout this epidemic, some funds have
been shifted from one agency over o another, a little bit of money
has been found here, a small amount of money has been found
there. The amounts of money for the type of problem we have here
is i’ust not adequate, '

would suggest that you gentlemen view this like a national dis-
aster, and if this city were devastated by a hurricane tomorrow,
you certainly would not say, well, the sewage department is still
working, the light departments are out there working, we are going
to get the problem taken care of. The city would have been struck
by a new disaster. And it takes new resources to deal with that dis-
aster. -

This country has been struck by a new disaster. None of us ex-
pected a new infectious disease to appear at the end of the 20th
century which has a mortality rate sreater than smallpox. We
need new extensive funding to attack the problem. '

The second is that all of the worthy grants that have been re-
viewed should be fully funded immediately, so that researchers can

o to work to try to elucidate what the causative agent is and how
it cuts off the immune system of its victims.

The next thin'%l is that the NIH should solicit grants frequently
from the research community. There should be every 3 to 4 months
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calls for new research papers to stimulate thought in the medical
community and to continue to have new grants to review.

‘dIThe problem is changing rapidly. We need new information rap-
idly.

We need a task force in the -xecutive branch of Government to
attempt to coordinate the educat.onal activities, the physician edu-
cation activities, the community ne.4s that you had eloquently ex-
pressed by the panel that preceded me.

And finally, and probably the most important from the perspec-
tive of a medical researcher, is we need an ad hoc peer review com-
mittee, probably under the National Institutes of Health, which
can expedite the peer review process.
_ As a scientist, I can tell you that the peer review process is time-

honored and worthy, and should not be tampered with except in
the case of a national emergency. We have such an emergency
today. Eminent scientists could be picked, they could review proj-
ects, and they could recommend funding immediately.

If the Jonas Salk of this epidemic were to appear today with a
proposal that all of us felt was worthy, it would take him 18
months to 2 years to get his first test tube paid for.

For those of us from the west coast, we don’t get back to Wash-
ington very often. I was lucky enough to arrive 2 days ago, park
and walk up the Mall, look at some of the national monuments
that we don’t get to see, and walked into the National Archives
Building to see the Declaration of Independence. And one is struck
that 207 years ago, when Jefferson penned that document, he said
that we as citizens had three inalienable rights, and I don’t think it
is by accident that he said that the first of those was life. And he
pointed out that to secure those rights, governments are instituted
among men. And as I read that, it was his interpretation that the
purpose of government, the mandate of government is to insure the
life and lives of its citizens.

We are in the beginning, not the midst—we are in the beginning
of a national and indeed worldwide epidemic that is going to
threaten the lives of hundreds of thousands of individuals. It would
seem clear that the mandate of this Government is to respond and
to respond immediately.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Weiss. Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Conant follows:]
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My name is Marcus A, Conant. ] am & physician at the University
of Californie at San Francisco and the co-director of its Kaposi
Sarcoma Clinic., 1 wish to thank Representative Welss for calling this

hearing.

Some time thres or four yesrs ago, in & asnner that will probably
forever remain unknown, & new and terrifying iliness was introduced
into the human population. At first, we did not even know that it had
srrived. Instead, ;t was thought that for some Lirzarre refson there was
an epidemic of a rare skin cancer called kapos!i Sarcoma smong
homesexual men in a few large cities. At about the same time, it was
also noted that others in the same population group were coming douwn
with # lethal form af preumonia in unusually large numbers. It was not
until sevéral months later that public health officials realized that
the 111nessg5'they were seeing were actually only the symptoms of o

much more {fearsome disease, the phenomenon we have come to call
fcquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome. AIDS has since beca;e Americe’ e
most feared acronym. The statistics on its proliferation have become
numbing, but éhey bear repeating here. Las; year, thaere wore & few
hundred persons with AIDS. Now there are 1,800. The numbe~ of AIIS
victims currently doubles every mix months, and by the end of the year,
mare than 3,000 people will have it. As éhe number of persons with 3IDS
grows, the growth rate of the disease itself also increases, with the
AIDS population expected to be doubling first every four monthe, and
then every two. The number of people with AIDS could easily reach tre

tens of thousands in the very near future, Because the incubation

b-riud for AIDS is 50 long- we believe it to be 1B months~ even 1§ o

5
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vaccine ware found today, the number of victims would continue to grow
until at least 1985, The final etatistic in this grim litany is that
nearly &0 percent of the people who contract AIDS die from it. The
disease, guite fimply. is the most lethal infectiuous killer known to

modern medicine, and (L {8 on a raspage in this country.

In the face of this appalling specter, one would expact the
government of the United States, the world’s most sffluent and
technically advanced nation, to be sparing no rescurce in its fight to
stop AIDS. But as & physician and researcher who has worked with this
probliem {irom the beginning, 1 have to/charact;rizq the federal
response to AIDS as bordering on' the negligent. I see in my office
every day young men who shoul& be in the prime of life but who instead
are wasting away towards an eaf{y, pointiess but once-preventable
death. They Fegularly ask me why their own government does not seem to
care if they live or die. The question is not a rhetorical one. I have

no answer for it

I would like in my testimony to explain briefly how the federal
response has been inadequate, and then to propose what I think we ag a

nation should be doing,

Recently, the administration announced that conguering AIDS is,
in the words of the Sécratary of Health and Welfare, the nation’s
number one health priority. We welcome this verbal support, especially
atter such & long period of official silgpée. However, I wish it was
peing backed up with financial support as well. The record clearly

shows that it is not.
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We often hesr that from the Netional Institutes of Health that ¢t
hes 81 of the money it newmds to deal with AIDE. However, ay svery
axperfenca with AIDS contradicts thaet, I can; with no effort at all,
think of two dozen research projects that could be crucial to the {ight
agsinet AIDB that aren’t being carried cut for the simple lack of grant
money. | know of any nusber of colleagues who, instesd of staying 3n
their laboratories doing vitel resesrch, heve to spend their time
ehasing funds, Compared to the enormtty of the problem, the federsl
tunding response has been, relatively spraking, & pittence. The fatlure
of the federal government and the NIX to respond promptly and
forcafully to this criasts it 8 netional disgrece. It has helpod the
tB}cad of twp gpidumics, une of & doadly discsss, the other of public
hyetwria. I cannot help but conclude that foderal offictale who gay
that encuygh ;bnﬂy ia being spent on AIDS are si1mply mouthing souma
required political line thft Has nothing to do with reslity. T wish
they could QQ with me dn my cffice avury day as 1 have to face yvetl
anpthaer patient who will litely die bersuse 8 mejor federal commitment

to fighting AIDS wae not made soonar,

1 would alzo question vhether the fuderal government hes actually
commnittad es much money to this fight a8 (¢t says 3t hes. | bellieve that
the MIH has boen less that candid 1n describing Lthe amount 1t le
spending on AIDB. For esxample, the NIH includes sn 11s figures muniee
it was spending on projects that have nothing directly to do with AIDE;
projecte Lhat were undarway Lefore the AIDE wpidemsc even begen. | aluo
know that the National Cancer Institute has not relossed aome of the

~3-
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monies for .research projects that it has already approved through fts
laeborious peer review process. It is almost as though dubious
accounting methods are baing used to inflate the federal governmert's
purportad AIDS budget in order to create the appmsrance of & major

effort being undertaken, when in fact that is not the case.

The United States can be proud that its resesrch establishmert is
the ablest in the world. It stands ready to be unleashed against AIDS:
2!l that is needed {s the backing of the federal government. The
treamendous intellectual resources of the public sector, fncluding
private industries and the unjiversities of America, must be utilized
in solving this problem. This can only be accomplished if Congress
appropriastes enough money to stimulate resparch outside of the NIH and
the Center for Dissase Control. I am sure we all have different
opinions about how active the feda;al government should be in matters
of social welfare. But no matter what your notion of the proper {ederal
role iﬁ, it has to include taking the lead in a fight aqatnst & disease
that has strucL citizens in every state of the union} a fight that only

the federal government has the rescurces to undertake.

There is one point I would like to address hare briefly befora
moving on. Most of my patients with AIDS are gay, and almost te a man,
they tell me that they believe the federal govarnment would have acted
against AIDS with & venbeance had it only struck a segment of the
population that was 19 better standing at the moment in the nation's
capitol. While gay men are by no means tha“cnly persons afflicted by
9;63, it is clesar they have suffered from it more than any other group.

I personally $ind it hard to believe that any member of Congress would

-
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deny funds for research into an disease becasuse they did not approve of
certain aspects of the lifestyles of most of the people contracting it.
AIDS is a medical problem, and guestions of the legitimacy or
iliegitimacy of the modern gay movement must be left to some other
forum, But if anyone ie reluctant to fund the fight against AIDS
because most of its victims happen to be gay, let me lead them to the
crib of a newborn child who has AIDS, so they can watch as the infant
screant «ith pain. There alone they will find reason gnough to want to

halt this killer.

One misconception fregquently heard from funding agencies is that
AIDS is such » complex, enigmatic pathological phenomenon that
providing funds for research would be like throwing money down a
bottomless hole. The analogy is sometimes drawn to cancer, whare a
final cure 1s probably still many years away. This is a grievoucly
mistaken assumption, which {f not corrected, could spell the deaths of

tens of thousands of Americans,

mystery. AIDS 15 a new infectiucus disease agent, and al{Aavailable
evidence'indicates that it ie some form of virus. Fortunately, at this
point in the twentieth century, (thanks in no small part to the
support for scientific research provided in the past by tne Congressg)
we have the knowledye and tools at our disposal to iscolate & virus. We
can then proceed to sequence the genetic inforamation in the virus: to
produce & vaccine that will protect people from acquiring the virus

L -

without incurring the diseasel to clone that genetic materiali and to
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then produce )arge amounts of the vaccine for public distribution. We
are hopeful that, given the proper support, we can accomplish all of
this reasonably quickly, and thus break the chain of transmission of

this disease.

But even with that achieved, there w;uld remain another enormous
medical and social problem connected with AIDS, By the time a vaccine
is developed, there will likely be tens ar hundreds of thousands of
persons already afflicted with AIDS. In those cases, a Jacciné would be
useless, since the wvirus is already present in their bodies 365
wreaking havoo with their immune systens. We therefor need te continue,
at fever pitch, research into the esact mechanism by which AIDE does
ites work, This is s0 we can save the lives of those already with the

disease, and the many more we know will be contracting it before the

vaccine is available.

These, then, are the two ultimate goals of AIDS research——
creating a vaccine for the well and finding & course of treatment for

the 111. How do we accomplish all of this?

I would like to put forward the proposal that AIDS 13 such an
unparalled threat to the American people that an emergency tashk force
be created at the very highest level of government. The tashk force
wauld be headed by an emergency coordinator whose job it would be to
act as‘steward whilé we, as a nation, jcip together to fight this
threat. The group would report directly to.the Fresident or to the

Secretary of Health and Welfare.

N
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There are dedicated man and women throughout the country maling
heroic efforts every day to solve the AIDEB mystery. 1 have nothing but
respect for my reselrcg colleagues at the NIH and the CDC. Without
them, we would be crippled in this effort. But the work of those
scientists, along with those at research centers throughout the
country, is not being coordinated) it is as though they are along the
rim of a wheel that has no center. 2 tashk force would be that center
of the wheel. This is not some symbolic action or hollow public
overseeing the entire AIDS effort, it is easy for research to be
guplicateds for vital scientific findings not to be passed along to
those needing them; for researchers in one part of the country to
pursue leads already discredited somewhere else. As you can well guess,
any of those scenarios can be deadly in such a time of crisis. Equally
deadly is the'business~as~u5ual attitude of federal health afficials in
the timetables they’use to approve funds for research studies. We
desperately need to eupedite the funding of worthy projects. If the
Jonas Salk of AIDS were to come to Washington ;cday with a research
proposal, he would probably ba'told to come back in two years after his

papers had been reviewed.

The National Conference of Mayors, at its recent annual
conference, passed a resolution asking the Congress to appropriate %30
million a year to combat the RIDS threat. I think that is an scceptable
minimum amount. In considering the question of funding, the Congress
must wnderstand that AIDS is a newm discase hrigy visited on the

bépulatian, and therefor new moniés must be made available to deal with

-7
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it. Some have suggested that AIDS research be fundad by diverting money
from other public health projects. But it makes no more sense to do
that than it déas to find the money for Social Security payments for a
new retiree by éuttinq pff payments to someone already in the system.
The public health concerns towards which those earlier funds were
appropriasted are still with us even with #IDS, and they deserve
continued federal support. As a researcher, I would also wish to point
out that it would bn-extremely shortesighted to fund AIDS by cutting
money that was earmarked for other, more basxe, reseaf:h. We would be
heipless i1n the fight against AIDS-- or in any other battle in
medicine~~ had it not been for the basic research done in years pas{.

Continuing that research is part of our commitment to the future.

I would lite to make one additional observation about money. [
think it demeans this body to suggest that it would only mate a
judgement on matters of life and death becauwse of economics. Tée main
reason we must vanguish AIDS is because it is the only moral choice
presenteé to us. But should anyone need further persu;aing, consider
the simple dollars and cents of the matter. It now costs about 370,000
to provide care for a patient with AIDS. Thousands have, ar will get,

the disease. Simple multiplication males it clear that it is cheaper

for us to cure RIDS than to treat it.

I have already spelled out the ultimate goals of AIDS research,
and asked you to commit federal resources to help us achieve those
goals. But there are a number of other steﬁs we sust take in the

interim.
LY
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#) While everything possible must be done to disseminate
information about AIDS to all interested researchers, this esust be
done in wuch 2 way that patient confidentiality s prc'erygé at the
same time. Orowing millions of Americans eare completely comfortable
with their homosexuality and do nof regard it as any source of
embarrssment. But there are, of course, many cothers who are unwilling
to be publicly identified as being gay. Az a resdlt, & firm federal
policy on patient confidentiglity would be a boon to research, since
it would make closeted homosexuals much more willing to fully and
candidly discuss their AIDS problems and related issues with their
doctors. Buch a policy would also respect the right to privacy that

gvery fmerican cherishes.

®#)} We néed to greatly expand the extramural research being done
into the epidemiology of AIDS, The disease baffles us on a number of
fronts, not the least of which is the networks by which it is
transmitt;d. Some examples of the questions we would like answered- San
Francisco has a very large Asian population, yet there are only four
Asian—-Americans there with AIDS, while most other ethnic groups have
the iliness in proportion to their percentage of the population. Why ig
this 80?7 In the first sets of studies on AIDR patients, they were
revealed frequently to be highly promiscuous gay men. This is not a-
211 the case today. Why the change? Among the Hatian males who have
AIDG, nearly 100 have described themselves as hetrosexuals. How did

the disease spread to them? The guestions éo on and on.

#) Fundings for research proposals are generally reviewed through

-
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the peer review process of the National Institute of Health. This is a
time~honored procedure, end one that all scientiste. including myself,
regerd 48 the very cornerstone of our work. Truth tlourishes and
science advaqces only in an atesosphere of skepticism, questioning and
caution., I think we must also remember, though, that we are in the .
middle of a public health emergency unlike any other of our
gensration, and that, az [ indicated marlier, the slow, deliberative
evaluations that in {555 critical times are the lifeblood of research
could, in this instance, quite literally spei! the death of untold
thousands of Americanzs. In the average case, the time that elapses
between a proposal being put before the NIH and the funds for the
project being released is 1B months to two years. fAs [ think you can
appreciate, that is close to an eternity when it comes to the curvrent
AIDS crisis. The NIH needs teo very quickly establish an ad hoc review
committee made up of able, dedicated experts who can review propcsals
for AIDS research on an emergency basis. These scientists would bring
with them both their expertise as researchers as well as their
recognition that a grave public health crisis exists that demands
prompt action.

#) I also think it is important for the NIH to issue a general
ctall for recearch proposals dealing with AIDS., This would send a
signal from the federal government to the scientific community that it
is genuinely serious about AIDS., [ know of a number of able scientists
who currently will not even bother spending the time putting together
an AlDS-related proposal because they feel it will not be seriously

N
considering by the authorities in Washington.

..-lo_
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#) Every Aserican has an interest in seeing to {t that the
nation’s blood supply is protected. Efforts must be made to develop &
reliable, scientific method of screening that supply for infectiuous
agents such as AIDS. In recent months, as it has become suspected that
AIDS may be tranamitted through blood traklfusions, tha vast majority
of gay men have taken themsslves out of the pool of blood donors for
the duration of this health emergency. Most blood banks hav? also cut
back on blood drives in gay neighborhoods, But a policy of protecting
the blood supply by screening donors, rather than blood, is ultimately
shortsighted and ineffective, It is easy to imagine, for example, an
office blood bank drive where & closeted gay man, and a potential AIDS
carrier, wishes to “prove® hi; hetrosexuality to his co-workers by
going along with the others and donating blood. Ne amount of pre-
donation screening or questioning can prevent a person like that from
donating blood. And & massive screening effort to determine who is,
and who is not, & homosexual {or, for that matter. an intravenous drug
user or ahHaitian or a hemophiliac) ig a social pol!cyvthat is, at
very best, of questiconable wisdom, and at worst Orwellfan. As far as
the nation’s blood supply is concerned, the emphasis must therefor

shift from the donor to the blood.

&) Thaere needs to be increased federal support for persons
actually afflicted with AIDS. The cost of AIDS treatment is
staggering, and is simply beyond the financial resources of most
Americans. In the case of kidney dialysis,“the federal government long
ago realized that it was not befitting a civilized nation for its

citizens to die because they could not afford the cost of medical

—-ff=
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care. The situation is much the seme today with AIDS, end I believe .

the federal response should be the sama.

%) Bix months ago, those D? us doing research into AIDS were
frightened by two things— the disease itself, and the complete lack of
awareness of it outside of the gay community. Now, we have the opposite
problem. Thers are, in fact, now two AIDS epidemicss one involving
immunblogy. the other involving fear. There ars ary number of horror
stories in this regard: one of the most appalling has to de with a San
Francisco bus driver who, out of & fear of contracting AIDS from a
tattered slip of paper, refused to take & bus transfer from a man he
presumed to be a homosexual. 1 also hear too~-fregquent reports of
hospital workers refusing to care for AIDS patients. It is a sad time
indead when mesbers of the healing professions no longer wish to care

for the sick.

! doh't wish to belittle the fear of AIDS; no one knows more thar:
ayseléd what & truly fearsome medical phenomenon it is. But I think
thare {8 & considerable public.educatian project ahead of us to tell
the public who is, and who is not, at risk. It cannot be repgated too
cften that there {8 no evidence that RIDS is transmitted through casual
social contact. Common sense alone would lead one to that conclusion.
!f'AlDS,wer. wasily transmitted, then by now millions of Americans

would have it, not 1,800, most of whom are gay men.

o In several ways, this fear of AIDS is a public health problem in
oy
its own right. The health and welfare department’s new toll-~free phone

-f P
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line is & small step in the right direction. (I would point out,
thaough, that the phone lines are receiving up to 10,000 calls a day-
testimony indeed to the concerns Americans have aoout AIDS.) There are
alsp grave questions of social justice in this regard. 1-have heard

too many stories of persons with AIDS being fired from their jobs or
evicted from thelr homes once their ccndikion became known. There are
also economic aspects to the AIDS hysteria. My businessmen friends

back in San Francisco have started to worry about the effect of the
fear of AIDS on tourism in that city. They also say that friends in
other big cities have started to echo the same concern. There is even
the worry that foreign tourism to the U.S. could begin to suffer
because of the world-wide attention given to AIDS. All of these AIDS-
related fears are, 0f course, groundless. A high-level task force cculc
do much towards re-assuring the public of that fact.

#) The definition of AIDS must be broadened by the Social
Security Administration for the purposes of proviﬁing benefits.
Currently, the Social Security use éhe definition provided by the
Center for Disease Control, which defines as AIDS patients as a person
under 60 with either Kaposi Sarcoma or pneumocystis pneumonia, and a
few other disease., However, we have recently see a number of new
infectiuous agents take hold in AIDS patients. These people are just
as disabled, just as in need of Social Security help, as a person with
KS. Yet they are currently denied that help because of an ocutdated

~

definition of the problem.

#) Due to the publicity AIDS has received in large cities with

A

substantial gay popultations, most physicians and other health care

- -
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workers are now familiar with the clinical manifestations of AIDS, as
well as the appropriate treatment protocols. But this awareness of
AIDS must be spresd to doctors all over the country, so that persons
suffering from the disease are diagnosed correctly, and frém the very
start receive appropriste medical care. This will help save the lives
of these patientss it will also help curb the spread of the disease.

In closing, 1 would like to point out that last weelh along, my
home city of San Francisco buried four of its sons; young men who only
manths ago were in the prime of their 1tves.‘A{ a time such as this,
ong can’t help but recall thet it is the right to life that is
the first of the thrée unalienable rights set forth in our Declaratior
of Independencé} and that, as Jefferson wrote 207 years ago, that it 1%
te secure those rights that governments are~instituted among maen. #ay
government h;é no higher purpose than to protect the lives of i1ts
citizens, and the citizens of the United States today face no gréater
public health threat than they do from RIDS. We have the profound moral
obligation te take every step necessary to conguer it as rapidly as 1s

humanly possible.

Thant you, -

JREE0000006_0120
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Mr. WEiss. Dr. Siegal.

STATEMENT OF DR. FREDERICK P. SIEGAL, CHIEF, DIVISION OF
CLINICAL IMMUNOLOGY, MOUNT SINAI SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
AND CITY UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK

Dr. Siegar. Mr. Chairman, I was asked to comment today on the
response of the Federal Government to the public health emergen-
cg presented by AIDS. I realized when thinking about this question
that by virtue of existing NIH support, that I and many other in-
vestigators like me do in fact represent a part, albeit small, of that
response, and that to some extent my professional history and cur-
rent work exemplifies some of what the Federal Government can
do and is doing about AIDS.

From my medical student days, through my house staff training,
I learned in an environment heavily endowed one way or another
by public support. But, and this is important, it was a fime in
which students and trainees were actively encouraged to enter a
research career. The U.S. Army taught me practical public health
and preventive medicine and Federal funds made possible the func-
tioning of the immunology research laboratories in which I did my
post-doctoral fellowship.

Since 1973 I have been engaged in clinical investigation into the
somewhat arcane and certainly obscure field of immune deficien-
cies of adults, funded almost continuously out of Federal moneys,
first at Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer Center and then Mount
Sinai School of Medicine.

It was not an endeavor that could have supported a private prac-
tice. Yet from my relatively few patients with these rare diseases, I
was able to have an impact chiefly because of my special research
and rather unique background.

I could not have predicted nor could anyone else that that kind
of background developed first in 1970 could have had an impor-
tance or usefulness to a major public health problem in 1983.

At several other centers in New York City, as well as in Los An-
geles, San Francisco, Atlanta, and Miami, physicians with similar
backgrounds were also trying to figure out obscure immunodefi-
ciencies. We were doing this for a variety of reasons, none of which
obviously had anything to do with the coming epidemic, to help
those few patients, to expand our own knowledge of those diseases,
and to improve through those experiments of nature the under-
standing of human immune deficiency infection. So we happened to
be in the path of AIDS when it appeared and we were ready in
effect to deal with the problem. 4 -

Had the disease hit other cities in the United States, there are
federally trained and supported clinical investigators who could
also have promptly become involved.

But given the present climate of opinion, we are concern@ that
10 years from now there won’t be the same kind of bac und
population available to study a similar epidemic.

t might be useful to look back at the time of the O\Rbre‘ak of
AIDS and the mechanisms that we did use to respond to it.

In June 1980, the first of our cases appeared at Mount Sinai. He

was then just an unusual case of immune deficiency, and we

JREE0000006_0121



118

turned our NIH-funded laboratory to his investigation. Because he
had unremitting herpes simplex infection, we turned for help to
colleagues at Memorial Sloan-Kettering, who had somewhat differ-
ent and specialized backgrounds.

Carlos Lopez, Ph. D., whose training in herpes viruses and the
host defense was also supported by Federal grants, was also
brought to bear on the problem as were many other investigators.
Without realizing it, we had begun a prospective study of AIDS
with our very first patient.

[Article relating to study follows:]

JREEO000006_0122
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SEVERE ACQUIRED IMMUNODRFICIENCY IN MALE HOMOSEXUALS, MANIFRSTED BY
CHRONIC PERIANAL uwxum HERPES SIMPLRX LESIONS

Frepsrics P. Smoar, M.D., Cuwcl.on.z.?ab Giranx 8. Hauoar, M.D., Azruve E. Brown, MDD,

Srrermn ] Konwrnip, M.D., JonaTsan Gown, M.D., Joszrt Hasserr, M.D., Snaton Z. Hmscian, M.D.,

Crarvorts Cunvmvonias-Runpise, M.D., Pu.D., Baanaso R, Annnno,MD Davie M. Pansax, M.D,,
Marta Smoal, M.A,, Susamns Cuuxmomkmus, PuDr., anp Donatp Arusrronc, M.D.

Abetrect Four homosexuasl men presented with
gmwummbmmummmmm
simplex virus wes cultured. Each patient had &

Croongan ng cylomegaiovirue,

oyetis carinil, and Candide alblcens. Three petients
died; Kaposi's sercoma developed In the fourth. All
were found to have depreessd cell-medisted Immund-

CHRONIC ulcerating leslons caused by herpes
sdmplex viruses (HSV) are unususl even in pa-
tients with severe immunologic defects. These lesions
occur in advanced lymphoproliferative disease, after
immunosuppression for organ transplantation, during
treatment with high doses of corticostercids, and in
certsin primary immunodeficiency disorders.’® In
four previously healthy homosexusl men we found
chronic ulcers infected with HSV. Immuno-
logic evalustion confirmed the presence of appatently
scquired cellulsr immunodeficlency. The ocourse in
tbuepadenuwchlmcmdhymmlan-

ing opportunistic infections, leading to death in three
patients.,

m )

2]

The bour weere referved 1o Mount Sinal Hospital or to
lﬁ:::ln disgnosls or Ursiment. Conirole were nor-
mmmmmwn}omu

- imeussioghs Shelles

cells from

and characterised by cell markers 8 previously
beldoma-derived magents o definleg Lou-1, preseat on il normal
m-Tprhoqm.and characteristic of & mappres-
m/MMmMyMMby& Rebert L.
concspavalin A, pobe-

a;
5

againet target oslle infectad with herpes simplex virue

mwmwmmuam

1y of regurrent Inf o2 of histologie evidenos of
phoprotiferative or

petients.” Spocknens for viral culture were i Hanks'
salts and locubated with & pasel of cell types. Oytopathile
hurmnan embryonic kidney were obetrved within 34 10 48 bours when

& gpecimmen was for HIBV, amtieeruma were
mwmmz‘z;mwumum

E

|
{
E
|
%
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The patient was transferved to the Hospital in May
b of d fevers and cechenia. He had oral candidiasds,
£ lised shosty tymphadenopathy, and abdominal sendemesn i

1

had nn effect, nor did & founday trial of acyclovie (kindly provided
by Burroughs-Wellcorne). Spiking fevers, rectal progres-
sive wasting and tymphopenia &€ vt eeapond b brosd-spect
ibiotics and transfusions. Terminally, the appeared to
have & generalised thy; be died on August §, 1980,
for autopsy was

Patioot §

A Byenrold homusexusl man dull in
the left lower sbdominal quadrant and rectal bleeding in May 1980,

nosCopY, gastrobntests-
nal contrast studies, masrow bivpsy, galliuem and liver/spleen
scubs, abdomins] sonography, and standecd cultures.

The pacient wes transferred to the Mount Sinai Hospital in Peb-
rusry 1981 because of cachexis and a 20-cm perianat ulcer (Fig. 1),
mtmqwmmwm

Xp fap y and construction of 8 diverting co-
lostonvy. No specific pa process was found
were normal. Cultures of the uloer grew FISY Type 2,

megalovirus were seen in the colom, adrenals, stomach, and lungs.

Potlent 4 -

A L-year-old Hispanic homosexusl man hed fever (38.5°C) sod
night sweats in July 1980, Gradual weight loss began. Oral candi-
diasls was noted la September. By Decernber, 80 8-k weight o,
generalized tymphadenopathy, 3 , anenis, eulo-
penia were observed. an lofiloaie in the right
upper Jobe. Evaluation for d including gastrok
westingd roenigenography, liver blopsy, gallium scanning, abdomi
nal sonography. and colondc and lymph-node biopsies, gave toa-

icthargy, anorexia, and foss d, and the pertanal le-
shons & gradually enlarging uloer; ub ive leslons, from
which HSY was cultured, on the nasclabial foid (Fig.

Dec. 10, 198¢

‘rescived with amiblotcs,

H

s saroomn was made.

2

Rasvrre

Serologic data are suminarized in Table 1. Patient 1
never had detectable complement-fixing antibodies
against HSV, Patients 2 and 4 had unchanging titers,
and Patient 3 had a fourfold increment in titer. Sero-
logic evidence of sctive oyt i
present only in Patient 2. Patient 4 had complement-
fixing antibody titers of 1:8 and less than 1:8. There
was no evidence of acute or recent infection with vari-
cella-zoster or Epstein-Barr viruses, lymphogranulo-
ma venereum, o toxoplasmosis. Antibody to hepatl.
tis B virus was present in two patients, and hepatitis B
surface antigenenmia developed late In Patient 1. Other

serologic studies, particularly in Patiznt 1, failed to

Figure . Perlanal Ulosration of Patient 3, befors Therspy
with Vidarabing.

The eppearance of the lesion did not change during of sfter
this treatment.

BEST AVAILABLE GOPY
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Figurs 2. Nesolabial Lesion of Patient 4,

Panel A shows leslon {completely cbetructing both nares)
belore therapy with acyclovir, and Penel B shows healing
thive Gays afer treatment.

suggest infection with legionella species, cryptococco-
sis, histoplasmosis, Ealemoeba Aistslytica, toxoplas-
ma, respiratory ‘syncytial viruses, or rubeola virus.
. Serologic testing for syphilis was negative in all pa-
t Skin o recall antigens was present in all
subjects (Table 2). Total lymphocyte counts were reg-

- ularly t for & single determination
(Padem 1, July 1990). counts did not exceed 1000 and
from 200 to 600. The severe lymphopenia
~kmledthenudsuthatootﬂdbedone,ﬂtepropm
tion of cells with T-cell characteristics ranged from
normal to depressed in various determinations. The

roportion of sheep roscties tended to be lower than
-'E:pmpmmdcemdammmbkwithundhy-
antibodies to T cells (anti-Leu-1)

Although this finding suggests that & serum inhibiior
of rosette formation was t, none was found in
Patients 3 or 4. The proportion of T cells exhibiting a
€

UVLCERATIVE HERPES — SIEGAL ET AL 1441

suppressor/cytotoxic cell phenotype (Leu-2a) was in-
creased in Patient 3 but not in Patients 2 or 4. Lym-
phocyte responses to plant lecting were moderately di-
minished in Patient {, more severely so in Patients 2
and 3, and progressively depressed in Patient 4, Only
Patient 4 had & response to phytohemagglutinin that
wias within the normal range when he was first stud-
ied. Responses to pokeweed mitogen were relatively
preserved. In Patient §, despite only moderate de-
pression of mitogen-induced proliferation, transfor-
mation responses to all antigens tested, including
HSV and cytomegalovirus, were absent.

Messurements of serum immuncglobulin and im-
munoelectrophoresis indicated polyclonal hyperim-
munoglobulinemis, particularly of IgA. Despite this
finding, serum antibody titers were generally low. The
proportions of B cells were normal in all subjects. Ab-
solute numbers of B cells, as well as of T cells, were
depressed.

We coasidered the results of the assay of natural-
killer-cell function in two ways. {7} HSV-specific nat-
ural-killer activity in lytic units per million mono-

_ nuclear cells was determined directly from the Iytic

system. The calculation, which is based on s range of
ratios of killer cells to target cells, considers all cells
isolated from blood.”? According to this standard, nat-
ural-killer activity was normal in Patients. 1 and 4; it
was initially very depressed, in Patient 3, but later
gradually became normal. {2) Because of the severe
deficiency of mononuclear cells, calculation of the
lytic units per milliliter of blood, based on cell yields,
was also made (Table 2). By this criterion, all sub-
jects had severely depressed natural-killer function;
Patient 2 had no mesasurable activity.

Duscvsson

Ulcerative lesions caused by HSV are usually ob-
seeved only in patienta with severe deficits of cellular
immunity associated with another underlying dis-
case.’* That four patients who were believed not to
have been previcusly immunocompromised had such
zkin lesions (with three dying after an inexorably
dewnhill course) suggests that some factor common to
all the patients was operative. The fact that all were
homosexual men was striking. Reports of Kaposi's
sarcoma and opportunistic infections similar to those
that we observed (e.g., P. corini, seofor-
mans, and cytomegalovirus) suggest that our findings
are part of & nationwide epidemic of immunodeficien-
¢y among male homosexuals.'***

The most prominent and so-far unexplained im-
munclogic finding in these four men was profound
lymphopenia. Many of the immunologic deficits that
we measured could be attributed to this state of ap-
parent lymphocyte depletion. Skin anergy was pres-
ent in all subjects. When the responses to in vitro
stimulation with plant lecting and antigens could be
determined, they showed moderate to marked de-
pressions in lymphocyte proliferative ability. Difficul.
ty in interpretation of these data arises because of the
paucity of available lymphoid cells and their dilution

BEST AVAILABLE COPY
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Dec. 16, 1961

Tabie 1. Evidence of Vicerstive Herpes Bhnplex and Dther indections among Powr Homossxuel Meps.

Trmee Bwacrave * .
HEY oy HWomAg KAk Condidin ? Damoodd
- puse [rorasey
B of ey pesiitee/ e tugend
Positive sulture 474 9/4 4 $ /4 % 14 4
béorphologhe {acthva lnbution) 474 34 1 1 ¢ /4 1/4 i/é B4
Sawslogle
Prios sapomese . 374 34 (7] 274 4 14 [} 1jé
Astive infestion (deer rins} 14 $/4% i7é 8/4 4 4 - B 0/4

“HEY donotes borpes vimplen vires, CHY apiomepabiviw, HikAg oot B sarfes mtigon, ead HMBsAD saliody to HiuAg,

tondy s didwr Insgpeepristn ot pal parfaemed.

$Anains pusiess ottt 6 ol & spdomapsboviren B bebow 18 oo coupismnes Snmien when S sadiad o8 & whosl aady tws wwsls Sawe e ot W 8

by monocytes in the mononuclear-cell isolates. Rela-
tive monocytosis in mononuclear-cell preparations is
known to lead to poor in vitro -proliferative re-
spomu"Axnomtheiympbo&dedhpment,m
was specific depression of cells forming sheep-eryth-
rocyte =osettes in two patients and a relative rise in
cells ing the Leu-2a phenntype in one patient.
The relative rise implics an Increase in the ratio of
suppressoc to cells among the lymphold-cell
tions — & ing that we {unpublished data}

and others' have obeerved In cases of infectious
mononuclecsis. Attempts to rectify the lymphoid-cell
of one patient in vitro by means of thymic

humoral factors'® were unsuccessfil. When these find.
ings were taken together, a severe defect in cellular

immunity, which had been suspected on clinical
grounds, was confirmed. The defect can be charac-
terized as & progressive state of lymphocyte depletion
and consequent in which cellular immu-
nity i principally sffected.
mtpecnﬁcbondefemeqthmHSVh ly
understood. Although patients with
hocyte-macrophage dyr-
to have severe iliness sec-
ondary to HSV, the vast majority of such patients do
not. Consequently, it ia s ed that other factors
phymmpoﬂuu % V-gpecific host defense.
Tbegroupd‘pade:mtmn ed to be
susceptible to ulcerative HEY are those who have had
immunosuppression for organ transplantation. Re-

Table 2. immunciogic Findings In Patients and Controle.
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ocmly, cells that confer “natural” immunity and do
riot require prioe exposure to their specific target cells
have been described. Certain natural-killer cells are
thought to be involved In the host defense against
HSY in mice and In human beings.""* Overwhelm.

ing disserninated HSV infection in neonates and in
lome adults is associated with depressed natural-kill-
er activity of this sort."” We measured this type of
natural-killer cell in our patients because of their
unusual HSV lesions. On a “per-cell’ basis, the nat-
ural-killer cells in two of the four patients were ab-
normally hyporespoasive. Moreover, in view of the
paucity of mononuclear cells present per unit of blood,
the calculated herpes-directed natural-killer activity
was severely depressed in all patients. Thus, a com-
meon sheence of HSV-directed natural-killer activity
may be invelved in the development of the ulcerative
skin lesions.

The cause of the immunodediciency disorder that
we observed is undoubtedly complex. Viral infection,
especiglly in unusually heavy inoculum transmitted
!‘)‘y enteric routes, may be an important initiating

CLof. e

Infectionbya t many virbses such 2 such as measles or
rubells can rau’ in depressed delayed-type hyper-
sensitivity.?! Primary cytomegalovirus infection has
been azsociated with & particularly prolonged cellu-
lar immunodeliciency state.®3 Exposure to cyto-
megalovirus is known to be particularly heavy within
the homosexual community; & 94 per cent prevalence
has been defined by anticomplement immunofluores-
cence.® A series of four previously healthy homosexu-
al men with active cytomegalovirus infections compli-
cated by P, c